
MINUTES OF THE MEETING 
BUSINESS AND LABOR COMMITTEE 

50TH LEGISLATIVE SESSION 

March 16, 1987 

The meeting of the Business and Labor Committee was called 
to order by Chairman Les Kitselman on March 16, 1987 at 8:00 
a.m. in Room 312-F of the State Capitol. 

ROLL CALL: All members were present with the exception of 
Rep. Jan Brown who was excused. 

HOUSE BILL NO. 862 - Rep. Cal Winslow, House District No. 
89, Billings, sponsored the bill. Rep. Winslow stated this 
bill calls for some decisive action today to make things 
better, and calls for increased funding for science and 
technology, a program that has proven itself and is continu­
ing to prove itself as being effective, and has only been in 
place a short period of time and is showing some positive 
results. He said it has been proven that the country and 
technology has been changing rapidly and over 50% of the 
jobs were not available 10 years ago. He commented that 
additional funds need to be put into the capitol for higher 
education to train the workforce for these jobs and areas .to 
have the least costly and highly trained workforce. 

PROPONENTS 

Jim Smith, representing the Montana Human Services Develop­
ment Councils. Mr. Smith stated that the best social 
program that has ever been developed in this country is the 
job, and that is what the people want and need. He said if 
this bill could create employment for those that want it and 
need it who otherwise would be recipients of public 
assistance, this bill has to be supported by his organiza­
tion and others like it. 

Kelly Holmes, representing the Montana College Coalition. 
Ms. Holmes submitted written testimony. Exhibit No.1. 

John Lahr, representing Montana Power Company. Mr. Lahr 
stated Hontana Power Company has not attempted in the past 
to advise the legislature about how to spend coal severance 
tax, but in this instance Montana can use some revitaliza­
tion and some jobs and redevelopment, and this bill seeks 
the means to produce such change. He said this is a self 
help program for Montana, and without such programs, some­
thing more drastic will be needed. 

Tom McGree, representing Mountain Bell Telephone Company. 
Mr. McGree stated that Mountain Bell thinks the economic 
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development in this bill is well placed. He said they 
applaud the efforts of this act in terms of the combination 
of effort between private and public in the state of Mon­
tana. 

OPPONENTS 

None. 

QUEsrrIONS 

Rep. Cohen asked Rep. Winslow how much the 5% is going to 
cost. Rep. Winslow responded that the 5% going into 
science and technology would be about $1.5 million, in 1988 
and over $1.5 million in 1989 and the same amount for 
business assistance. 

Rep. Hansen asked if 50% of the money would go to the Board 
of Investments and the other 50% would be allocated in this 
manner. Rep. Winslow responded that if SB 228 for this 
biennium does not pass, then the increase to the education 
trust fund would be 37%, and this would increase it to 22%, 
which is beyond what they have had in the past. 

CLOSING 

Rep. Winslow stated that it is time for Montana to decide 
what they want to do. He commented t-lontana needs a goal, 
the legislature talks about balancing the budget, but there 
is no direction for the state. He said the legislature 
needs to give some direction to the state, and this bill 
provides some investment in programs that are working. 

SENATE BILL NO. 52 - Senator Bob Brown, Senate District No. 
2, sponsored the bill. Senator Brown stated the bill 
provides that the Commissioner of Insurance can establish 
limitations on the rate level increases and decreases which 
take affect with respect to any market for insurance without 
prior approval. He said these rules must be designed to 
restore and promote stability in insurance markets, so this 
rate making authority is given to the Insurance Commission­
er, and some parameters are given on which the rates would 
be based. He commented that this concept would help restore 
some stability to the marketing of insurance in the state of 
Montana, and it would be worth the $1/2 million in the 
fiscal note. 

PROPONENTS 

Rep. Joan Miles, House District No. 45, Helena. Rep. Miles 
stated she had served on the interim committee that worked 
on this bill and wants to support it. She stated in the 
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fiscal note the additional cost of this particular type of 
system is about $45, 000 per year, and that is the degree 
that the Insurance Commissioner's office is underfunded in 
order to have them implement their current regulatory 
system. She said the intent of this regulatory system is to 
eliminate the wild fluctuations of prices, and this will 
allow the insurance companies to act in a competitive 
manner, but if they do need to change their rates beyond the 
zone of reasonableness, then they would have to be able to 
justify it. She commented there has been a lot of tort 
reform legislation this year, but there has been very little 
reform on the other side. She said that a lot of the 
impetus behind the tort reform legislation has been to 
infuse predictability into the civil justice system, and the 
consumers should have some kind of predictability in the 
insurance rates, and this kind of method would provide that. 

Carl Englund, representing the Montana Trial Lawyers Associ­
ation. Mr. Englund stated there are two points that need to 
be made. He said the burden of regulating the insurance 
industry falls on the states, because the federal government 
does not regulate the insurance industry. He commented that 
unlike all other industries that are not regulated by the 
federal government, the insurance industries are exempt from 
anti-trust laws, so that the federal government has essen­
tially removed itself completely from the insurance field, 
leaving this field entirely up to the states. The second 
point is that the wild fluctuations in the cost of liability 
insurance are the major cause of the so called-liability 
crises. He added in 1977 and 1984 when interest rates were 
high and investment income was high, the insurance industry 
was looking for every premium dollar so that it could invest 
that money and get those high rates of returns. He said a 
business that has to have liability insurance has difficul­
ties in paying the high premium rates, and this is a good 
solution, by giving the Commissioner of Insurance the right 
to look at the markets and to set the zone of reasonable­
ness. 

Tanya Ask, Insurance Commissioner's Office, State Auditor's 
Office. Ms. Ask stated that more adequate rate regulation 
in Montana is necessary, whether through this bill or 
adequate funding of the current law that is in place. She 
said in order for this bill to do consumers any good, it 
would have to be adequately funded. 

OPPONENTS 

Randy Gray, representing the State Farm Insurance Companies, 
and National Association of Independent Insurers. Mr. Gray 
stated this concept sounds good in theory, but in practice 
the bill is overly broad, it won't work, is not needed, and 
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will be expensive. He said Montana at present is a file and 
use state, meaning the insurance companies file their 
proposed rates with the Commissioner, and the Commissioner 
has the power to review those rates to make sure the rates 
are fair; but the laws are designed to encourage as much 
competition in the insurance industry as possible. He 
commented the law works well, and the insurance industry is 
highly competitive in the state. He stated the bill 
provides that the companies cannot raise or lower the rates 
beyond a certain band that is established by the Insurance 
Commissioner without her consent. He said what the bill 
attempts to do is to control insurance pricing in a vacuum, 
but insurance rates are set in response to many factors in 
the national and international arenas, and this is 
attempting to control all those national and international 
factors, which cannot be done. He submitted a copy of a 
study from Wisconsin Commissioner of Insurance Office. 
Exhibit No.2. 

Dee Ann Bernhart, Regional Manager, 
Insurers, submitted written testimony. 

Alliance of American 
Exhibit No.3. 

Jacqueline Terrell, American Insurance Association. Ms. 
Terrell stated they oppose the bill for the same reasons 
that the previous opponents listed. She emphasized that the 
burdensome and complicated administrative procedure that is 
attached to this bill would be a costly experiment for the 
state. She said flex rating has not been adopted widespread 
over the United States, and this is an experiment that 
Montana cannot afford now. 

USF & G Company, Helena. Mr. 
as their experiences in paid 

since 1980 they have paid a 582 
it is not the insurance cycle 
is the expanding tort liability 

Carl Swanson, Branch Manager, 
Swanson stated that as far 
losses for getting reserves, 
percent increase. He said 
which has impacted this, it 
situation. 

Roger McGlenn, Executive Director, Independent Insurers 
Agents Association of Montana. Mr. McGlenn stated that 
every study they have read has pointed to the fact that this 
simply would not work. He said to control the cycles 
government would also have to control factors like reces­
sion, interest rates, value of the dollar, and inflation, 
etc., and insurance companies only have control of price and 
availabili ty. They are also concerned about the availabi­
lity of insurance products in Montana because of the limited 
market area, but if a new product was developed for a 
specific class, and did not have actuarial data developed to 
substantiate it, the Insurance Commissioner, under the bill, 
may have to reject that coverage because there is no 
actuarial data to substantiate it because it is a new 
product and concept. He said they feel this expensive 
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experiment, that is not working in the states that have 
implemented it, is not in the best interests of the state. 

QUESTIONS 

Rep. Swysgood asked that in the event the Commissioner 
establishes the rates that would not be conducive to expo­
sure, is there anything that requires an insurance company 
to continue to write insurance if they do not desire to do 
so. Senator Brown responded that the Insurance Commissioner 
establishes a belt of rates which is done by different 
methods, and if they get out of the belt, either up or down, 
that could trigger a public hearing and if there is proper 
justification given, then they can go beyond the belt. 

Rep. Swysgood asked Ms. Ask in referring to the fiscal note 
that is asking $273,000 more per year, if that was coming 
out of the $500,000 that is now going into the general fund. 
Ms. Ask responded that they are now being funded from the 
regulatory account which has the $1. 2 million, so it is 
anticipated that this will be coming out of the regulatory 
account first, before they go to the general fund. 

Rep. Simon asked Ms. Ask what would the Commissioner's 
Office do if suddenly the insurance rates exploded beyond 
the established bands, and how \vould they handle public 
hearings for every rate on every liability insurance policy 
in the state. Ms. Ask responded that it was conceivable 
that they would have a huge influx of rate increases outside 
the band and would be required to hold hearings on all of 
them. 

Rep. Simon asked Ms. Ask if there were provisions in the 
bill to allow for coverage to be provided in case the 
Commissioner's Office couldn't hold all the hearings within 
a reasonable period of time, because of the volume they 
might receive. He said they would be cutting off the 
availabili ty of products because they can't sell outside 
those bounds, and if the Commissioner's Office can't hold 
the hearings in time, they are not going to be able to sell 
those product lines until they have a hearing. Ms. Ask 
responded there were no provisions. 

Rep. Simon asked if the consumer, that needs that product 
and the hearing can't be held in time, would not be able to 
get the coverage during that time. Ms. Ask responded that 
has happened in the last two years already. 

Rep. Cohen asked Ms. Ask how do they intend to handle the 
increased work load of trying to regulate all these insur­
ance companies, when they are already short on staff. Ms. 
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Ask responded that the fiscal note is their best guess of 
how many more people they would need. 

Rep. Thomas asked what area of the market, commercial 
liability or commercial lines, was the goal of this bill to 
regulate. Senator Brown responded both. 

CLOSING 

Senator Brown stated this bill is the only bill that ad­
dresses insurance regulation. The problem in the law is 
that it says in order for the Insurance Commissioner to turn 
down a rate, the rate has to be excessive, inadequate and 
unfairly discriminatory, and those terms are not defined in 
the law. He said there is competition allowed wi thin the 
band of rates; it is just when you go out of the band that 
the competition is not allowed. 

HOUSE BILL No. 832 and HOUSE BILL No. 863 were heard simul­
taneously. 

HOUSE BILL NO. 832 - Rep. Budd Gould, House District No. 61, 
Missoula, sponsored the bill. Rep. Gould stated this bill 
provides for revising video draw poker machine control law 
by reducing state and local license fees. He said the 
reason he feels there should be a percentage, is that in 
many areas in the state with a small percentage, they cannot 
afford a $1500 license fee above the cost of $4, 000 for a 
machine. 

HOUSE BILL NO. 863 - Rep. Norm \vallin, House District No. 
78, Bozeman, sponsored the bill. Rep. Wallin submitted his 
written presentation and also amendments he was proposing. 
Exhibit Nos. 4 and 5. 

PROPONENTS 

John Poston, representing Montana Coin Machine Operators 
Association. Mr. Poston stated that House Bill No. 832 was 
introduced originally as an effort to eliminate machine 
gambling in the state. He said it is a gross proceeds tax 
but it does not in any way reflect the way the industry 
works. 

Mr. Poston stated that House Bill No. 863, with the gross 
proceeds tax and without any consideration for the cost of 
doing business takes the net proceeds and apply the 
percentage to that. If House Bill No. 832 was passed, they 
would see more revenue from the poker machines because there 
would be more machines, as they would not have to pay the 
$1500 up front and could pay it on a quarterly basis. 



Business and Labor Committee 
March 16, 1987 
Page 7 

Larry Lippen, DNR Music, Bozeman. Mr. Lippen stated that 
the numbers that are used across the state have been gener­
ated by the Department of Revenue and their accurate figures 
are that each machine net on the average $16,000 a year. He 
said this is a deceptive number, because in reality that is 
a gross net figure. He gave a scenario of a typical 
machine that would be taking the Department of Revenue's 
figure of $16,000 annually and Rep. Wallin's figures and 
license fees and breaking them down in sums of money for 
poker and for keno. 

Donald W. Larson, representing Montana Tavern Association, 
stated he supported House Bill No. 832 as it was introduced. 
Mr. Larson submitted written testimony. Exhibit No.6. 

Lynn Seelye, Sailboat Lounge, Great Falls, stated he was a 
proponent for HB 832 and an opponent for HB 863. He submit­
ted written testimony. Exhibit No.7. 

OPPONENTS 

Alec Hansen, Montana League of Cities and Towns, stated they 
were opposed to both of these bills. He said that under HB 
863, there would be a loss of $130 per machine to the 
cities, and they would have to consider the market 
consequences of the combination of taxes and license fees, 
and what effect they would have on the distribution of poker 
machines. He said with House Bill No. 832 the cities would 
lose about $3.8 million of potential tax revenue, and they 
can't stand to lose that amount. 

Robert A. Ellerd stated he was supporting House Bill No. 863 
and opposing House Bill No. 832. 

Chairman Kitselman stated he is referring both bills to a 
subcommittee composed of Reps. Brandewie, Swysgood, and 
Pavlovich, with Rep. Brandewie as chairman. 

QUESTIONS 

Rep. Driscoll asked Rep. Wallin to explain the figures of 
$84 million net from video poker, and $39 million for last 
year that were listed in his presentation. Rep. Wallin 
responded that was for the two years. 

Rep. Cohen asked Tod Hudek to give his statement. 

Tod Hudek, representing the Associated Students of Montana 
State University, and the Associated Students of the Univer­
sity of Montana. Mr. Hudek stated they support HB 863 which 
is a bright spot for the Uni versi ty System, and urges the 
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Committee to keep this option open for revenue raising for 
the University System. 

CLOSING (HOUSE BILL NO. 863) 

Rep. Wallin stated there are two basic objections brought up 
for his bill, one was that the money was going to the 
Universi ty System. He said he didn't feel that was so 
unusual. He commented that the other main objection was the 
percentage, the 25% of the 75%. He said it was only right 
that the state and local governments receive 25% of that 
revenue, leaving 75% for the taverns. 

HOUSE BILL NO. 861 - Rep. Dennis Nathe, House District No. 
19, Redstone. Rep. Nathe reviewed the proposed amendments 
for the bill. He said the bill provides for disclosure of 
certain types of information on a private contract between a 
buyer and a seller, and in the instance of the proposed sale 
from Laurel through Missoula to Sandpoint, Idaho, about 966 
track miles, and the magnitude of the sale is such that it 
is to the state's best interest to know the terms. He 
commented that the Railroad has no competition, and the 
state has to see that there is some competition left. He 
said any of the service provisions, providing service to the 
individual shippers on that section and on the branch lines, 
and car supply, needs to be protected. He added the state 
needs the information of that contract between buyer and the 
seller. 

PROPONENTS 

James T. Mular, representing the Brotherhood of Railway and 
Airline Clerks. Mr. Mular submitted written testimony. 
Exhibit No.8. 

Charles Collins, attorney, Gardiner. Mr. Collins stated 
right now the national transportation policy is in a com­
plete state of flux. He said the challenge for the states 
is to keep a steady course and avoid a lot of harm while 
these experiments are going on, and at the same time, deal 
with the new federalism. He said the federal government is 
getting out of railroad regulation, and going from large 
interstate carriers to a number of small intrastate carri­
ers. He commented that the second part of the bill address­
es the transition period, keeping contracts in effect when 
you change from the old to the new. He said these changes 
cannot be stopped, but the state can ease the harm and 
prevent 750 Montanans from losing their jobs overnight and 
with this bill, customers and the people working on the 
lines can be protected at least for a while. He added the 
railroads that are making it are the ones that are 
organized, 
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keep the experienced people to run them, and continue to 
service their customers. 

John Post, representing the Citizens Alliance to Save the 
South Line, Livingston. Mr. Post submitted written testi­
mony. Exhibit No.9. 

Anna Belle Floy, representing WIFE, stated she supports the 
bill. 

Wayne Budt, Transportation Division, Public Service Commis­
sion, stated the Commission supports this legislation. 

Robert VanDerVere stated he supports the bill. 

Gary Blakely, representing the United Transportation Union, 
Livingston, submitted written testimony. Exhibit No. 10. 

Joe Brand, representing the United Transportation Union, 
Brotherhood of Maintenance, and Brotherhood of Locomotives 
Engineers, stated they support this legislation. 

James Paine, Montana Consumer Counsel, submitted written 
testimony. Exhibit No. 11. 

OPPONENTS 

W. W. Francis, Regional Vice President, Burlington Northern 
Railroad, headquartered in Seattle. Mr. Francis stated that 
Section 4 of the bill would require that the new railroad 
operator take on the labor contracts of the previous owner. 
He said this bill if passed would have the effect of insur­
ing that numerous railroad lines in the state will be 
abandoned at an accelerated rate. He commented that this 
bill would return them to a program of having no alternative 
but abandonment. He submitted his written testimony. 
Exhibit No. 12. 

Mike Strawbridge, Vice President and General Manager, Ideal 
Basic Industries, Trident. Mr. Strawbridge submitted 
written testimony. Exhibit No. 13. 

Stewart Doggett, representing Montana Chamber of Commerce. 
Mr. Doggett stated that this legislation would allow undue 
intrusion of the state into the private sector of the 
function of the free enterprise system. He said this bill 
would undo much of the progress that has been made at this 
legislative session to try to improve the business climate 
in Montana, it would set a bad precedent, unduly restrict 
the flow of commerce and tells corporations to stay out of 
Montana. 
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Steven Brown, attorney, representing the Montana Chamber of 
Commerce. Mr. Brown analyzed the bill from a Montana 
perspective both in terms of possible legal problems and 
public policy concerns. He submitted written testimony. 
Exhibit No. 14. 

John Greene, President of Montana Western Railway and 
Director of the American Short Line Association. Mr. Greene 
stated this bill raises serious constitutional questions as 
to its legality. He commented that having been with the 
Association for 15 years now there is no short line railroad 
that has turned down an existing transportation contract. 
He said in the case of Montana Western, when they took over 
their operation, they took over all of the numerous con­
tracts for transportation. He said this legislation would 
eliminate any new short lines in the state of Montana, 
leaving just one option, that Burlington Northern is going 
to abandon railways, and their belief is that abandonment is 
not as good as a short line. Mr. Greene submitted addition­
al testimony. Exhibit No. 15. 

Don Englund, Chairman of the Board of the Montana Central 
Railway. Mr. Englund stated that if this bill passes as is, 
it would be hard on Central Montana Rail to operate under 
the labor constraints of this bill. He said that right now 
they have an efficient operation, but with this bill it 
would hurt it. 

QUESTIONS 

Chairman Kitselman stated he is referring House Bill No. 861 
to a subcommittee composed of Reps. Simon, Bachini, and 
Grinde, with Rep. Simon as chairman. 

Rep. Cohen asked Mr. Francis if Burlington Northern tries to 
work with the employees in consideration of forming an 
employees stock ownership plan, where the employees could 
take over the ownership of these short lines and operate 
them. Mr. Francis responded that there have been some 
inquiries about doing that, and they have no policy that 
would forestall them. 

Rep. Cohen asked what the Public Service Commission's policy 
regarding the railroads is. Mr. Budt responded that the 
Commission's concern is with service and safety as it 
affects Montana shippers and citizens on intrastate ship­
ments. 

Rep. Cohen asked if the PSC would be compelled to enforce 
employee wage protection pursuant to section 69-14-1001 if 
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this bill passed. Mr. Budt responded that he did not think 
so. 

Rep. Driscoll stated there seems to be a lot of concerns of 
the short lines being able to operate with the labor con­
tracts, and there are other short lines in the country 
working with labor contracts. He asked Mr. Collins if he 
would explain how that worked. Mr. Collins responded that 
the most successful short lines keep the organizations and 
keep the experienced people, but they renegotiate the 
contract. He said the short line contracts that they end up 
wi th are substantially more simple and less generous than 
the national contracts, but they are considerably more help 
to people than if they were employees at large. He added it 
was not a choice between abolishing unions or abandoning the 
track, there are many good compromises that are working, and 
this bill is intended to work toward the compromises. 

Rep. Bachini stated that they have heard from the opponents 
that this is a measure to stop the sale of the line, and he 
believes it is not that, and asked Rep. Nathe comment on 
that. Rep. Nathe responded that it was not to stop the 
sale, but to provide the state with information regarding 
the terms of the sale, so that if there are any pr~blems, 
the state has a method of getting involved. 

Rep. Pavlovich asked Mr. Paine to comment on the severabili­
ty amendment proposed by Rep. Nathe. Mr. Paine responded 
that the severability is very important to the bill, because 
there is a question regarding federal preemption with regard 
to assumption of the existing contracts, and the disclosure 
aspect is important. 

CLOSING 

Rep. Nathe stated that the issue of the sale of the line is 
before the Committee, and it is not that they are trying to 
impede the sale. He said the basic issues are if it is a 
subtle way to abandon lines, or is it a way to keep railway 
lines open, and the issue becomes if the state has the right 
to know certain information concerning contracts between the 
seller and the buyer. 

ADJOURNMENT 

The meeting adjourned at 12:15 p.m. 

REP. LES KITSELMAN, Chairman 
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~hen any part of Montana's primary economic base --business, labor, 

education --is not healthy, Montana is not healthy. In many ways, how 

we view our situation wi"ll detennine the outcome. 

Clearly, the creation of new opportunities require a new and continuing 

commitment to educatton. ~Ie are not going to create a new generation of 

well trained cittzen! able to compete in this new economy by reducing 

our funding for educatiun and training. 

~~ake no mistake about it -- what is happening to the U.S. economy is 

mirrored in Montana --we are moving from one kind of economy to another. 

Business and education must develop a strategy to provide economic health 

in a changi'ng world economy. 

Montanana have successfully made the transiti'on between differing economi'es 

in the past. Real tty di'ctates that we conUnue to do so --i'f we desire to 

have any measure of future success. 

The University System of the State of Montana ts i nvol ved in business and 

economic activiti'es wittlin the State on a dai'ly basi's. These efforts range 

froM the hi!:\h tech efforts of Montana State University symbol i zed by i'ts 

new Advanced Technology Center to the Middle Technology Center at No ... thern 

M"nt~na Colle§e ·0 the ext~n!;ive Small Business Inst-jtu~es activHies at 

the School of Business bot~ at Eastern Montana College and the University of 

Montana. 
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The University System is committed to using its resources to spur economic 

activity and business development. Each of the six institutions currently 

offers degrees at the undergraduate level in business and two (MSU and UM) 

offer nationally accredited MBA degrees. 

Montana State University offers a wide variety of business assistance 

services in engineertng~ agriculture, the sciences, and technology areas. 

Several technology-based firms have sprung up i"n and around Bozeman as a 

direct consequence of MSU's presence. The openi"ng of the Uni'versity"s 

Advanced Technology Center will spur thi's development and will provide 

prospective entrepreneurs with a location that will give them direct access 

to a superb science and engi"neeri"ng facul ty. 

Northern Montana College has traditi'onally mai"ntai'ned considerable strength 

in vocational-technical educati'on and in recent years lias become a premier 

institution in the Rocky Mountain area for mid-teChnology. Northern faculty 

and personnel are capable of dealing with concrete production and distribution 

problems and are especially ski'lled at demonstrating how newly available 

technologi,es can be molded and adjusted for use i'n the Montana workplace. 

Another very capable academic participant in the state"s economic development 

is Montana Tech. Montana Tech historically has offered mini'ng and engineering 

programs of considerable strength. The State of Montana maintains a mtning 

research unit at Montana Tech that is designed to produce research and 

experimentation upon practical mining problems that confront Montana mini'ng 

business. 

The Uni'versity System supports the concept of publ i'c~,pri'Vate partnerships. 

Tti~ comoi:nation of publ ic resources from the Un;versi.'ty system and state 

government plus the private resources and entrepreneurship of Montana firms 

can produce a synergy tn business development ttiat has an impact that 1's greater 
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the sum of its parts because of the complementary nature of the efforts 

involved. The University System is committed to working with, and through, 

the State Department of Commerce and the Alliance for Science and Technology. 

The business and economic development efforts of the State of Montana must 

depend very substantially upon the University System. The record in other 

states, for example, Massachusetts, Texas, and California, is clear. 

The business and economic development activities of universities make a 

critical difference in the progress of a state and constitute the springboard 

for its economic development. Thus, the paybacks to the State of Montana from 

its investments in its University System are large and immediate. 

If we choose instead to eliminate these services, then we must live with the 

cost of lost opportunity, because our economy will not grow without these 

long-term investments. It is hypocritical in the extreme to advocate an 

inproved business climate, while failing to create the condittons that would 

ensure success. 

Not only are we capable of change, we must change, as Montanans have 

adapted to change tn the past. We are all in this together, not just for now, 

but in the long-term. Our childern will either reap the benefits or sustain the 

costs of our actions. 

I urge you to assume the task of defining prioriti es. Support House Bill 862. 

Thank you. 



FRor" 2.23.1387 11:52 P. 2 

'I 
EXHIBIT !-.-

DATE- 3 //[, "(;-

oel '-'58 s l3 ,5--~ 

_ d 

OHH.T or n u: 
('OMMISSIONU{ 
or INSUI{i\N<.T 

p, 0, 80x 7873 
Madison, WI 53707 
(608) 26G·3585 

'OATE: January 20, 1987 
CONTACT: Oanfo~d Bubolz 

(608) 267--5029 

0(" 7::~ c.-Jd !J 'it- s!t~ 
MADISON -- Insu~ance Commissioner Thomas P. Fox an"nounced today the 

finding5 of a study conduct~d by hi~ office which examined the issue of the 

regulation of comm~rcial liability insurance rates. This study was in 

response to a recommendation contained within the final report of the Special 

Task Force on Property and Casualty Insurance. Commissioner Fox appointed the 

25 member Special Task Force on Property and Casualty Insurance in 

November 1985 to study the problems associated with the availability and 

affordability of certain lines of commqrcial liabiiity insu~ance. 

The rate regulation study examined the history of Wisconsin iJsurance 

rate regulation and ~valuated the approaches being taken in five other 

states. The five states gnalyz~d were New York, California, Minnesota, New 

Jersey and Oregon. Their approaches ranged from increasing rate and 

supporting documentation filing ~equiremants to advocating a return to a form 

of prior approval. Probably tha most widaly discussed approach is New York's 

recently enact~d flexiole-band rating law. This system requires all companies 

requesting ,rate changes in excass of an ~st.::lblished flex-band limit to submit 

the rate change to the insurance departmant for its review and approval. 
, 

The study concluded that establishing a flex-rating system, or 

returning to a prior approval rate filing system is not an appropriate 

solution to the problem of regulating commercial liability insurance rates. 
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It noted thQt the philosophy of • prior approval pro~asa is contr~ry to 

Wisconsin philosophy of a competitive rating system and that prior approval 

regulation which existed in some states during the most recent commercial 

liability insurance crisis were no mOre effective in controlling rata 

fluctuations than were competitive rating laws. In addition, prior approval 

regu!ations are very expensive to administer, the cost of which will 

ultimately be passed on to the insurance consumer in the form of increased 

premium, and cannot guarantee that rates will not increase since rate 

increases that can be justifi~4 will still be permitted. The Office of the 

Cormui.ssioner of Insur.:1nce r(lcenel.y hired a property and casualty actuary who 

has been revi~wing any rate increase greater than 10 percent and all rate 

decreases since March I, 1986. During this period, no rate requests have baen 

denied although the actuary has found it necessary to request additional 

supporting data from many companies to justify proposed rate changes. 

The study also notes that the inherent delays in implementing rate 

changes which are characteristic of a prior approval process may actually 

result in a reduction in the types of insurance products available in the 

Wisconsin insurance marketplace. 

The study does recommend that' Chapter 625 of the Wisconsin Statutes be 

c1arifiCld to grant the commissionar the authority to promulgatlJ a rule to 

require insurers to submit supporting data to document the need for a rate 

change without the commissioner first having to make a finding that 

competition is not an effective regulator or that a substantial number of 

companies are competing irresponsibly through the rates being charged. The 

reporting requirements for tha filing of additional supporting data is similar 

to legislation being enact~u in Minne~Ola. 
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tntroduc.t.ion 

The recent availability and affordability problems in certain lines of 
commercial liability insurance have genorated considerable debate conce~int 
the regulation of insu~ance rates. Althou~h the liability insurance crisis is 
occurring in almost every state. regardless of the type of rate regulation, 
ooncern has been eXpressed over Whether the current insurance rate regulation 
system in Wisconsin could be mOdified to prevent the ~olatil. fluctuations in 
liability rates Which have occurred in the past several years. 

This report will examine the benefits and cost. of alte~ative rate regulation 
mechanisms for commercial property and casualty lines as they relata to the 
consumer, the insurance industry, and the Office of the Commissioner of 
Insurance. Commercial property and casualty business (which includes 
liability insurance) WAS selected tor study because of the concern over 
substantial rate ine~eases in these lines. The report will briefl, discuss 
variou9 forms of rate regulation, outline major historical developments in 
rate ~egulation, describe Wisconsin'S eurrent rate regulatory authori~y and 
rate review activity, and analyze recent activity in other states conce~in~ 
rate regulation. The report will conclude ~ith comments and recommendations. 
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I. flees of Rate Resulation 

The~e a~e several ways in which states re,ulate insurance rates. Briefly, 
these are: 

1. state-HadQ Rates. With state-made rates an insurance resulatory authority 
d.le~ine9 and promul&ates the rates to which insurers must adhere. This 
system gives insurers the least flexibility in rate-making. 

2. Mandatory Bureau Rate Systems. An insurer must be a member in a licensed 
rate se~vlce Lu~eau betore it can write a given line of insurance. 
Members of a rate service bUreau may deviate from bureau rates with 
insurance department approval. The bureau must obtain prior approval 
before promul&~ling rates. 

3. Prior Approval Laws. These laws are patterned after the All-1ndustry laws 
approved by lhe National Association of Insurance Commissioners (NArC) in 
1946. The p~lncipal features are as follows: 

4. 

5. 

6. 

A. Rates and supporting data must be filed with the state insurance 
commiss ioner. 

a. Rate filings do not become affective until either the rates are deemed 
app~oved afte~ a certain period of time, or the commiasioner 
affirmalively approves them. 

c. Rates may not be excessive, inadequate no~ unfairly discriminatory. 
D. The commissioner may disapprove rates that do not meet lhesa standards. 
E. lnsu~ers may opt to cooperate in ma~in, ~atas with other insurers 

th~ough bureau membership or subscribership, or they may file ~ates '-
independently. 

Hodified P~ior App~oval Laws. This is a hyb~id between the prior app~oval 
laws and the rile and use laws, defined below. A rate revision based 
solely upon a change in the loss experience is effective immediately upon 
filing, subject to subsequent disapproval by tho commissioner. A rate 
revision based upon a change in expense relationships or rat~ 
classifications' is subject to prio~ approval. 

File and Use - These are sometimes called "subsequent disapproval" laws. 
Rates become effective immediately upon filin& with no affirmative action 
by the commissioner required. Adherence to a rate service or&anization's 
rates mayor may not be require~. Rates may be disapproved if they are 
found to be excessive, inadequate or unfairly discriminatory. 

Use and File - This category diffe~s from the category (5) in that the 
raL$$ may become effective prior to the actual flling. The filing, 
howeve~, must be made within a short period of timet usually 30 days from 
the date the company commenced using the rate. Rates are subject to 
disapproval by the commissioner if exeessive. inadequate or unfairly 
disc.riminatory. 

7. No File - Under thl~ method there is no roquirement that rates be filed Or 
approvQd by the eommissioner. Rates may be put into effect immediately. 
The standards for a valid rate are that the rate not be excessive, 
inadequate or unfairly discriminatory. Ratins organizations and bureaus 
a~. advisory only. 80th in.u~.r. &n4 ratins bu~eaus are required to 
maintain accurate information as to their rates and that information must 
be made available to thQ eOmmissioner. 
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8. NO File. No Rating Standards and No Raies in Concert. Aft~r the 
exptration of its "open competition" rating law in 1971, Illinois was left. 
wlLh no rat in, law. In 1972 the state enacted. law authorizing "advisory 
organizations" t.o compile insurance statistic.s. prepare insurance policy 
and und9~ritin! rules. make surveys and inspections or carry out 
insurance research and to fu~lsh that which it compiles to insurance 
companies. Such organizations must obtain a license and are subject to 
the jurh(Hct:.ion ot the insurance department. The statute prohlbits 
insurers from agreelng with eaeh other or with any advisory organl~atton 
to adhere to the use ot statistics or pollcy or unde~iting rules. There 
oro no £lltn! requiremenLs since there 1s no rating law. 
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II. Hlsto~y of Rite ReAulatlon 

Before the Southeaslern Onderwriters Decislon 

Early developments in systematic r&te-makin& be&an in the field of fire 
insurance during the 19th century in the fo~ of self-regulation. It began 
~ith local boards and in the late 1800& the National Board of Fire 
Unde~riters was orsanized to establish and maintain uniform premiuM rates and 
to eontrol agent's commissions. among other matters, throuah an association of 
insurance eompanies. Durins profitable periods in the fire insuranee 
bURines~, however, companies often violated their own membership aareements 
(or compacts) by cuttins their rates. 

In the late 19th and early 20th contury. federal legi.lation was enact~d 
outlawins combinations in restraint of trade and several states en~cted 
anti-compact laws which prohibitod private rate fixing combinations of 
insurance companies. Anti-compact laws were challenged and deClared 
unconstitutional in some states, fell into disuse by nonenforcement in other 
states, and were generally ineffective tn curtailing the growth and influenc~ 
of private rale-making bureaus. 

Early ~tate laws concerned with rate-making were almost exclusively 
anti-discrimination laws. What was neede~ to meet the problem of pricing W8& 
actuarially sound criteria for the classification of exposures and the 
accumulation of credible experienc~ for each class. To study this, New York 
appointed the Herritt Committee to inveslisate fire insurance rating 
procedure.. This commiltee recognized that sound rates eould not be developed ~ 
from the experience of only on~ insurer and that it was a wasteful and 
expensive procedure for each insu~er to devise its o~ rates. The committee 
recommended legislation to permit the makins of rates in concert by private 
rate-making bureaus but under state supervision and regulation. 

This anti-competitive insuranco industry strueture would have bean a clea~ 
violation of the federal antitrust laws, except that in the ease of Paul ~ 
Virginia, 8 Wall 168 (1869), the U. S. Supreme Court upheld a state law 
subjecting a foreign insurance company and its local agents to licensing 
requirements. This case was genarally interpreted a. meaning that insurance 
was not interstate commerce and therefore not subject to Eederal antit~st 
jurisdiction. 

While the Merritt Committee's primary concern foeused on the adequacy of 
retes, a subsequent New York committee, the Lockwood Committee, focused its 
attention on excessive rates. The outcome of this committee's investi&ation 
was a change in the New York legislation ~hieh permitted an insurer to become 
a member of a rating bureau without the insurer being required to adhere to 
bureau-established rates. Members ~ere permitted to deviate from bureau rat&s 
subject to departmental approval. Over time, other states adopted similar 
legislation. 
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After the southeastern Underwriters Decision 
/ 

On June 5, 1944, in united States v. South-Eastern Underwriters Association, 
el al., S.t.v.A .• 322 u.S. 533 (1944). the Supreme Court ruled that a 
combination of insurance companies An,aged in price-fixing aetivities was in 
violation of the She~an Antitrust Act. Not only did this deeision make the 
insurance industry subject to federal statutes based on the commerce clause of 
lhe United states ConstHution. but the vaHdity of st.ate regulaHon wu pu\;. 
in doubt because it might constitute a burden on interstate commerce. The 
entire lagal basis for the immunity of combinations in rate-making was 
eliminated. Moreover. doubt was cast on the .ysteru of state regulation and 
taxation of the insurance business. 

To clarify the situation, Senators McCarren and Ferguson introduced a proposal 
based on recommendations by the National Association of Insurance 
Commissioners Which. after considerable debate and revision. was rassed by 
COn&r8SS and signed by President Roosevelt on Macch 9, 1945. The 
McCarran-Ferguson Act confirmed the principle of state regulation of insurance 
and decla~e6 that the federal anti-trust laws apply to the insurance industry 
only to the extent insucance is not ce~ulated by the states. The laws impact 
on property-liability insurance prico-ma~ing was that the She~an Act, which 
prohtbits price-fixin&. and hence rate-makins agreements among insurance 
rornp:mles. does not apply to concerud rate-maKing practices by rating bureaus 
to the extent that such bureaus and practices wece "regulated~ by state law. 

'the legislative hearing history of the KcCarran-Ferguson Act doos not reveal a 
consistent intent of the congress as to the fo~ of rate regulation nor did 
the act itself indicate the specific pattern or pattQ~s of stato insuranco 
regulation whlch are regarded as consistent with the purpose of the Act.. The 
broad language of the Act has resulted in a wide variety of regulatory 
responses by the states. 

Two model rate regulatory bills, one for fire insurance and ono for casualLY, 
wet'e drafted by the National Association of InSurance COrmlissloners (NAle) 
throuth an NAIC committee and an All-ln6ustry Committeo. These two mo6el 
bills were approved by the NAlC in 1946 and were recommended to the states for 
passa~e by their respective state legislatures. These bills reflected the 
"priot' approval" approach to re&utation of insurance! rates and rcsLored tho 
rl&ht of bureaus to make and administer insurance rates. Under these model 
re~ulalions matarial data on rates are filed with the commissioner who can 
request additional information to determine compliance with the standards. An 
insurer can satisty the obligation to f11e by beeoming a member or SUbscriber 
~f a ratin& bureau licensed to maKe such f11ings. A fillns is deemed approve6 
unless disapproved by the commissioner within lS days (or 30 days it the 
commis5ioner needs additional time). The commissioner is required to hold a 
hearing if he or she finds. subsequent to the review period, that the filing 
fails to meet the requirements. Every member or subscriber to a ratin& 
orgQniza~ion 1s required to adhere to the filings made on its behalf ~xcepL 
that insurers can file a deviatlon filing, a unifo~ perc.nta&e decrease or 
increase to the premium produced by the rating system. 
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Within a year after approval of these mo~el bills by the NAIC, new rate 
re!ul~tory laws were enaelad ur existin& laws were amended in JI 
jurisdictions. By 1951 every state had adopted some type of fire and casualty 
insurance ralins law. Whtle the preponderance of states patterned their 
rating laws on the pdot' apPt'oval appt'oach in the eotmti.ssioner's all-indu!':try 
bill with some modifications, a faw states depat'ted radically ft'om the modal 
bills. A wide spectrum of regulatory methods emerged, ranging from gove~ent 
promu1sation of rales in two states to a no filing approach ~ith complete 
reliance on competition in California. 

Subsequent to the approval by the NAIC of the all-industry prior approval rate 
regulatory bills, there were two major investigations eonducted by the NAIC of 
rating organizaLions and rattng laws. The first culminated in a t'eport by the 
Rates and Rating Organizations Subcommittee of the Propet'ty, Casualty and 
Surety Insurance Committee ot the NAIC. A conclusion of that study was that 
the All-Industry laws Ware devtsed for an insut'ance market that was basically 
noncompetitive and stnco the enactment of that legislation in the late 1940s, 
ehan!8s have occurred in the competitive natut'e of the fire and casualty 
businQss. The subcommittee recommende~ generally that where an increase in 
competition pet~'its placing a gt'ealer raliance on competition in the 
re&ulation of rates, legislation should be enacted to authorize the 
ee~lssioner to suspend the prior appt'oval requirement in those instances 
wi\~t'e eond it ions wat·ranted. The t'QPot't. of the subcommi Uee was: appt'oved by 
the committee and by the fuLL NAtC in Decembet' 1968. The chair of the Rates 
and Ratins Organizations Subcommittee wa$ then Commissioner aobert D. Haase of 
Wi.sconsin. 

In 1979 and 1980 the Competition subcommittee of the Harket Conduct, 
Examination and Reportin! committee of the NAIC worke~ through soveral task 
forces and an advisot'y con~ittee. on various aspects of an open-competilion 
rating law. A model bill was adopted by the Competition Subcommittee and 
subsequently by the NAIC in December 1980 with the l.Ule: "Property and 
Liability Hodel Alternative CompetitLve Pricins and Appropria~e Support 
Systems Aet," the rate standards included in most rate ragulatory laws were 
continued in ~his mo~tl act -- i.e., rates shall not be excessive, inadequate 
or unrait'ly discriminatot'y. Those stan~ards at'e generally dete~ined on the 
bagia of whether there is competition in the business. Filins of rates for 
personal lines risks in a compotitive mar~et are required but rat9s for 
commercial lines ri9~s need not be filed. The commissioner is liven the 
authorily, after finding that a reasonable degree of competition does not 
exist i~ • ~ark.l, to t'equire that insurers 1n that market £ile supporting 
information in support of existing rates. 

The role of rate retulation in the pricing of insurance was a major issue in 
the insurance criSis of the 1970s. At that time. it was claimed that the 
crisis was eaused by the &overnmont intorference in the market mechanism and 
that lhe problems could have been avoidad if open competition had sel the 
insurance rates. Thus. many states ,induding Wisconsin, moved ft'om "prior 
approval" regulation to "open competltlon~ regulation. 
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At that time, consi~erable academic research was done to determine the effects 
of various regulatory systems on prices and underwriting results. 
Unde~writing results were d~fined as Lndivi~ual stale loss ratios for direct 
business. Direct business. in property-liability incurance. is business which 
ori&inates with the primary insurer an~. as such, does not include the effects 
of reinsurance. Sinee expenses and investment income are not available for 
individual states, the losl ratio comparisons cannot provide unequivocal 
evidence ot regulation on underwritins profitability or total profitability 
including investment income. The studies eompared non-competitive states with 
competitive states. A non-competitive state had either state-made rates, 
mandatory bu~eau rates, or prior app~oval laws. A competitive state had 
either tile and use, use an~ file or no file laws, 

These studies made no distinction betWeen the metho~s used by diffe~ent states 
to implement the rating system. For .~ample. two states may each be 
claSSified all "use anc! file." In one, the cOTmlissioner may not disapprove a 
~ate change without a hearing. In the other state, the commissioner can 
disapprove B rate without a hearing and, in so doing. has essentially 
established a significant feature of a pdol"-app~oval system. Furthermore, 
these studies ~eviewed the effect of variOUS regulatory systems, as previously 
defined, on private passenger automobile and homeowners coverages, as these 
lines were effeeted by the prior crisiS. Because these studies were limited 
t~ p~t'sonal I1n9s, they may not be applicable to commercial lines. 

Scott Harrington in the December. 1984 issue of !be Journal of Ri§k and 
Insuranee surveyed thQ litecature on these studies th~ough 1982. The basic 
result of these lItudies is that in the long-run th~rQ is no statistical 
dlffe~ence in the loss ratios between competitive and non-competitive stat~s. 
Over the short-run the loss ratios appear to be mo~e variable in competitive 
states. This could be used as evidence of a quicker response to chansing 
macket conditions in the competitive states. It appeared that the loss ~atios 
in the competitive states were higher during the poak periods of the insurance 
CyCl6 and lower du~ing the depressed periods of tho cycle than in 
non-competitive stateg. However, the statistical evidence is not st~ong and 
the objections discussed above are applicable. the studies also indicate~ a 
greater dependence on bureau rates and stato insurance plans in 
non-competitive states. 

The United states General Accounting Office (GAO) report to Con,re~s on the 
effect of the states' increased reliance on competitive market forces to 
regulate priee and availability ot automobile insuranCe was is"sued in August. 
1986, The GAO developed two measures of automobila insurance costs; ave~age 
inflation adjusted premiums and average premiums per dollar of losses, for the 
period 1975-1983. While the study found that the cost of automobile liability 
in$u~ance coverage under either measure W81 generally higher in competitive 
stales lhan in non-competitive states thore was, however. no statistical 
difference between competitive and non-competitive states. Thel"e was a 
statistical difference in cost between states baSed on the level of 
urbanization and the e~istence of compulsory insurance laws. The Itudy found 
that in competitive states insurance companies voluntarily insur~d relativ~ly 
more driVers than in non-competitive Itates. The results of this study aro 
subject to the same criticisms noted in the other studies in the 
classification of states and ignoring other faetors of insurance company 
op.~alions which affect premium. The GAO concluded with no recon®endatlons to 
change the current system. 
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The Illinois Insurance committee on tort Refo~ commissioned a ~tudy by 
Kathleen Carlson, Ph.D., to ~etermine if the fo~s of rate resulation are 
systematically r$lated to outcomes for congumers and insurers. The stu~y 
examined both pure loss ratios and standardized loss ratios which had been 
adjusted for yearly fluctuations due to external forces such as interest rates 
for the p$riods 1975-1984, 1980-1984, and 1982-l984. Four lines of commercial 
incurance we~8 inelud~d 1" lt~ study. They Were fire, allied lines, 
eommereial multiperl1 and other liability. This study concluded that there 
was no slatigtical evidence to suggest that prior-approval systems cause 
insurers to have higher purQ 109S ratio9 than competitive system9. However. 
there was an indication that the competitive state, had somewhat higher loss 
rBtios in the lines oE commercial multiperil and other liability, possibly 
providing a ~r9ater value to the insureds. Some of the c~iticisms of the 
other studies are also applicable to this study. 
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lIt. Rate Reaulatlon 1n Wisconsin 

Long befo~e the HcCarran-Fer~uson Act of 1945, Wisconsin had a history of 
l.~islation relatins to the regulation of insurance rates. Wisconsin ~as one 
of thQ slate9 that passed legislation to prohibit combinations to establish 
rates Cor fire insurance. A system of rate regulation applicable to fire 
insurance was developed in Wiseonsin in the early 19008. A fo~ of prior 
approval of rates for tire insurance had been in effect in Wisconsin at least 
since 1933, and required that fire insurance rates be approved by the 
commissioner ot insurance. 

By 1945, Wisconsin Statutes required rates and unde~iting rules for fire 
insurance to be reasonable and not unfair or discriminatory. Changes in basic 
rates and ~les were subject to a public hearing before the commissioner of 
insuLance. nle commissioner was to apprOVe or disapprove the rate ehanges 
within th~ee days after the hearin~ or within ten days after the filing if no 
haaring was required. tnsu~ers were required to follow the ~ates filed for 
thQm by rat ins bureaus, but there was provislon for deviation from any bureau 
raL~s, gene~ally on a percentage basis. Rates for liability insurance wera 
Lreated separately in the Wisconsin statutos which generally prohibited unfair 
discrimination. Th& slalutes required the tlling of proper rates and 
classification with the eommicsioner. The commissioner could by order require 
thAt ~ schedule or system be modified if the rates were discriminatory or 
unreasonable. 

In 1947, subsequent to the McCarcan-Ferguson Act. WisconSin enacted prior 
approval rate regulatoLY statutes patterned after the NAIC model laws. 

The rate regulatory system for property and casualty insurancQ was changed in 
1969 from a prior approval system to the current use and file system. This 
syslem applies to all proparty and casualty coverages wlth the e~ception of 
worker's compensation, ocean marine, and group and blanket accident and 
sickness insurance other than credit accident and sickness insu~ance. Under 
this system, rate ehanges with supporting doeumentation must be repoLled to 
the commis8ione~ within 30 days of the effect1ve date of the chanse. All rate 
filings and supporting information are available foe public inspection, 
allowing all consumers and insu~ers free .n~ immediate access to currenl and 
pasl rale info~atlon. The eommissioner may deny a rate change only if it has 
been del ermined in a hearing that the fl1ing violates Wisconsin statutes. The 
criteria for dete~inln& violation is ~ether the rates filed Bre inadequate, 
excessive or unfairly discriminatory. Furthe~ore, the burden of proof i, on 
the commissioner to prove that a ~at. is inadequate, excessive or unfairly 
~ lsct'im1.na tory. 

Chapter 625, Insurance - Rate Regulation [Appendix 11 was developed by tho 
Insurance Laws Revision Committee of the Lesislative Council. The committee 
comment to the bill giVes information about the reasons for the p~ovision' in 
the statute. The initial conclusions wero that: 

1. The existin, (prior approval) system of rate regulation has been rendered 
unnecessary through the development of a strikingly greater dekreo of 
meaningful price eompetition in many of the most important lines of 
insuranc:e. 
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2. The rate-making process in insurance is $0 imprecise that the difficulty 
and cost of the regulatory effort a~e too troat in rp-laiion to the 
beneficial results achieved by it. 

3. Rate regulation in the tradi~ional manner produces unfortunate sid~ 
Bffecls: it dtstracts a~tenlion from real p~oblems in the marketplace to 
formaHsHc tests of imagined "reasonableness." It generates a feel ing 
lha~ the system 1s responsible for mo~t problems that plaeuQ insurance 
loday, ranging from constriction of the market and lack of profitability 
to the tendency to disinvest 1n insurance business. 

4. Kuch discussion hag been misdirected toward tho qUQstion whether one or 
another (rating) system will producQ lower rates. But no (ratins> system 
should always seek lower rates. A rate regulatory system should prevent 
unconscionably hish rates or 4angerously low rates. It should not seek to 
determine the "proper" rate I for that is not. possible. 

The Insurance Laws Review Committee comments recommonded a system of rate 
cont~ol which eliminated the requirement that rates be reviewed by the 
commiSSioner before use. However, rate regulation was not completely 
abandoned. Rates must be filed after they have begun to be used and the 
e~f!'fl\i. uioner t s power to interveno is preserved though the ability to 
d!sapprove a rate, after 8 hearing, if it is found to be excessive, inadequate 
or unfairly discriminatory. 

The committee discussed many reasons why rate regulation should not be 
abandoned. 

1. Although t.here was meanin~rul price competition at the time -- this was 
not always so and 1.t may not always ramain so. 

2. Rate-making in concert is not the only danser to & hoalthy price 
competition. Insurers may voluntarily and individually conclude thal it 
is mo~e profitable for thom to compe~e in other ways than by lowering 
premiums. 

3. Insurance lends to be "sold" rather than "bought" and it is sold by agents 
who neVer have a fult display of product.s available for easy comparison, 
and comparison or competing cov.~aSo~ is extremely difficult because of 
the abstract natu~e and legal complexity of an insurance policy. 

4. Competition may become un~eaQonable or excessive. "Rate WaC's" of the 19t.h 
centu~y variety are not. li~.ly again but thero is still a constant danger 
of excessive optimism. Still, it i~ not the purpose of Chapt.er 625 to 
,ua~antee the continued existence and success of evory insurer now 
operating in WisconSin. Competition, as a regulator, assumes rewards for 
efficiency and punishments for its absence. 

Accordin&ly, Chapter 625 i8 to be liberally construed to: 

a. Protect polieyholderc and tho public against adverse effect.s of 
excessive, inadequate or unfairly 4iscriminatory rates. 

b. Eneou~ase, a. the most effective way to produce rates that confo~ to 
the standards of par. (a) independent action by an4 reasonable price 
competition among insurers~ 
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c. Provide formal rate re&ulatory controls for use if independent action 
and price competition fails; .\i 

d. Authorize cooperative action among insurers 1n the rate-making 
p~oeess, and to regulate such cooperation in order to prevent 
practices thal tend to bring about monopoly or to lesgen or destroy 
MMpeHHon; 

e. Encourage the most effiCient and economic marketlng practices; and 

f. Regulate the business of insuranc~ in a manner that will p~eclude 
application of faderal antitrust laws. 

Chapter 625 contains the traditional rate standards, "not excessive," "not 
inadequate," and "not unfairly discriminatory," but deals with them in such a 
way as to leave no doubt that the regulator is to be concorned only with 
serious departures tt"om a "reasonable" rate level. Anothet" rate standard, 
"nor shall an insurer charge any rate which if continued will have or tend to 
have the effect of destroying competition or creating a monopoly," is also 
included. Exc~ssiveness is defined in term! of a competitive market and 
long-run profitability. Inadequacy is defined in terms of rates being clea~ty 
insufficient, together with investment income, to sustain projected losses or 
e)Cl'c;lIJ(~S. Unfair disct"imination is defined as rates which elearlY fail to 
reflect equitably the differences in expected losses and expenses. 

other key provisions of Chaptet" 625 at"e: 

1. It defines licensing requirements fo~ rale s~rvice organizations and 
provides for delegation of rate-making and ratQ-filing obligations to ral~ 
service organizations fo~ a particula~ kind or line of insurancQ. 

2. If competition is not an effeetive regulator of the rates charged, or if 
companies are competing irresponsibly through the rates charged, the 
corranicoioner may promulgate a rule whiCh requires tiling rates 15 days 
prior to their effective date for that particular kind or line of . 
buoincsg. This rul~ is subject to a one-year sunset provision. The 
commissioner may also promulgate a rule which requires the filing of 
supporting data Which is deemed necessary for the proper functioning of 
the rate-monito~ing and regulatory process. 

3. It authorizes the commissioner to promulgate or approve reasonable rules 
for use by all insurers in the reportin~ of loss and expen~e experience in 
order that the eXperionce may be made available to tho commissioner for 
the rate review process. 

Recently, to help review the adequacy of property and casualty rate filings, 
the Office of the Commissioner of Insurance hire~ a full-time property and 
casualty actuary on February 17, 1986, following an almost nine-month 
nationally advertised recruitment proeess. Previous attempts to recruit a 
property and casualty actuary in SepternbQr 1979 falled to locate a qualified 
and interested candidate. This appa~ently is due to the state's salary 
structure for actuarial positions and a very limited number of qualified 
candidates. ~ 
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P~ior to HA~ch It 1986, rate filin&~ in Wisconsin were not ~eviowed on any 
regular basts. It was assumed that market competition wa$ providing 
compliance with Chapter ~25. Since March 1 any rate increases g~eater than 
len p~rcent and all rate docreases have been reviewed by the actuary to 
determine if ~he rates comply with tho statuto. Through Novembe~, 1986, 231 
such rate filinss, or approximately eight percent of the more than 2,800 total 
rate filin~s filed sinee March 1 have been reviewed. of tho 231 rata filines 
reviewed t 114 were personal lines and 117 were commercial lines. The 
commercial line, filings included suroty, mortsage guarantee. and umbrella 
coverases along with SHP and professional liability. Individual rate filings 
for title insurance were not reviewed or counted. 

The statute establishes the basic factors which can be considerod in 8 rate 
filing. InCluded are experience and trends within and outside the stste, and 
jud~mont of technieal pe~sonnel. Documentation ~upplied with the filings 
varie~ from pure loss ratios with no support. to rate studies involving 
advanced actuarial procedures, to comparisons with other companies' rates. If 
there are any questions about the filing, the company is contacted for furthe~ 
elarificatlon. Below is a tabla showinS some of the data which wer9 submitted 
as supporting documentaLion: 

Documentation 

Comparative data 
Wisconsin loss data 
Countr~ide loss data 
Lo£s development stUdies 
Credibility studies 
Wisconsin expense data 
Countrywide expense data 

Number of Companios 

S 
152 
123 

85 
65 
60 
94 

Of t.he 123 filings Which uS9d countrywide loss data, 74 also included 
Wisconsin data. The relationship betwoen the countrywide and the Wisconsin 
information was provided in 65 of the reviewed filings. the time requi~ed for 
8 review of an individual rate filin~ va~ied from minutes to hours dopending 
on the supporting documentation supplied with each filing. 

NO rate filings have been disapproved ~ineQ the reviQw process bes.n although 
rates have been reviewed, questioned t and additional supporting info~ation 
has been requested. This is due primarily to the faet that the rate 
submissions appear to be justLfie4. 

furthermore, the commissioner cannot disapprove a rate filing unles~ he or sh~ 
finds, after a hearing, that the rate is either excessive, inadequate, or 
unfai~ly discrimlnatory. The criteria for provin~ excessiveness and 
inadequaey are 4i££icult to prove in the short-te~. 

Exc9ssiveness is defined in terms of thQ lack of a "reasonable de&ree of price 
competition for a particular class of business," and that this lac~ of 
competition ruulls in an "unreasonable long-run profit. in relation to the 
rigklness o£ the class of business." A "reasonable de&ree of price 
competition" has never been specifically defined. The commissioner is 
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instrUcted to con.\de~, among othQ~ faeto~s, the number of insurers actively I 
engaged in the market and whethQ~ any rat~ differentials exist between those "" 
competitors. Arguably, competition could be found to exist in a market 
consisting of only two insurers each char&ing a different rate. Furthe.more, 
the existence of a limited number of insurors each eharging a ~ery similar 
rate, is not, in itself, prima facie evidence that the rate is excessive. The ~ 
commissioner is still required to prove that the rate will ~esult in a I 
long-run profit which is unreasonably high in relation to the riskiness of the 
business. Problems encountered will be in defining what long-run p~ofit 
should include or exclude; underwriting profit, investment income either ~I~ 
including Or excludin6 unrealized capital gains or losses, and fede~al income 
taxes, to name just a few. The commissioner will also have to determine what 
constitutes an "acceptable" rate of return on investment for a particula~ ~I;" 
class of "risky" business. Finally, the (orecasting of long-run profit fo~ a 
particular class of "risky" business is subject. to much uncertainty. Chan&ing 
societal attitudes, the civil justice system, and the prope~ estimation of 
ultimate losses are just a few of the unknowns. i 
ln~dequate rates are those ~hich, when combined with the investment incoma 
att~ibutable to them, are insufficient to sustain projected losses and 1 
expenses in the class of business to which they apply. Only a serious I 
disparity between the projected cost of the coverage and the anticipated 
pn·<um Which ~ould threatGn the solidity of the insurer would be a basis tor 
disapp~oval of a rate on the grounds that it ~as inadequate. Therefore, i 
unless an insure~ is declared financial impaired, it is a basic assumption 
that the premium received, along with investment income, will be sufficient to 
pay all claims and expenses. 

Unfairly discriminatory rates exist if a rate clearly fails to reflect 
equitably the differences between exp~cted losses and expenses when compared • 
to another rate in the same class. However, rates are not unfairly 
discriminatory' if they result in different premiums for policyholders with 
like loss exposure but diff~rQnt e~enses or liko expenses and different loss 
exposure. No~ are they unfairly discriminato~y if the ~ates are broadly 
averaged amon! persons insured unde~ a &~OuP contract. It is possible that a 
~ate eould be unfairly discriminatory to Wisconsin policyholders as a whole, 
if a rate change is based on countrywide expe~ienee ~alhe~ than Wisconsin 
expe~;ence. The possibility exists that the Wisconsin experience might be 
more or less favorable than the count~ywidQ experience yet the rate ehan&e 
would be based on the countrywide experienco. In these circum.tance~, a 
possible p~esumption of discrimination could be assumed unless additional 
information is provided with the (iling. The additional information is 
usually in the (o~ of a credibility adjustment to the Wisconsin information. 
This adjustment assumes that the volume of Wisconsin business is not 
sufficient to prevent la~ge fluctuations in experience while the countrywide 
experience is adequate. this implies that the Wiseonsin experience is only 
partially i~liable. The difficulty with this type of justification is in 
dete~lnin& whether an insure~'s basis for the adjustment is reasonable. 

There is a la~ge volume of literature deVeloping statistieal theory on this 
subject with onl.y partial agreement a8 to what determines full reliability 0[" 

"credibility." the rate filings reviewed to date have generally provided an 
explanation of how the Wiseon!in rate was determined or a statement as to the 
relationship batw@@n the Wiseonsin oxperiance and the count~ywide expe~ienco. 
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IV. Recent Activity in Other States Concerning Rate Regulatton 

As a response to wi~e rate fluetuations in commercial liability insu~ance 
business, seve~Bl s~ates have ~evi$e~ thel~ rate re&ulations. P~obably. the 
most widQly discussed approach is New York's flexible-band rating law. In 
addition, other state. are proposing app~oaches ranging from increasing rate 
filing requi~em~ntsand supporting documentation to advocating a return to a 
form of prior approval. 

The approaches of New York, California, Hinnesota, New Je~sey, and Oregon 8~e 
8ummBri~ed below. Followin& each approach is 8 discussion of the potenti~l 
advan~age. and disadvantages to Wisconsin if that app~oaeh were implemented in 
t.his state. 

blEW YORK 

New York has recently enacted a flexible band system for regulating commercial 
liability insurance rate changes. This system requires all companies 
requ~sting rate changes in excess of the established flex-band limits to 
submit to prio~ approval by the superintQndent, the title of the insu~ancQ 
re&ulator comparable to the commissioner of insurance in most othe~ states. 
The superintendent has the ri&ht to disapprove a rate filin, without hearing. 
Priv, to the implementation of this system, all rate changes were file and use 
oxcept for private pass~nger auto, public livery, worker's compensation, title 

.And mortS8ge suaranty, and loedical malpractice which were prior approval. 
These lines remain p~tor approval but are exempt from the flex-band system. 

Under the flex-band system, any commercial liability rate change which is less 
than the band limits may be implemented on a llleand use basis. However, an 
insurer is allowed only th~~e rate changes a y~ar and the Sum of the changes 
may not exceed lhe flex-band limits. The fourth change during anyone-year 
period requiru pdor approval. Nonnally. an insurer will be allowed only one 
rate change per year which exceeds the fleX-band limit. If the insurer 
dele~ines that it can justify further rate changes, it may submit the request 
to the superintendent for prior approval. Rate changes in the opposite 
direetion of the approved change are permitted on a file an~ use basis 
provided they are within the flox-ban<1 limits. In connection with commercial 
multiple peril rates, each component of eoverago must be rated separately. If 
one component of the eovera&e exceeds the flex-band limit even thou&h the 
overall rale change does not, thQ entire rate change is subject to prior 
approval. Al.o, if dilterent flex-band limit. apply to different components 
of the coverase, the enlire filing will require prior approval if the 
narrowest limit is exceeded. In addition, if any ind~vidual policyholder rate 
is increased o~ decreased 20 percent beyond the overall rate chan!e, the 
entire rate change is subject to prior approval regardless of whethor the 
fi1in$ was within the fleX-band limits. The flex-band limits also apply to 
all insurer ratios plans which modify filed rates by experience, use of 
schedule., eomposile ratin~, and rotrospective rating plans. Once these plans 
are filed, the use of the plan i. mandatory and must b. applied in a uniform 
nondiscriminatory manner for all eligible classes or riSKS. 
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The flex~bands will be periodically reviewed by the superintendent. Factors 
which coul~ affee~ ~he band limi~s include investment and underwritin~ 
exp~~ience of the insurers, eonsumer eomplaints especially with regard to 
cancellations and nonrenewals, the extent of denials and restrictions of 
eovera&e, and chanses in the social environment. Th~ band limits were 
initially established using jud&ment and are specific to individual lines of 
commercial liability coverage. the band limits rang_ from ±10 percent to ±30 
percent dependin& on the line of business. Appendix 2 illustrates the band 
limits. 

Thh system applies to all writers of liability insurance includins town 
mutuals and rate service organizations filing rates for member insureds and 
subscribers. Rate fllings by a rate service or&anization which receive prior 
approval may be adopted within 90 days by an insurer without requesting 
additional approval. If the filing is adopted by the insu~e~ after 90 days, 
prior approval is required. Company deviations may need prioc arp~oval 
depending on whether the change would affeet the company's rates by mo~e than 
the percentage app~oved by the rate service organization rate reVision. 

The system does not apply to excess aod surplus lines writers or companies 
which handle individual riSKS with very high promiums, such as jumbo risks 
w;~~ premium in excess of $500,000. Al~o, certain markets, mainly those 
dealing with high limits, Lndividual spacial risk insurance, aod nuclear and 
pollution liability, are exempt from the flex-baod system. 

The results of ao insurec's rate chansc will be subject to rotrospoctive audit 
of the insur~r's actual experlence by the department. Hisrep~esentation of 
the rate revision could subject the insurer to penalties. 

there are both advantages and disadvantages to a flex-band sysLem. Tho 
advantaYles of the New ~orK Aystem to ~iiconiin arc: 

1. This system might have some effect on the wide pricins variability that 
has characteri~ed the commercial liability market lately and should ~ 
address policyholder concorns of affordability and predictability of I 
insuranee ~ates. This assumes that nO rate increases abOVe (o~ below) the 

2. 

3. 

flex-ban~ limitation will be found to be justiCiable an~ that companies 
~ill not chans. their underwriting or classification schedules. 

Th. application of the flex-band system to ratin& plans may encourage 
better un~erwrltin& by preventin& rate modifications through the use of 
excGssive credits and debits. This may provide stabilization to 
individual rales. 

the repo~tin& system will allow the comrnissione~ to evaluate the rating 
practices of all insurance companies and reeo&nize trends in ratin& 
ehan&es. 

The potential disadvantage of the New York flex-band system are: 

1. Flex-rating is expensive to administer. For example, the New York 
le~islature provided its insurance dopartment with $3,000,000 over the 
next two years and pe~lssion to hire a staff of 60 to implement and 
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maintain its flex-band system. The legislation has Q two-year sunset 
provision. Implemen~in, such a system in Wisconsin will require a 
si&nificant increase in the Wisconsin Commissione~'s 1985-86 budget of 
$3,788,325. Since the ofCice of the Commissioner of Insurance's budget is 
fun~ed by fees and assessments levied a&alnst ~he insurance industry, any 
inc~ease in lhe bud&et will ultimately be pasaed on to the consumer by the 
insurers in the fonn ot inereased premiums. 

tn addition, a mechanism would also have to be fund3d and established to 
track all commercial liability insurance rate changes for compliance with 
thp. flex-band liyQtem ocpoolnUy with re&ard Lo "'wy.l.umcy and she 
limitation~. The avera&e ma&nitude of the rate ehanges of the different 
liability lin~s would also have to be monitored, as this is used in the 
determination of the nQxt year's flex-band limits. New York already has a 
rate ehange tracking system. Therefore, the cost of this system is not 
inelud~d in the $3,000,000 flex-band funding. 

2. Rates may still fluctuate. The policyholder cannot be su~e that rate 
ehan~es will be less than the limitations imposed by the fleX-band since 
filings could be approved if the justification was adequate. 

3. Delay in the implementation of rate changes may cause pricin, problems and 
~the~ ma~ket inefficiencies. 

CurrQntly, in Wiscondn an insurer can us(! a revised rate immediately 
and has 30 days to file such a rate with the commissione~. Instead of 
immediate u£e of a rate chan&e, rate revisions could take as long as 

; 75 days before the rate £lang is completo and could be implemented. 
This is because any rate which is not exempt f~om flex-banding must be 
submitt$d 30 days prior to the effective date of the rate reviSion. 
The commission~r may extend the waiting period fo~ an addit ional 45 
more days. The rate revision will be deemed approved unless 
disapproved. Disapproval does not require a hearing by the 
commissioner. 

4. Insurers may attempt to circumvent tho prior approval requirements 
contained in this legislation by: 

Usin& underwriting policies to achieve the same ends as rale changes. 
For example, the insurer mi&ht tighten its underwriting criteria to 
eliminate policyholders with high risk profiles. While this would 
allow lh. insurer to reduee its 10sse8 to meet tho current promium 
levals, it may resull in increased availability pro~lems for some 
eonsu~ers, in addition to having tha unintended effoet of incraasing 
the utilization of unregUlated excess and surplus lines insurers. 

Raquestin& a greater increase (or smaller decrease) than would 
otherwise be necessary simply to avoid having to repeat the prior 
approval process loo often. This could lead to excessive rate. and 
thereby ex~essive profits. In addition, an insurer may delay necessary 
rate changes in ordor to avoid the prior approval process which may 
result in inadequate rates and possible financial difficulties. 
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Avoiding the prior approval process completely by strictly adherint to 
rate service or!anizalion's approved rates and classification , 
schedules. This could impact significantly on the diversity and 
innovation 1n rates, classification schedules, and available cove~as~ 
seen in Wisconsin. 

S. The initial dete~ination of the fle~-band limits would have to be based 
on jud&ment, as Wisconsin does not have SUfficient information to 
determine the limits usin& actuarial methods. If the limtts are too Wide, 
the tlex-band system will be lneffective in eontrollin& Wide swings in 
rates. If the limits are too narrow, the companies will not be able to 
effectively respond to market forces and the result may be either 
excessive or inadequate rates. 

CALI'ORNIA 

Prior to recent investigative hearings, rates were not filed with the 
commissioner. The commissioner instead had rating examinations in which the 
rate filings were reviewed at the company for complianco with the statutes. 
subsequent to these hea~ln&s, the commissioner is requiring all commercial 
liability rate filints of 25 percent or mo~e on an overall annual basis to be 
.ubmitt~d with actuarial justification (or review. The 2S percent applies to 
a credible class within the rate filing an~ not to lhe overall rate increa~e 
t"eQuested. 

Under the new bulletin tho companies will still be able to use rate changes 
p~ior to review. However, thQ rate chan&e must be filed immediately upon 
USe. The commissione~ has 60 days to review tho filing and has the authority ~ 
to roll back any change if, in the commissioner's opinion, the rate change was 
not justified or excess iV9. An actuuial justificat..ion is required which 
should include state eXperience supplemented by countrywide expe~ienco when 
needed, credibility adjustment between the two, if necessary; trending and 
109s developmentg, and an explanation of techniques used including judgmantal 
factors. 

The commissioner will publish the names of companies found to be charging 
exc$sslve ratas. II is expected that current California department staCf will 
be able Lo handle lhe f1110$5 by reallocation of fiel~ stafe. 

The main advantas.a of the California system are: 

1. This system could be instituted with little increase in stafE. 

2. It maintains the cur~ent competitive rating environment which allows 
insurers to establish rates without governmenl involvement. At the same 
time, the system allows the monitoring of rate increases which might be 
excessive. 

3. The California system also allows the commissioner to rOll-back rato 
increases without a hearin,. Current statutes require the Wiseonsin 
commissioner to hold • hearin! if a rate change ia disapproved and must 
issue 8n order if a rate i. to be discontinued. This system will provide 
the commissioner with more freedom in regulating rates. ~ 
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Disadvantages to Wisconsin are as fOllows: 

1. It may a~d to insurance company expense. Many Wisconsin commerc1al 
liability insurance writers may be unable to comply with the r.~uire~ents 
for the actuarial justification without hiring consultants or usLng bu~eau 
rate fi1in&.. Th$ cost of the consultants will be passed onto the 
policyholders in the form of lncreased company expenses. The use of 
bureau filing. will possibly reduce the diversity of rates and coverages 
found in Wisconsin. 

2. If a rate was considered excess1va, the company would be required to 
roll-back the rato increase. Since the companies and the consumers do nol 
know whether a rale increase will be rolled back, this could lead to 
instability in the insurance pricing mechanism. 

3. A mechanism would have to be funded and established to track ~ate 
increases since an insurer could take many small increases which 
individually do not exceed 25 percent but on aggre&ate do exceed this 
limit. Since rate chan~es of less than 25 percent do not have to be filed 
the creation of a tracking system to monitor such activity appea~s 
impossible. 

4. The Califo~nia poltcy ~egulatas lar&& rate increases, but does not deal 
with the issuo of lar&e ~Qte decreases. 

5. The publication of a list of comme~cial liability insurance companies with 
exc8Qsive rates may have an unintended effect on other commercial propc~tr 
o~ pe~sonal lines bustnoss written by the company. 

MINNESOTA 

Minnesota 1s a file and USe stat~, where the commissioner can only disapprove 
a rate change with a haaring. As a responso to the current market, the 
comm1ssioner is reviewing all rate increases of more than 25 percent. The 
commtssioner may require additional data if it is determined that the filins 
inadequately supports or explains the p~oposed rate chan&e. If this data is 
not received within 30 days, the rate is presumed to be e~cessive and should 
no lon&er be used. The commissioner has also called for meetings with 
individunl companies on any rate chanse that has appeared too e~cessive even 
though adequately supported. A bulletin has been issued Which provides 
guidelines for the support needod to justify a rate change pursuant to changes 
in Kinnesota law. The law affects all licensed property and casualty 
companies and all license~ rate service organizations an6 applies to all lines 
of liability an~ property cove~age not just commercial liability lines. The 
law specifies that all rate filin&s mu~t include the following: 

1. Five years' experience tncludln& either collected premiums or premiums at 
the rate level in effect when poliey prgmiums were earned, paid and unpaid 
losses, the number of claims for reported losses, and incurred but not 
repo~ted claim reserves. 

2. Premium and loss adjustment factors by year, such as current rat. levol 
factors, loss development factors, 10s8 adjustment expenso factors, and 
savority and frequency trond factors. An explanation of the method and 
judgment underlyins these factors mu~t be included. 
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3. Documentation of the PQ~isslble o~ expeoted loss ratio includin~, wnere 
app~opriate, an adjustment for investment income. 

Insu~ers' rates which deviate from those filed by a rate service o~ganization 
must explain and support the deviation with the same documentation a~ requi.ed 
above. 

The advantages of the Kinnesota system to Wisconsin are: 

i 
i 

1. Minimal increase in staff 1s expected. The Minnesota department uses an i~ 
actuary and a technical support parson to administer this system. 

2. This system maintains the advantages of a competitive system and will ~ 
provide the commissioner with some desree of oversight over the pricing I 
mechanism with respect to large rate increases. 

~ 

3. The rate filing requirement£ should result in uniformity of rate filings I~ 
which should tacilitate the review process. 

The disadvantage of the Minnesota system is that there does not appear to be 
any mechanism for tracking trends. 

Prior to the Commercial Insurance Doregulation Act of 1982 (hereafter CIDA) , 
New Jersey required prior approval of all commercial prOPQrly and casually 
rate changes except for oeean marine and certain ela.sos of inland marine 
business. The review and determination procoss of the rate filings required 
annually mor~ than 15,000 hours of profeSSional 3ctuari31 and rate analyst 
effort. It requently look at least six months for final approval or 
disapproval of a single rate change. 

Under CIDA. filings ara not requir~d for commercial risks prOducing minimum 
annual premiums in excess of $10,000, exotic risks, risks on the 
commissioner's exportable list, commercial inland marine risks, and fidelity. 
surety, and forgery bonds. However, insurers are required to maintain records 
of these risks which include loss and expense statistics, financial data, and 
other underwriting information. All other commercial rate filings must be 
filed ~ith the commissioner within 30 days after tho rate ehantQ becomes 
effective and are deeme~ to be approved within 30 daY5 of the tiling dale 
unless disapproved. The commissioner has the right to disapprove a rate 
change following 8 hearlng. 

Rules we~e adopted to implement the provisions of the CIOA. These rules wera 
essentially the same as those undor the prior approval system. even though the 
system was now use and file. Th$ rules provided, amont other requi~emonls, 
that rate filings must be supported by stati8ties and provide the inEormation 
which the insurer relied on in makin& the filinS. 

Even thouSh eIOA ehan~cd New Jersey into a use and file state, the law ~till 
required the commissioner to act as if the prior approval system still 
existed. The only difference was that the rate. for certain risks did not 
have to be tiled and the commissioner had only 30 days to disapprove a 
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filing. The insurers under tht~ legs re;triativo eystem inerea5~d lh~ numbe~ 
of independent (t11n&9 for both rates and ratin& plans. This resulted in 
&reater variability in policyholder rates. The insurers also used the law to 
introduce new types of insurance products. There was much less dependency on 
bureau rates and rating plans. While the combination of insurance department 
and industry behavior resulted in no savings in department costs, the consumer 
benefited in the increased diversity in ratins plans and products. 

As a response to the commercial liability crisis and the department 
requirements for statutory rate reviews. the New Jersey department has 
recommended that rate changes be filed 30 days prior to use. If the filing is 
found to be acceptable. the rate change can be implemented. If not, the 
f11in& must be amended and refiled beforA the rate change can be used. If 
within the 30 days the department finds that the required rate change is not 
supported or is inconsistent ~ith statutory .tandards, the department may 
extend the review for 60 additional days in order to determine approval or 
disapproval of the rate change. The New Jer,ey Insurance Departmont is also 
conSidering a retu~ to the prior approval sy~tem. However. this proposed 
system would include a 60-day dQemer provision. 

The advantage of the New Jer~ey review process is that: 

1. It allows monitoring of the insuranee rating system for identifiable 
Lr~ndg in rate changes. This system also requires standardized rate 
filings which allow more efficient review by the commissioner. Since 
commercial risks with premiums of l~ss than $10,000 annually require the 
commissioner's approval of the rating plan. small consumers ar~ provided 
with rate control whiCh can prevent wldo swing' in rate changes. 

The primary disadVantages of this system to Wisconsin would be: 

1. The cost to the department of professionals to review rates. 

2. The delay in time the companies would experionce in obtaining necessary 
rate approval for those risks whiCh are subject to prior approval. 

3. The lack of diversity in rates and insurance products available to th~ 
small consumer due to the prior approval process. 

A. Other disadvant~ges already diseussed elsewhere in this report deal with 
rating bureau dependeney, changes in unde~itln, procedures. and 
deerease4 market effieiencie •• 

New Jersey is also eonsidering adopting a simplified version of its private 
passenger automobile excess profit law for commercial liability. The current 
law is based on Flori~a's excess profit law Which is applied to each private 
passenger automobile insurer. Simply stated. an insurer is considered to havo 
ea~ed excess profits if during the past lhree-calen4ar years the average 
un4erwriting sain as a percent of premiums earned exceedS the profit loading 
in the rate by more than 5 percentage pointe. In determining underwriting 
sain, premium and expenseo are on a calendar-year basis and losses are on an 
accident-year basis. Investment income i. not specifically included in 
underwriting gain but the department is required to consider investment incom~ 
in its evaluation. A. a rasult, investment income must be reflected in the 
profit allowance of priVate passenger automobile rate filings. 

318r19 
01/13/87 



FROt'! 2.23.1987 12:09 P.26 

The advantage of an excess profit statute is that the market can control the 
price structure but the commission~r can monito~ and. to some extent, control 
any excess p~ofits resultin& f~om short-run market inefficiencies. This is a 
retrospective method of rate control which a~justs for rates which appeare~ 

, adequate but were, after the fact, excecsive. 

There are disadvantages with an excess profit law 1n that it is bound to be 
unfair either to the insurers or to the consumers because the ~ates which are 
not excessive to the consumer may be inadequate to the insurer and rates which 
are excessive to lhe consumer need not be adjusted for th~ee years. Also, 
the~e is no easy definition of the rate of retu~ for the insurance industry. 
There is only one standard fo~ long-run profitability in the law. It does not 
distinguish between lar&e and small companies nor does it distinguish between 
substandard and preferred writers which may have different long-te~ rat~s of 
return. The return of sho~t-run proftts by USing an excess profit lew may 
~educe the lon&-run rate of return since the insurers will not be allowed to 
~ecoup deficiencies f~om the policyholders when the short-run ~ate of return 
is less than the excess law standard. This could change tho nature of the 
insurance industry. The use of a three-year avera~e aSSumes an underwritin~ 
cycle that is much shoctec than is being experienced now. This implic~ that 
insurers could be required to return excess profits at times when they were 
loatr\~ surplus. There is also the pouibility that some insurers will not 
ill'plAment new ideas in prOducts or efficiencies in se~vice in order to del3y 
increases in profits which could effect the availability of necessary 
insurance p~oducts to the consumers. Finally. depen~ins on the definition of 
the excess profit law, rates may 00 lon~er be competitively set by tho market. 

OREGON 

Prior to April 21, 1986, Oregon was a file and use state. At that lime, the 
commissioner asked for and received the authority to require prior approval 
for all commercial liability insurance premium rate increases or decreas~s 
that exceed 25 percent for any policyholder covered by the rate change. Prlo~ 

approval applies to all base rates, rating bas~s. eating plans, manual rules, 
territorial definitions, or any combination of rating system components fOr 
Which a rate change exceeding 25 percent i$ requGsted. The 2S perc~nt does 
not apply to the overall rate change, but to the change to an individual 
rating classilicatlon within the rate tl1ing. It a comme~cial liability 
insurance ~ate filing is less than 2S percent change, the file and use system 
i •• till in effect. However. the rate filing must contain an actuarial 
certification by a member of the American Academy of Actuaries slating that 
the fi11ng is not subject to the rule. The company and the actuary are liable 
to disciplinary action, if the filing is later found to have been subject to 
the rule. The filing must be received 30 daY61 prior to the eHective date of 
the rate change, if the rata ehanges for any individual by 25 pe~cent. If the 
filing is considered to b. incomplete, the counting of the 30 days besins 
after the commissioner has received the necessary supporting info~ation. the 
supporting data should consist of countrywide and state experience. 
eredibility ~ei&hln& batween the two if relevant, exhibits showins trending 
and loss deVelopment. and explanations of techniques used. The commissionor 
can extend the 30 days to 60 days if 90 desired. Unde~ this rule. rate 
filings can be disapp~oved without a hea~ln&. 

The potential advanta&es of the oreson system are as foLlows: 

1. The commissione~ is able to monitor and conlrol independent of tho hCarLn& 
process the gross movements in commereial liability rates. This affecls 
t.he affordabillty o( commercial liability insurance to the consumor. 
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2. With the certification by 8 member of the American Academy of Aetu8~les 
and uniformity in support in, documentation of the rate filings, the review 
of complete rate filings would be eacie~ as the burden on p~oof is on the 
insurer and not. on. the cOlTVllissioner. 

The apparent disadvanta&es of this system to Wisconsin are as follows: 

1. Mora staff would ba needed. The Ore,on insurance division has received 
fundin& tor One permanent actuary, one limited term aetua~y and two rating 
analysts. It is estimated that currently 25-30 percent of time of thesA 
individuate is spent on reviewing prior approval comme~cial rate filings 
and validating on a sample basis the certifications of nonapplicability. 
Applying this system to Wisconsin would require the commiSSioner to 
increase his staff by at least one full-time property and casualty actuary 
plus one or two rating analysts. 

2. Rates may still fluctuat9. 
predictable rate changes. 
be justitiable. 

The policyholder cannot be assu~ed of 
A rate ehange could exceed 2S percent and sttll 

3. Some substantial rate increase£ would not be subject to prior 8pp~oval. 
Th~re is nothin& in the rule to prevent a company from submitting seve~al 
i.·!lte chan&es during the yeat" which would not. excoed 25 percent each, but 
would exceed 25 percent in the Atsregate. Some form of monitorin& system 
would have to be established and funded to track rate changes on an 
individual-policyholder batis. 

~. The certificate f~om a member of the American Academy of Actuaries that 
the rate f111n& is not subject to th9 ruLe will add t.o the expenses of 
insurers. The majo~ity of p~operty and casualty companies in Wisconsin do 
not have a membet" of the Academy on their staffs. This would either 
require the hirin& of an actuarial consult.ing firm to certify each 
comrnet"cial rate filint or increase the use of bureau rate filinss. The 
cost would most likely be passQd on to the policyhoLders. In addition, 
this may reduce the number of lndep~ndent rate filings, which wouLd reduce 
the dive~sity of rates and plans used in Wisconsin. 

S. Delay in the implemenlat.ion of rate chan&es may cause pricing pt"oblems and 
other ma~ket inafticienclos similar to those noted in disadvantage 3. for 
New York's flex-ratins cyslem. Rat.e chanses exceeding a &iven percentag~ 
could take more than 90 days for review. There would be no assuranee of 
approval. Rates could be ~i$approved ~ithout a hearin,. 

318r21 
01113/87 



FRO ~1 2.23.1997 12: 10 P. 28 

V. conclusion and Recommendations 

The purpose ot this report was to examine Wi~consints current insu~ance rate 
r8~ulation system and to dete~ine whether the revisions being proposed in 
othe~ states to control the fluctuation in commercial liability instl~ance 
rates would be suitable for implementation in Wisconsin. Those revisions 
ranged from increasing the minimum information that is require~ to be filad in 
a commercial rate tiling to subjecting the commercial liability insurance 
rate-makin! process to a torm of prior approval process. 

A return to a prior approval rate filing system would not be a viable solution 
to the problem of regulatint commercial liability insurance rates. First, the 
philosophy of a prior approval process is contrary to Wisconsin's philosophy 
of 8 competitive ratins system. Second, prior approval resulations already 
exist in some states: and during the most recent liability crisis this type of 
rate regulation was no mo~e effoctive in controlling rate fluctuations than 
were eompetitive ratin~ systems. Thi~d, prior approval regulations ar~ 
expensiVe to administe~ and cannot &uarantee that rates will not incceaso 
since ~ate increases that can be justified will still be pe~itted. Finally, 
this type of rate re!ulation, with its inhe~Qnt ~elays in implementin& rate 
changes, may reBult in a reduction in the types of insurance products 
avail~bl.e to the Wisconsin consumer, 1n addition to impairing the ability of a 
eOnlptmj' lo take imm~dlate corrective rate actions if it is 
financially-troubled or pass along any rate reductions to consumers without 
delay. 

Wisconsin'S current rate regulation, Chapter 625, was drafted to permit the 
process of competition to be the primary regulator of the insurance rates. ~ 
The drafters reco~nized that the rate-maKing process in insurance is so 
impcecise that the difficulty and cost of the regulatory effort aro too greal 
tn relation to the beneficial results achieved by it. However, the drafters 
did preserve the commissioner'S ri!ht to intervene, but only in those 
instances where serious departurQS from a "reasonablo" rate resulted in 
unconscionably high rates or dangerously low rates. To help dQte.mine whether 
Q "reasonable deg~ee of price competition exists at the consume~ level" it is 
recommended that an academic study be conducted to both develop critecia to 
det.ermine "eompetit1veness," and than test that criteria in the Wisconsin 
insurane. marketplace. 

Of the various approaches being proposed by the different statoe, the 
Minnasota approach to rate regulation is most eonsistent with Wisconsin's 
philosophy of open competition. The Minnesota system maintain. the advanta&ea 
of a competitive system while providing the commissioner with some degcQQ of 
oversight OV$~ the pricing mechanism with retpact to large rate increa~es. 

Requiring insurers to file support ins data, similar to the requirements of 
Minnesota law, will make rate filings more uniform, will facilitate the 
actuary's review process, and should facilitate rate comparisons within the 
industry to identify lhose rates which may be considered unreasonable. 
Furthermore, since insurers are presumed to have examined thoroughly the need 
for' A rate change. lhe promulgation of a Nle which requires insurers to 
submit supportln& dala to document that need should not impose any UnnQeC8s~ry 
delays in the insurer's ability to implement the rate chan&e. ~ 
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Seclion 625.21 (2), Wis. stats., pe~its the commissioner, by rule, to require 
the ttling of suppo~tin~ data as to any or all kinds or lines of insuranc~ ~~ 
the commissioner deems neeQssary for the proper functionin& of the rate 
monitor!n, and regulatory proeQss. This information shall inelu~e! 

a) The experienee and judgment of the filer, and, to the extent it 
~ishes or the eommissioner requires, of other insurers or rate 
or&anizat.ions; 

b) tts interpretation of any statistical data relied upon; 

e) Description of the aetuarial and statist.ical methods employed in 
setlins the rates, and 

d) Any other relevant matters required by the commissioner. 

However, when s. 625.21 (2) is read in eontext with the rest of the subseclion 
and chapter, and, ~hen the committee comments are eonsidered, it becomes 
unclear whether the commissioner can promul&ate a rule specifying the minimum 
suppot"ting information Hl ing requirements unless a finding has first been 
made under s. 625.21 (1) that competLtion is not an effective re&ulato~ of the 
rates Ch8~&e~ O~ that a sub9tantial number of companies are competint 
it't.·":-:;:onslbly through the rates being cha~&ed. The suppot'Ung infornation, ot' 
lack thereof, is a critical factor to the findint that competition is nol an 

. effective regulatot' or that companies are acting irresponsibly. Without such 
9upportlns data the commissioner cannot make an informed decision whether 
competition is an effective regulator o~ whethor a substantial numbet' of 
insurers are compelin& lrresponsibly. 

Therefore, it is recomnmended that the Chapter 625 be clarified to &rant th~ 
commissioner the authority to p~omulgate a ~le. similar to Minnesota's, whic~ 
would require the filing of supporting info~ation similar to the critet'ia 
contained in s. 625.21 (2) without first findin& that competition is not an 
effective regulator or that a substantial numb9~ of companies are competin& 
irresponsibly. 

It is further recommended that once tho authority has been elarified, the 
commis5ione~ promulgate such a rule. Thi~ rule should incorporat.e a provision 
which t"vquh-es the insurer to eertHy that its rata tlling is in compliance 
with the provhions ot the statut.es anl1 the rule. Any rate Hlin& found 
8ubsequently not to be in eompliance may subject the insurer to administrative 
action, ineludln& fortelture. 

Finally, due to the difficulty the Office of the Commissioner of Insurance 
experienced in attracting a qualified and interested property and casualty 
actuary, il is recommended that the commiSSioner request the Department of 
Employment Relations to reexamine its salary guidelines for actuaries aOd 
adju.t them, if necessary. to a eompetitive level. 
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Apollndix 1 

82'.01 RAT! R!GULATIOH 

CHAPTER 625 

INSURANce - RATE REGULATION 

Co~s'",ct'O" ~"d 1I~1j>C"'. 
O.finihon,. 
S<:U,,", o( 'lIplical,O". 
!'e",pIlO"I. 
R~I. ll~n.J~,d, 
"'allM, /t,clhu.lt. 
Fil,", o( 'a'" "nol ~on~"1 10 'alt. 
F;1,n,1 Op('Tt '0 ,n'rn;"OIl. 
Oelep"on of ri .. rnalllnl .rld ...... filin, obli,IIIon. 

625.01 COl'I,tructlon and purpo .... (1) CONS~UCTTON. 
This chapter §hall be IIberall:; construed to achieve thl 
purpo5es statl:d in sub. (21. ..... \tiell ~hall conStjtute an aid a.nd 
guide to interpret3110n but not an independent source or 
pow~r. 

(2) Pl.'"roSES. The purposes or this chapler are: 
(3) To protect pollc~'holders 3nd the publiC aiainst the 

:ldvcrs<: "tTeel.S or excesslVc. inadequate or unfairly discrimi­
natory ratC,: 

(u) T..:, ~,":our3~t. :u the most ctl~~t'vc ....... y t~ J'roduee 
rates thllt eonfOrM to lhe slandards of P3r. (3). indepentJer'ol 
ac(lon b:-- and reasonable price competition among insurers: 

(c) To provide form:ll regulatory controls for use if inde­
pcndent uction anlJ pm:!! l:omp~Lition rail: 

(d) To 3ulnorize coo~eralive acllon among ,"SurerS in the 
r:1tc:.makin~ process. and to regulate such cooperation in 
ord~r to f'r~v,nt rr~elice, thllt tend to bring Ilboul monopoly 
or to IO~5cn or de$lro~ eom~lltion: 

(e) To encourage the most et1icient and economic markct· 
in, I'rl1ctiees: and 

(f) To rnul:ue the business of insuranoe in a manner that 
will preclude application of federalantilf'\l$llaws. 

$25.02 O.f1nltlon,. In lhis chapter. unless contr1.ry to 
conte~t: 

(1) "Market segmenl" mC3ns any line or kind orinsur:lnce 
or. if it is described in general temu. any subdivision thereot 
or 3ny class or risks or combInation or classes. 

(2) "Rate service orglniz:l.llon" muns any penon. Olher 
than an employe of an insurer. who assists insurers in ralC 
making or filing by: 

(II) Collccting. eompilins and (urnishing loss or cx~nsc 
lIatistics; 

(bl RccommendinlJ. making or filing r.lle! or supplemen. 
tary ratC information: or by 

(c) AdviSing about rate qUC1tions. e~cept as an aHomey 
Jiving legal Qdvice. 

(3) "Supplementary rate information" includes Iny man· 
ual or plan of rates. st:ltistic:l1 plan. classification. rating 
schedule:. minimum premium. policy ree. ratlns rule. rate­
rtlated underwriting rule and any Other informatiOn pre­
il:1 it...:d by fl,jl~ of the :on""iuito:llll'or. 

Hlst.",,: I~U •. 1'9. 

82S.0~ !,:op. 01 applle,tlolt. This chapter applies to all 
kinds and lines or direct Insurance wri\WI On risks or 
o~r:llions in this stale by any insurer aUlhorized to do 
busineu in Ihi' state. e~eept: 

(1) Oeean marine insur~ncc; 
(2) Worker's compen~3lion insunnce: 
(.) lifc insurance olher Ihtl" credit lire in,uranee; 

ml' ~""d'" 'u""I(,"cnl policy Ind ,"fIi'l:1" ",place""nl poliq 10\1 
nil",. 

Deily,", cf1'm ,r,..l __ 
0,'40010.»1 of "~lC', 
S~'ul "''''CI,On' 0" ,"di .... d~l' inw"". 
OMIII'O" , ... ""1101 of t1Ilt \ot"",Cf Olun'UI'O~'. 
l,ct~I'"" . 
O,"d.~, ~f"tC!l""" b~ '''.,,''' ... 
R.tCOI~'"' Slid 'COO,,,", of ,,"""c"" 

(S) Valiable and (i'l:d annuities; and 
(6) Group and blanket 3cC:ldent anli sickness insunnee 

other Ih;)n credit ICCldent an\] slI:kncu in~\lranee. 
(7) To the e~tent thai cn. 424 IS inconsistent wilh lhls 

chapter. ch. 42~ shall ap~I:--. 
Hillo".: (91) c. ): 19T! c. I r \. ~~. 1~1~ ~ )1) 

!At"III". Coul\C,1 :"<~I.IO lijt.I,I. In,: ..... email ,noulJ ~ 'uo·C'(, .. 1 '" 
~IC ",ul,"on 10 Ihe ~I!\e C11C"I H '1'14 "(1 (;'Ino, In .... ''In.I'niulfrt. (Ihll 
601)·51 

625.0" l!umpUonl. The commiuu:lnl:r mill' b~ rul~ e\en1"t 
:In)' perSon or cl:us of pcrsons or any m:lrkCI St~m~nl f(olll 
any or all or the provlsicrlS oi thiS ch:lIHer.lf lno to 1M e'lent 
thai the: commissioner rUllis thClr ..IDpll~lIlO" unne~eu:u'~' 10 
iIIet'\lcvc tho purposes 01' Ihu cn~ptcr. 

H:"OflI "1~ c. 10: I. ~~6 (61. 

625.11 Aail .t'l'Idard~. (1) OE"e."L. R:ltcs sho1l\ nOt be '" 
e~cr:ssive. inaliequalc or un(alrl~ discnm,n:uory. nor soal\ ;.In 
in~urcr chuge any rate whieh If continued ""II h:l~e or lena 10 

have the effect or de§tro)'ln~ coml'ellllon or crC,Hlni a 
monopoly. 

(2) CxC;tS.SIY'El'or.ss. (a) Competi/ivt marktr. Rates are pre­
sumed nOt to be e~c:cssive ie a re:1sonaole degree or price 
competition ell.isl$ at the conSumer level whh res~, to lhe 
clan orbu5iness to which they apply. In determiOlng whether 
a reasonable dCiree or price compclllion e.mlS. lhe commis­
sioner shall consldcr all rcltv3nl tests Includin~: 

I. The number of insurers actively en,ilged in the cl:1sS or 
busine,,; 

2. The cxistenca or rate dirrerentials In tllat clau of 
bu~ine$S; 

3. Whelher long·run protil;.\bility ror iMuren ~encr:£lIy of 
tMe class of business is unrc~sonably high In relJlIon 10 its 
riskinase. 

lb) NO"cCmptlilive marlett. If such competition does not 
e_ist. rales Ire e,ceuivi ir they are likcly 10 produce a lon, 
nJn pro(i~ that is unte:uol'l3bly hilJh in rclation to Ihc ns\u· 
ness of thc elus or business. or if expense$ arc unrcason;bly 
high in relation to the se~ices renliered. 

(3) INAOEQUACY. Ratcs ~re inadequate if they :He cle3r1), 
insufficient. together with the investment income ~ltribut~ble 
to them. to lUilain projeetfti lo\$CS and ~,~nscs in the cl:ls$ 
or business 10 Which they 3~ply. 

(.) UN1'A'" OISC1UMI~AnO/'oi. One rate is unrairly discrimi­
natory in relation to Ino~her In the same claS5l! it elc;rl" fails 
to tene<t equil~bly the dirrercnces in c'<pectcd lossel and 
expenses. Rates are nOI unrairly dlSCrlmlnalory because "­
ditTerenl premiums result ror pOlicyholderS wntl like loss 
exposures but different c~pense f,ctorl. or 11 kc c·wenlc 
faelon but dilTerent loss e:tposure,. so long;u Ihe r:ltes rcnrct 
the difTerences wilh reasonable accuracy. R;ltet Ate 1'01 
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unl~irly discnmin310ry ir they lire averaged broadly amonl 
persons insured under .. I:roup. franchise or blanket policy. 

625.12 R atlnq methOds. In determining whether rates com. 
ply with the mndards under I. 62S.II, the rollowing criteril 
5hall Ix applied: 

(1) BAStC FACTOltS r,.I IV. ns. Due consideration shall be 
given 10 past and prospective loss Ind expense experience 
within and outside of this stOlte. to c3t.astrophe hazards and 
contingencies. to trends 'Nithin and outside or this !tate. to 
loadings for leveling premium rates over time or for diVIdends 
or savings to be allowed or returned by insurerJ to their 
policyholdeN. members or subscribers. and to all other 
rele\'~nt factors. including the judgment of technical 
personnel. 

(2) CLASSIF1CA TlON Risks mi1y be classitied in any teason· 
able WilY ror the establi~hment of rates and minimum premi­
ums. c~cept that no classifiCOltions may be based on race. 
color. crc-ccl or national ongin. and clas$lrk~tiQns In automo­
bile insurance may not be based on physical conditIon or 
developmental disability as detined in 5. 51.0 I (S). Ratts thus 
produe~d may be modllied for indiVidual nsks in accordance: 
\l,lth ralini plans or schedules which establish reasonable 
SI~nd1rds rOr metl$u(ll'~ probable variations in huards. 
C-'I'cr".:! or both. R4tcs molY also be modified for individual 
nsks under S. 625 I J m. 

(3) EXf'F."SES. The c~pcnse provisions included in the rates 
to be used by an insurer may retlect the operating mcthods ot' 
the insurer and. so rir IS it is credible. it! own e~pense 
e~perience. 

(4) PROFlTS. The rates may contain an alJowanec ~rmit. 
ting 3 profit that is not unrea$onable in relation to the 
nsioness or the class of business. 

Hi<lory: I~1S c. :H: 1911 c. 418 I 9!? (">; 1979 q 91. 

625.13 Fllln9 01 rales and consent to rate. (1) FtLl~G 
PIIOCEDUltE. Ex.ctpt as provided in sub. (2). e\ery authoriled 
insurer and every rate service organization licensed under s. 
62D I 'Nhich has b«n designated by any in~urer for the riling 
of rates under $. 62S. I S (21 shalllile \Io'ith the Nlllmissioner all 
rates a.nd supplementOlry rate information and all ~hanges 
and amendments thereof made by it for use in this State 
within 30 days .ner they beeome e(fective. 

(2) CO:-.:st:--T TO IIA Tll. Upon wrillen application of the 
insured. statint the in~ured'5 relsons therefor, filed with and 
not dinpproved by the commissioner within 10 days after 
filin,. a ratc it'l c~ccs~ of that provided by • tiling otherwise 
arplicable may be applied 10 .. ny speCific risk. The ratc may 
be disapr'rolled without :1 helSrin •• subject til 5.601.62 (3). If 
di~3pproved. the r:llc Olherwise applicabl~ 3Pl"Iies from the 
effective date of the policy. but the insurer may cancel the 
policy proportionally on 10 dOlys' notice to the policyholder. 
Ir the insurer does not cancel the policy thi: insurer shall 
refund Iny e~cess premium from the efTective dlte or the 
policy. 
Ht"~~ 19" 11.9), 17T: 19.) e. l6. 

lAw~.Ii •• Coullril 1'4.'" Int! 'nih ''''Ud'''tftIIO Illb. III "rcimim, 
rnCIo(f Ihll ;1 -mu,lIy u"",r ... ' l~ro\j,lIoUI Ille eQUlllry. Allhou,h II .... , 
nOI t~lf1e;lI. IIro .. ded (CIt '/I clI. 62$, III, om" or III, CO",,,,,uICln ... or I~. 
11I1;II(C II .. Illumed Ihal ~h. 6:' inltlldC<llo COli lin". 'lind h .. IClI:t'!'IC<lI"d 
h,"dlC'll '·COnwnl 10 .t'c·· (iIi"" ",u.;h u 1\ did pnot 10 Iht ,nICI"'"/I\ or eh, 
6H. Adoption or Ihe ,,,,,"oJmC"1 mlk" ,I (Iut thlllll, dtpl"mlnl pncl," 
IllpP'Opnlll. Illill 10·SI 

&25.14 Filing. O,,~" to l"tP~'o". I:~ch filing and any 
supporlin, infonnalion filed under this chapter shill. 01$ soon 
IS filed. be open to public Inspeclion at any rusonlble time. 
Copies may be obtained b~ an,.. peNon on requeSi and upon 
payment oi a re3sonable charge therefor. 

125.15 Oel.gatlon 01 rite makino and rat@ II11n9 oell; •• 
lion. (1) R ... n ~""'(INO. An insurer mOlY It!clf establish rltes 
and supplementary rate inlormation for any market ~ime:H 
based on the factors in s. 62S. I~. or it m:lY use rales lind 
supplementary rale information prepared by I rat! servIce 
orglntUtlon. with aver~ge c:~pense facton determined by the 
Bte service orglniZ3tion or 'Nith such modification for its 
own e~pen5e and loss experienec: as Ihe credibility or that 
experience allow$. 

(2) RA Tt Ftll:-;O. An insurer may discharge its obli~3ti(1n 
under s. 6205.13 (I) by giving notice to the commissioner rhJ t 
it uses rates Olnd supplementary rate information prepar~d by 
• desiiT1ated rate service organiZ.3tion. with such informJlton 
aboul modification' thereof as is necesSiry fully to inform the 
c:ommissioner. The insurer'S r:ttcs and supplementary r3 te 
information shall be Ihose filed from time: to lime by thc rate 
se ..... ice orianization. Including an~ amendments Ihereto as 
tiled. ,ubjtc;t. however. to the moditie:ltions !iled by the 
insurer. 

HiJlo,,~ 1 q1~ c. 111 I. H. 

62$.1 S Medlear •• upple"'ent pOliCY and medicar, r,­
placement polley loIS ritlo •• The commissioner may by rule 
establish reason:lble minImum standardS (or loss r:llios of 
medicort supl'lcmcnt I'oltcles and medicare replacement poli. 
Cles. The stlndards shall be basecl on incurrcd claIms 
e~penence and c:lrned premiums and be in ac;c;ord With 

accepted actuarial pnnciples so Ihat benelils IIIliJ ~ reason· 
able in relltlon to the premIums ehargecl. 

His«o.,: 1~8t c.I!: 19" •. ~9. 

625.21 O!layln9 alfecl 01 rates. (1) RULE II'S'tm;TI-;C 
D!I.AY!O £FrEeT. If the commiuloner findS that competitIon 
is not an elTeClive regulator of the rates charged or th31 a 
substantial number of companies are compel1n~ IrrC'pOn~l­
bly throu~h the rates eharged. or that there ~re wldespreOid 
violations or thIS chapter. In any kind or line of insurance o~ 
subdiVision thereof or 1M any r:ltIng class or ratinl! territory. 
he or she may promulgate a Nle reql,llMni that In Ihe kind or 
line ,,( insur30ce or S\.IuJivlslon thereof or rating class or 
rating temtory comprehended b,.. the finding any subsequent 
changes in the rates or supplementary fate information be 
riled with the commissioner al least I S days before the)' 
become effective. The c;ommlssioner t'I'1ay extend the wail1nl 
period for not to e:<teed I S additional days by wntte" notice 
to the tiler before the lim IS-day penod explrcs. 

(2) SUPPOR"NO OAT". 8y rule. the commissioner may 
reqUire the (ilinS "r ~ul'portinJ data 3$ to any or:lll kinds or 
lines ofinsurOln~e or ~1I~divisions Ihereof or ~I~s~cs of ri.\\($ or 
combinations thcrc:u(:u he decms n~eS$at"f for the proper 
runctioning or thl rltl monilonng ilnd rcgulatin, process. 
The supporting dall shall include: 

(a) The e~perienc:e and judgmenl or the filer. and. to the 
elUent it 'Nishes or the commiSSioner requires. or other 
insurers or rite service orSlnizations: 

(b) Its intel1'retation or any statistical dat3 relied upon; 
(c) Descriptions or the actuarial Olnd statistical t'I'1clhcxSs 

employecl in seuin! the rates: and 
(d) Any other relevant m;altcrs required by the 

commiSSIoner. 
(3) EXPIUTIQN OF RULI. A rule promulgated under sub. (I) 

shill ellpire no more than on. YCilr :lCter I~\UC:. The CO"'~15. 
sioner may renew it Irter I heanng and .pproprlate lindlnss 
under sub. (I). 

(4) SUPPOlIl'INCl ISFOIIMA nON. Whenever a filing ;s nOI 
accornranlcd by the inrormltion the eom~ISSloner r~uiru 
uncler sub. (2). the commiSSIoner may so InConn the InsurCT 

!.,I, ...... 
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"25.21 RATE RECUI.ATIOH 

and lhc lilin~ shall be deemed 10 be made when the inrorma­
tIOn iJ furnished. 

HIJlo,,: 1919 e. 102. 

825.2l 01"1'1"0111101 ralel. (1) OROER IN £vtNTQf VIOLA' 
nON, Ir Ihlf commissioner nnds after a hearing that & rate is 
not in compliance with s. 62S, II. the commissioner shall 
order that ilS use be discontinued ror any policy is.sued or 
renewed after a date specified in the order. 

(2) TIMING OF OROf.R. The order under Jub. (I) shall be 
issued wllhin 30 da:-ts after the close of the he3ring or within 
such re~soflable time e'tenslon :IS the commiSSioner may fill. 

(3) ApPROVAl. OF SL'IIST'tT\1T1l0 ~ n. Within one ye:lr after 
the crfccme date of 3n order under sub. (I). no r~t~ promul. 
,31ed to replace a disapproved one ma~ be used unlil it has 
~en filed with the ,ommissioner 3nd nol dtS3ppro.,ed within 
30 days therufter, 

(4) r:-1<III" U rES, Whcne'ler 3n insurer has no legillly 
errc:ctive rales as, result o(the commissioner's disapproval of 
r~ tes or olhl:r a,1. the commi5Sioner shall on request speCify 
intenm r:lIes ror the in$urer that are high enough to protect 
the intereslS or illl parties ~nd may order thu a specified 
portion ,~ ... the premiums be plaeceS in an esero .... account 
~Ilprov~d t:~. the commissioner. When new (ates become 
Icplly effective. the commissioner shall order the escrowed 
rUl'lds or any overcharge in the interim rates to be diStnbutcd 
Jpf'ropniltcly. except that refunds to polic~ holders thlt :are 
tr1l1ing ~hall nOt be required. 

Hi"or~: "19" 10ls. :36101,1%1); 1979 ... 110. 

825.23 Special reslrlctlons on Individual Insurer •. Tile 
Comml£slon~r m3Y b" order require thal a particular insurer 
file: :lnv or ~II of Its rates and supplementa" r3le information 
I S dl~S prior to thm C:ITcellve date. if and to the extent th:!t he' 
or Ihe finds. after a hea~ing. that the protection of the 
intc:rests of it, insureds and the rublie in this state requires 
closer 5uper'\iision of its fatCS because or the insurer's linan· 
eial condition Or ratin~ practices. The commissioner m:1Y 
extend the waiting period for any filing (or not [0 ~"ceed 15 
addition'" days by written notice to the insurer belore tMe 
(irst IS-dJy period e,'{pircs. A filing not disapprovrd berorc 
the c:~piration of the waltln~ period sh:sll be deemed to meel 
the requirements or this chapter. subjecl to the j:'ossibilil~ of 
subsequent disapproval under s. 62'.22. 

HI,,,,,: 1919 ,. 10:. 

8:5.31 Op.rallon and conlrol 0' roll. se,..,lc. organi:.­
lIont. (1, LIc-rN~r. IIrOt,;IRrn, No r:lte: le,..,iCI: or!;:sniz:llie'ln 
shall rrovidc any servIce relating to tMe rales of an!, Insurance 
subjcclto Ihi) chapter. and no insurer shall utltlze the services 
of such org:.lniulion for 5ueh purposes unless the org:1niu· 
tion has obtained a li,cme under s. 625,32. 

(2) AVAILABILITY 0' SEll. VICES. No ratc: service organizJtion 
shall refuse to supply any services (or which it is licensed in 
this st:lte to ~ny insurer authorited to do bUSiness in this Jl3tc 
and offering to pay the (air and usual compensation (or Ihe 
serYi~cs. 
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625.32 Llctn$inlJ. (1) A !'PLICA 'MON. A r3te senier ori3ni. 
lallon applying for a liccnse 3S required by s. 6~S J I shall 
include with ils application: 

(a) A copy or its constitution. charter. articleJ or organ.u­
lion. 'I,eemenl. associatIon or incorporation. and 3 COllY of 
its bylaws. plan of ope~tiOn and any other I'\Iles or regul3' 
lions goveminlthe conduci or its bUSiness: 

(b) A list or its members and subscnbers: 
(c) The name and ~ddrns or one or more residents or thi~ 

statc upon whom notien. I'focess affecllng I( or orders of the 
commiSSIoner mav be Je~'ed: 

(d) A Statement shOWing its tel:hnlC31 qualifiC:alions for 
IC1inS in the capacity (or .... ,hich it seeks a license; Jnd 

ee) Any olh::r relevant inform:!llon and documents thJt the 
commissioner may requirl!, 

(2) C~~SOE 01' CIRCl.'MSTA.-';CES. c\cry orga"i~ation I.I,hi.h 
has applied (or I li,ense under ~l,Jo. (I, Shall thereaftcr 
"romptly notify the eomminioner of ever!, m3tcnal chango: In 
Ihr f3eu or in the documents on which ilS application was 
b:ued .. 

(3) GIl.ANT'tSO OF LlC£".SF. If the commjHion~r linds thaI 
the applic3nt and the natur,,1 persons throuih whom it aClS 
are eompetent. IrI.IstwOrth:or. and tccJo.nlc:llly qu"lified to 
provide the se""iees propo,,:d. and thaI all rCQultemCnts or 
la .... are met. he or she shall issue a license speclr~ing the 
3.uthonzed activity or the 3pplican\. The ,0mmIS$IOner may 
not issue a license If the prOllosed actl.,.tt:-t would lend '0 
ere~te a monopl.ll~· or to lessen or destroy price COmpetition. 

(4) DVI\~noi'oO. LI~~n5es issued pursuJnt to this s~ctlon 
shilll remain In effect until the licensee wlthdra ..... s rrom the 
state or until the license is SUSpC!fl\WJ or reVOKed. 

(5) A~ENOM!"n TO OS~Tln.:no~ AI'O 8Y1.AWS. Any 
amendment to a document Ijl~,j under sub (1) (011 shall be 
filed 3t least )0 d3Ys before it becomes ~ITeCll'e. F:lo1ure to 
comply with this subsectlOfl shall be a ground for rellQCJtlon 
of the license granted under sub. (3). 

HIol"'71 19"", I oz. 

625.33 Binding Ig, •• m.n', by Insurers. No insurer shall 
as.sume any obligation to any person other th3n (l poli,y­
holder or other companies under common control to use or 
adhere to certain rates or rules. and no other person shall 
impose any penalty or other sdvcrse consequence ror.failure 
or an insurer to adhere 10 ccrt3in rates or rul.:s. 

825.3-4 A.cordlng and reportln9 01 ~Ip.rl.nl.l •. The com­
missioner shall promulg:l~e or approve re;asonable rules. 
includinc rules providin, 't3tiSticol pllns. for use therc:sfter 
by .Ill insurers In Ihc recording ;Jnd reportin~ or lo,~ Olnd 
e1lpense c.perienc:c. in order thaI thc cA~ncn.;c <Jr such 
insure" may be made: 4vail311le to the commissioner. No 
i".urel' shall be required te) rec:onJ Qr report its e.'\peri~nee On 
a elassification basIS inconsislent with in Qwn rilllnl ,yStcm. 
The commissioner may deSignate ont or more rate ser-Ice 
org3nizations 10 assist the commissioner in galherin, sUl;h 
e.,penence ~nd makin, compilation, thereof ..... hlch shall be 
made available 10 the public. 

lIitl"'7' 19'te. 1011. :J.,:II. 
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TESTIMONY, SENATE BILL 52 
MARCH 16,1986 
SUBMITTED BY BONNIE TIPPY, REPRESENTING THE ALLIANCE OF 
AMERICAN INSURERS AND DEE ANN BERNHARD, REGIONAL MANAGER, 
THE ALLIANCE OF AMERICAN INSURERS 

The intent of this bill, and indeed of many of you, is to 
somehow stop the insurance cycle which many believe is what 
brought us to where we are today in terms of the 
availability and the affordability of insurance. 

What you keep hearing from the Montana Trial Lawyers, both 
in this session and previously, is that the insurance cycle 
is solely to blame for our problems, and that the tort 
system has nothing to do with it at all. 

This simply is not true. While the cycle can either mask or 
worsen the effects of a tort system which is out of control, 
it is true that insurance losses are driven by the long-term 
effects of the tort system. 

The New York Governor's Advisory Commission On Liability 
Insurance recently issued Volume 2 of its report on the tort 
and insurance systems. The commission concluded: "The Short 
Term Swings and the prices charged for insurance are 
controlled in substantial part by the business cycle, but 
the bedrock trends in average underwriting costs around 
which these cycles gyrate have little or nothing to do with 
business cycle fluctuations." 

The commission found a "surge" in the liability cost base in 
recent years as prevailing concepts of tort liability have 
been expanded. And there is ample documentation for these 
conclusions. According to ISO, after adjusting for 
inflation, the combined losses and expenses for all lines of 
insurance increased between 1967 and 1984 almost two times, 
or 96.4 percent. Commercial liability lines increased well 
over two times at 131 per cent and general liability 
including medical malpractice increased more than three 
times, at 201 percent. The facts show that paid losses, 
unaffected by reserving or expense loadings, have increased 
far faster than the gross national product. 



There is no question that long-term premium increases 
reflect much more than the normal insurance business cycle. 
For decades, the insurance cycle has swung back and forth 
around constantly increasing losses. Simply stated, these 
losses are fueled by abuses of the tort system. 

This bill attempts to save the insurance industry from 
itself, but we must realize that many factors affect the 
insurance cycle which absolutely no one has any control over 
whatsoever. Those include interest rates, inflation, 
taxation of captive insurers, the overall U.S. business 
cycle, the value of our dollar relative to other world 
currencies, the stock market and spiralling underwriting 
losses. Of all of the factors which have controlled surplus 
decline, the industry had some measure of control over only 
one- -spiralling underwriting losses. The industry has had 
little choice but to raise premium rates and withdraw from 
bad lines of business. 

So what the companies did that added to today's problems was 
lower their rates too much, it was cut-throat competition, 
and the companies which attempted to stop the downward 
spiral in rates found themselves with catastrophic losses of 
market share. 

This bill attempts to take care of this type of ruinous 
competition. But what will it really do if you choose to 
enact it? While chief supporters of this legislation claim 
that it will control downward rates, what they really seek 
to do is prevent rates from going higher, and this could 
drastically affect market stability and insurance 
availability. 

Can this type of system work better than an open, free 
competition market? We say no, it cannot. Insurance, most 
particularly automobile insurance, is extremely market 
sensitive. Under this legislation, any time rates went 
under the band, a hearing would have to be held. Will this 
serve to lower prices, or to encourage insurers to keep them 
the same? Is it really in the best interest of Montana 
consumers to enact artificial price controls, other than 
allow a very competitive industry to compete fairly? We 
don't think so. 



We believe that the Insurance Commissioner has enough 
authority now to keep insurers in line. However, her office 
has historically been underfunded, and she has been unable 
to exercise that authority to the fullest extent. Perhaps 
you could consider adequately funding her office to fully 
implement her current authority for the next two years. 
Then, in 1989, you can more fairly assess whether or not 
that is enough. 

It is true that there is a liability crIsIs, and it is also 
understandable that you would want to balance tort reform 
with some form of adequate regulation of insurance 
companies. But to unfairly burden a highly competitive 
industry which is also in great distress at this time will 
only serve to make a bad situation worse. Help Commissioner 
Bennett to do the job you have already given her to do. I 
believe that you will find that with adequate funding, she 
can do it very well. 

I urge that this committee act on this bill with a strong 
"do not pass" recommendation. 
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Flex ",Ra tingE! eld 
DOOI1Jled to Fail! 

Dy ALAN HERBERT 
.I<>urMI of Commo<OI SUoIf 

NEW YORK - The flex-rating 
system, a modified prior approval 
plan to permit commercial insur­
ance rates to vary within set limits, 
"cannot work," Richard Stewart, a 
fonner New York imurance superin­
tendent, told tbe Industry Confer­
ence presented by tbe Insurance 

.. Services Office and the Tnslirance 
. Info~tion Institute.· -

'1'be modern commercial Insur­
ance industry has too many pricing 
points ever to control" and rates are 
"far from the same as real market 
prices," said the chairman of Stew­
art Economics, a New York consult­
tog flMJ\. There ~ too many vari­
ables, be said, Including coverages, 
deductibles, experience adjustments 
and underwriting standards. 

"'During the last price war, insur­
a~ company managements learned 
that they could not control their own 
prices with any precision," he said. 
"If management cannot control Its 
own prices, then ... no outside 
qency possibly can." 

Mr. Stewart said flex-rating 
rrught have worked about 40 years 
ago, wben book rates and market 
prices were closer, variations were 
limited and rating bureaus could 
compel uniformity. "Flex-rating 
lives in nostalgia even more than in 
hope." be said. 

But if flex-rating is to be tried -
as It HI already in several states -
the price is high, Mr. Stewart main­
tained. 

"The only chance for price regu­
lation to work is to kill price compe­
tition first, just In order to have 
lIOmething to regulate." The result: 
"No debits or credits, DO discretion 
ill tbe field, DO surplus lines market, 

STEWART: Flex-rating system I, 
doomed to fall. . 

no risk management, and standard 
prices, commISSIons, deduct­
ibles .... " 

The least flexibility of price. he 
said, would be in special lines, those 
with the worst cost problems. '.'In 
just those areas, a price problem 
translates most quickly into an 
availability problem." 

Mr. Stewart said flex-rating 
would not even work in very small 
commercial lines "where the reac­
tion of customers to price rises bas 
been political rather than financial 
(and) it would seem to answer an 
immediate clamor to do something." 

Going back 40 years, be said. 
"would be to deprive small business 
of most of the advances in competi­
tion and sophistication made in com­
mercial insurance" since then. One 
final cost of the "inevitably unsuc­
cessful experiment with flex-rating," 
be told the industry audience, is that 
"it would come at a time when 
prices are leveling oU and startlhg 
to decline (whicb) would really mean 
the effort to kill competition was 
unnecessary. 

"But It might be taken as evi­
dence it was working," he added. 



HB 863 is a bill under \vhich units of government would 

receive a fair share of the net income from the play of 

Video Poker machines and Keno machines. 

In the 1985 session, the legislature legalized the play 

of Video Poker for gambling purposes. Keno has been legal 

for a much longer period of time. Video Poker is licensed 

by the State of Montana. Keno machines are licensed only by 

local governments where the machines are located. 

The State of Montana charges and collects a license fee 

of $1500 per machine for Video Poker. $1000 of this amount 

goes to the local government where the machine is located. 

$500 of the license fee is retained by the state. Before 

the distribution of those license fees, the State of Montana 

retains 5% for administration costs. So, in actuality, the 

split has been made on the basis of $1425 per machine. 

Local governments can also charge a local license fee of up 

to $1000 per machine in addition to the $1000 they receive 

from the state fee. 

The bill I have for your consideration does some 

different things. It reduces the state license fee of $1500 

down to $500. Of this fee, it retains 9% for administering 

the costs associated. The remainder will be sent to the 

local government where the machine is located. Because many 

places do not charge local license fees, this bill sets as a 

maximum $500 any local government can charge per machine. 

If we are going to have gambling in Montana, I think the 



lower fee would encourage many taverns with little patronage 

to install machines. Local Government would be compensated 

for the loss of the $500 state license money by the amend­

ment I am submitting with this bill. It gives 5% of the net 

revenue of each machine to local government. From the 

figures on the fiscal statement they would receive an 

average of $800 from each machine resulting in an increase 

of $300 per machine. 

The bill further provides that 20% of the net from each 

machine would be appropriated to the Montana University 

system. The percentage system provides a fairer method of 

charging for the operation of the machines. 

The fiscal statement gives no data on Keno machines 

because the State has not been involved in the licensing of 

Keno. HB 863 provides for a $100 license fee on Keno. It 

also provides the same split on the net proceeds of the 

machines -- 5% to local governments and 20% to the Universi­

ty system. $9 of the $100 license fee would be retained by 

the State of Montana for enforcing this act. 

When the Video Poker machine bill was passed, we 

established very few rules for its operation. The law 

prohibi ts anyone under the age of 18 from a play. Only 

licensed taverns could have the machines. No other estab-

lishments are permitted so that taverns have become the sole 

beneficiaries of the law. This is entirely different in 

Nevada where service stations, small motels, grocery stores, 



etc., as well as casinos have slot machines. Our present 

law authorizes the taverns to retain up to 20% of the money 

placed in the machines with a customer payback of 80%. That 

too, is generous as compared to New Jersey where casino type 

operations are legal. In New Jersey, the owners must pay 

back to the customer an average of at least 83%. 

In doing some calculating with Montana's law, look at 

what happens on just 3 plays on a video poker machine. You 

play $1.00 and, on average, you get back 80 cents. Using 

that 80 cents on the second play, you lose another 16 cents 

so your dollar investment has shrunk to 64 cents. On the 

third play, using the ~emaining 64 cents, the 20% take loses 

you another 13 cents so in just three plays you are down to 

51 cents. That's the way the law operates on average. 

I invite you to look at the fiscal statement. The 

statement was prepared without this amendment so the total 

for the University System is the full 25% share instead of 

the amendment's share of 5% for local government and 20% for 

the university the same total of 25%. For the three 

quarters of 1988 remaining after the effective date of the 

bill, and the full year of 1989, there is projected a total 

Adoption of this bill 

$16,820,100 and local 

of $84,100,500 net from video poker. 

would give the University System 

governments an extra $4,205,025. The tavern owners would 

retain $63,075,373. 



I realize I have taken quite a lot of time on this 

bill. It is an important bill. It can dramatically help 

the University System. Our colleges are hurting. You have 

heard a lot about MSU' s School of Architecture, U of M' s 

School of Pharmacy, etc. This money can help them. Besides 

that it gives more to local governments. By adding in the 

unknown income from Keno machines, this committee and this 

legislature, can be of great help in critical areas. 

there are many bucks left for the tavern owners --

And, 

three 

times what the University System and local government will 

receive. 

I would like to present a close. 



Amend House Bill 863, Introduced Copy 
Rep. Wallin 

1. Title, line 9. 
Following: "DISTRIBUTION" 
Insert: "OF 80 PERCENT" 
Following: "SYSTEM" 

EXHIBIT 

DATE 

HB_ .K~ 

Insert: "AND THE BALANCE TO THE LICENSING CITY, TOWN, OR COUNTY" 

2. Page 11, line 13. 
Following: "contain" 
Insert: "the name of the city, town, or county licensing the 

video poker machines and" 

3. Page 11, line 15. 
Following: "(4)" 
Insert: "(a)" 
Strike: "The" 
Insert: "Eighty percent of the" 

4. Page ll. 
Following: line 20 
Insert: "(b) The remaining 20% of the tax collected under (3) 

shall be remitted by the department to the licensing city, 
town, or county for deposit in its general fund." 
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EXHlBlT 
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Tavern Association 
STATE HEADQUARTERS I 9 EDWARDS I HELENA, MONTANA 59601 

P,O, BOX 851 I PHONE 442-5040 

STATEMENT BY DONALD W. LARSON, LEGISLATIVE CHAIRMAN, ~!ONTANA TAVERN 

ASSOCIATION, BEFORE THE HOUSE BUSINESS & LABOR COMMITTEE IN SUPPORT 

OF HOUSE BILL 832 (Monday - March 16, 1987): 
; :c: '1 \', l ''!, 5' 'I' :, <" ".' I ~-..,... () .~ . .J . 

, \ , 

The Montana Tavern Association supports HB832 as introduced. 

We believe it will make it possible for the smaller taverns to have 

a poker machine, where they now might not have one because they 

cannot afford the present fees. When poker machines were legalized, 

there were fiscal projections made on 5,000 machines being licensed 

i 
i 

I 
i 
~ 

in the state. That never materialized because the license fees are I 
too high and they have to be paid up front; whereas, in Representative 

Gould's bill, the license fees are lowered and the tax is paid only 

after it has been collected. With this bill, as introduced, there 

is a more realistic chance of meeting the 5,000 machine projection 

and return more money to state and local governments, 

I would like, however, to caution the Committee against killing 

the goose that lays the golden egg, and to respectfully ask that you 

don't cripple the one part of our business that is productive enough 

to help subsidize our seriously deteriorated liquor operations. It 

i 
I 
I 
i 
~ 

is certainly no secret that the sale of liquor has declined fornumerousl 

reasons -- stricter DUI laws, changes in the public's drinking prefer-

ences, the economy in general. I happen to be one of the few lucky I 
ones in the business today. My business is paid for so I don't have 

to meet the huge debt service most of our new operators ... the young 

people who have invested their futures in the business ... are facing 

L 
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for the next number of years. I can state without hesitation, however, 

that even without debt service, I would have to terminate one or two 

of my employees if I didn't have the machines. Last week the Senate 

killed a bill that would have legalized the game of blackjack or 21 

and provided some of our establishments with another source of revenue. 

That's not possible now. ", ,.; .,'1' 

It would be nice if just once we could be given a business status 

that would entitle us to some tax breaks, like so many other industries 

are getting or are having proposed, rather than always being selected 

out to pick up the tab. We want you to understand that we'll do our 

share, just as we've always done, but we simply can't afford to carry 

any more of the load until we get back on our feet. Remember that 

the statutes call for an 80% payout on poker machines so any tax ... 

the 7.5% in this bill ... has to be paid by the licensee out of the 

remaining 20%. 

Maybe HB832 will give us the help we need and bring more money 

into state and local government coffers. We hope it does. 

DWL/md 

L ; i ~~,. { : .. ' t /' i 
; , 

I 

I 
f 

c' (iJI C ~(.; 
i . 

i I) 
/~ l / .. j .- ( /.' 

!) (' ,) 
j r'i 

I / . ; 

/ ;1 C! 



WITNESS STATEMENT 

I 

NAME I-- \/ f-.J U 
I 

BILL NO. L 

ADDRESS I le· -) "3 c,\- DATE 3/ ( ~ / r; ? 

WHOM DO YOU REPRESENT? 

SUPPORT OPPOSE AMEND ------------------
PLEASE LEAVE PREPARED STATEMENT WITH SECRETARY. 
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PROPOSED AMENDMENT TO 
INTRODUCED (WHITE) COPY OF 

HB 863 
PRESENTED BY JACQUELINE N. TERRELL 

ON BEHALF OF 
BIG B BINGO, BILLINGS, MONTANA 

1. Page 2, line 5 

Following: "premises" 

Insert: "or an establishment licensed under 23-5-421" 



WITNESS STATEMENT 

NAME M A- ( T LH I EL-
ADDRESS 67h p, MI/5 ~tC' 3 
WHOM DO YOU REPRESENT? 45) CC~4:1t- cJ 51v1')-e",;+5 

EXHIBIT 
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.,*, 
BILL NO. ~61.o 5-
DATE 'Y;/0 

SUPPORT __ Xr...;.· _. _____ OPPOSE ______ AMEND ___ _ 

PLEASE LEAVE PREPARED STATEMENT WITH SECRETARY. 

Comments: 
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P_!-i/) ,~' 

t'/E, THE UNDERSIG~!ED, ARE OPPOSED TO HOUSE BILL #863 WHICH LmITS THE PLAYING ~F"-~ENO\ )/1 
AND POKER MACHINES TO ESTABLIS.Ht1ENTS ~JHICH ALSO SELL LIQUOR. THE PASSAGE OF THIS ,// ~ 
BILU WOULD GIVE BARS A MONOPOLY ON KENO PLAYING. I 
WE PLAY KENO IN A BINGO PARLOR WHICH DOES NOT SERVE ALCHOLIC BEVERAGES, AND WHICH DOES ' 
NOT ALLOW PATRONAGE OF ANYONE UNDER 18 YEARS OF AGE. (THIS IS NOT THE CASE IN MANY BAR~~,' 
WE WOULD NOT LIKE TO HAVE THAT PRIVILEGE TAKEN FROM US. II 
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WE, THE UNDERSIGMED, ARE OPPOSED TO HOUSE BILL #863 WHICH LIMITS THE PLAYING OF KENO 
AND POKER MACHINES TO ESTABLIS.Ht~ENTS HHICH ALSO SElL LIQUOR. THE PASSAGE OF THIS 
BILU WOULD GIVE BARS A MONOPOLY ON KENO PLAYING. 
WE PLAY KENO IN A BINGO PARLOR WHICH DOES NOT SERVE ALCHOLIC BEVERAGES, AND WHICH DOES 
NOT ALLOW PATRONAGE OF ANYONE UNDER 18 YEARS OF AGE. (THIS IS NOT THE CASE IN MANY BARS.) 
WE WOULD NOT LIKE TO HAVE THAT PRIVILEGE TAKEN FROM US. 
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WE, THE UNDERSIGMED, ARE OPPOSED TO HOUSE BILL #863 WHICH LIMITS THE PLAYING OF KENO 
AND POKER MACHINES TO ES.TABLISHt~ENTS ~IHICH ALSO SELl LIQUOR. THE PASSAGE OF THIS 

:~L~L~U~~N~I~~ ~A:~N~OM~~~:~~ \~:~C:E~~E;L~~~N~~RVE ALCHOLIC BEVERAGES, AND WHICH DOES I 
NOT ALLOW PATRONAGE OF ANYONE UNDER 18 YEARS OF AGE. (THIS IS NOT THE CASE IN r.1ANY BAR~ 
WE WOULD NOT LIKE TO HAVE THAT PRIVILEGE TAKEN FROM US. II 
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WE, THE UNDERSIG~ED, ARE OPPOSED TO HOUSE BILL #863 WHICH LIMITS THE PLAYING OF KENO 
AND POKER MACHINES TO ESTABLISHt~ENTS ~lHICH ALSO SELL LIQUOR. THE PASSAGE OF THIS 
BILl! WOULD GIVE BARS A MONOPOLY ON KENO PLAYING. 
WE PLAY KENO IN A BINGO PARLOR WHICH DOES NOT SERVE ALCHOLIC BEVERAGES, AND WHICH DOES 
NOT ALLOW PATRONAGE OF ANYONE UNDER 18 YEARS OF AGE. (THIS IS NOT THE CASE IN MANY BARS.) 
WE WOULD NOT LIKE TO HAVE THAT PRIVILEGE TAKEN FROM US. 
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WE, THE UNDERSIG~ED, ARE OPPOSED TO HOUSE BILL #863 WHICH LI'lITS THE PLAYING OF KENO 
A.ND POKER MACHINES TO ESTABLI~Hr~ENTS HHICH ALSO SELL LIQUOR. THE PASSAGE OF THIS 

I 
BILU WOULD GIVE BARS A MONOPOLY ON KENO PLAYING. ~ 

WE PLAY KENO IN A BINGO PARLOR WHICH DOES NOT SERVE ALCHOLIC BEVERAGES, AND WHICH DOES I 
NOT ALLOW PATRONAGE OF ANYONE UNDER 18 YEARS OF AGE. (THIS IS NOT THE CASE IN t-1ANY BAR:~ 
WE WOULD NOT LIKE TO HAVE THAT PRIVILEGE TAKEN FROM US. I 
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t·/E, THE UNDERSIG~!ED, ARE OPPOSED TO HOUSE BILL #863 WHICH L H1ITS THE PLAYING OF KENO 
AND POKER MACHINES TO ESTABLISHt1ENTS HHICH ALSO SElL LIQUOR. THE PASSAGE OF THIS 
BILU WOULD GIVE BARS A MONOPOLY ON KENO PLAYING. 
WE PLAY KENO IN A BINGO PARLOR WHICH DOES NOT SERVE ALCHOLIC BEVERAGES, AND WHICH DOES 
NOT ALLOW PATRONAGE OF ANYONE UNDER 18 YEARS OF AGE. (THIS IS NOT THE CASE IN MANY BARS.) 
WE WOULD NOT LIKE TO HAVE THAT PRIVILEGE TAKEN FROM US. 
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WE, THE UNDERSIG~ED. ARE OPPOSED TO HOUSE BILL #863 WHICH LIMITS THE PLAYING OF KENO 
AND POKER MACHINES TO ESTABLIS.l-It~ENTS ~JHICH ALSO SElL LIQUOR. THE PASSAGE OF THIS 
BILU WOULD GIVE BARS A MONOPOLY ON KENO PLAYING. 
WE PLAY KENO IN A BINGO PARLOR WHICH DOES NOT SERVE ALCHOLIC BEVERAGES, AND WHICH DOES i 
NOT ALLOW PATRONAGE OF ANYONE UNDER 18 YEARS OF AGE. (THIS IS NOT THE CASE IN t-1ANY BAR,' ..... ~ 
WE WOULD NOT LIKE TO HAVE THAT PRIVILEGE TAKEN FROM US. 
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WE, THE UNDERSIGMED, ARE OPPOSED TO HOUSE BILL #863 WHICH LIMITS THE PLAYING OF KENO 
AND POKER MACHINES TO ESTABLIS.H1~ENTS HHICH ALSO SELL LIQUOR. THE PASSAGE OF THIS 
BILU WOULD GIVE BARS A MONOPOLY ON KENO PLAYING. 
WE PLAY KENO IN A BINGO PARLOR WHICH DOES NOT SERVE ALCHOLIC BEVERAGES, AND WHICH DOES 
NOT ALLOW PATRONAGE OF ANYONE UNDER 18 YEARS OF AGE. (THIS IS NOT THE CASE IN MANY BARS.) 
WE WOULD NOT LIKE TO HAVE THAT PRIVILEGE TAKEN FROM US. 
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WE, THE UNDERSIG~ED, ARE OPPOSED TO HOUSE BILL #863 WHICH Llr1ITS THE PLAYING OF KENO 
A.ND POKER MACHINES TO ESTABLI~Ht1ENTS HHICH ALSO SELL LIQUOR. THE PASSAGE OF THIS 

i 
~~L~L:~U~~N~I~~ :A:~N~OM~~~:~~YW~~C:E~~E;L~~~N~~RVE ALCHOLIC BEVERAGES, AND WHICH DOES i 
NOT ALLOW PATRONAGE OF ANYONE UNDER 18 YEARS OF AGE. (THIS IS NOT THE CASE IN ~lANY BAR'" ",~ 
WE WOULD NOT LIKE TO HAVE THAT PRIVILEGE TAKEN FROM US. ' 
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WE, THE UNDERSIGMED, ARE OPPOSED TO HOUSE BILL #863 WHICH Llr1ITS THE PLAYING OF KENO 
AND POKER MACHINES TO ESTABLI~Ht~ENTS HHICH ALSO SELL LIQUOR. THE PASSAGE OF THIS 
BILU WOULD GIVE BARS A MONOPOLY ON KENO PLAYING. 

WE PLAY KENO IN A BINGO PARLOR WHICH DOES NOT SERVE ALCHOLIC BEVERAGES, AND WHICH DOES 
NOT ALLOW PATRONAGE OF ANYONE UNDER 18 YEARS OF AGE. (THIS IS NOT THE CASE IN MANY BARS.) 
WE WOULD NOT LIKE TO HAVE THAT PRIVILEGE TAKEN FROM US. 

''', Narre,.c Address 
/ -7' 

-' r'- "r- \ /-1---, / / I ,,', " I 

" 

I~ ) 
I 

/ / , , 

~.Q,.._ d:J. ~ £(."0 <2-<18 f rJ=. 
,~JfJ JId~f'~~ 

/ ( / 

, , 
~ -" .... \ ' ... ....... ,."" " 

\... / I 
I <'" 

-, .. ":' ..;,.. '/ f 4.--- ~ 
, / t..- ..... 

-;) 
. '/ / 

, '. ,/ « 

;- } ./ ~. 
/ +- t - ( 



I 

WE, THE UNDERSIG~ED, ARE OPPOSED TO HOUSE BILL #863 WHICH LIMITS THE PLAYING OF KENO 
AND POKER MACHINES. TO ESTABLIS.Ht~ENTS ~IHICH ALSO SELL LIQUOR. THE PASSAGE OF THIS 

I 
BILU WOULD GIVE BARS A MONOPOLY ON KENO PLAYING. I 

WE PLAY KENO IN A BINGO PARLOR WHICH DOES NOT SERVE ALCHOLIC BEVERAGES, AND WHICH DOES I 
NOT ALLOW PATRONAGE OF ANYONE UNDER 18 YEARS OF AGE. (THIS IS NOT THE CASE IN MANY BAR," ,; 
WE WOULD NOT LIKE TO HAVE THAT PRIVILEGE TAKEN FROM US. 
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WE, THE UNDERSIG~ED, ARE OPPOSED TO HOUSE BILL #863 WHICH LIMITS THE PLAYING OF KENO 
AND POKER MACHINES TO ES.TABLI~Hl~ENTS HHICH ALSO SELL LIQUOR. THE PASSAGE OF THIS 
BILU WOULD GIVE BARS A MONOPOLY ON KENO PLAYING. 
WE PLAY KENO IN A BINGO PARLOR WHICH DOES NOT SERVE ALCHOLIC BEVERAGES, AND WHICH DOES 
NOT ALLOW PATRONAGE OF ANYONE UNDER 18 YEARS OF AGE. (THIS IS NOT THE CASE IN MANY BARS.) 
WE WOULD NOT LIKE TO HAVE THAT PRIVILEGE TAKEN FROM US. 
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WE, THE UNDERSIG~ED, ARE OPPOSED TO HOUSE BILL #863 WHICH LIr1ITS THE PLAYING OF KENO 
AND POKER MACHINES TO ES.TABLISHr~ENTS HHICH ALSO SELL LIQUOR. THE PASSAGE OF THIS 

I 
BILU WOULD GIVE BARS A MONOPOLY ON KENO PLAYING. ~ 

WE PLAY KENO IN A BINGO PARLOR WHICH DOES NOT SERVE ALCHOLIC BEVERAGES, AND WHICH DOES I 
NOT ALLOW PATRONAGE OF ANYONE UNDER 18 YEARS OF AGE. (THIS IS NOT THE CASE IN MANY BAR:~ 
WE WOULD NOT LIKE TO HAVE THAT PRIVILEGE TAKEN FROM US. I 
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WE, THE UNDERSIGMED, ARE OPPOSED TO HOUSE BILL #863 WHICH LIMITS THE PLAYING OF KENO 
AND POKER MACHINES TO ES.TABLIS.Ht~ENTS HHICH ALSO SELL LIQUOR. THE PASSAGE OF THIS 
BILU WOULD GIVE BARS A MONOPOLY ON KENO PLAYING. 
WE PLAY KENO IN A BINGO PARLOR WHICH DOES NOT SERVE ALCHOLIC BEVERAGES, AND WHICH DOES 
NOT ALLOW PATRONAGE OF ANYONE UNDER 18 YEARS OF AGE. (THIS IS NOT THE CASE IN MANY BARS.) 
WE WOULD NOT LIKE TO HAVE THAT PRIVILEGE TAKEN FROM US. 
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WE, THE UNDERSIG~ED, ARE OPPOSED TO HOUSE BILL #863 WHICH LIMITS THE PLAYING OF KENO 
AND POKER MACHINES TO ES.TABLIS.Ht~ENTS ~JHICH ALSO SELL LIQUOR. THE PASSAGE OF THIS 
BILU WOULD GIVE BARS A MONOPOLY ON KENO PLAYING. 
WE PLAY KENO IN A BINGO PARLOR WHICH DOES NOT SERVE ALCHOLIC BEVERAGES, AND WHICH DOES i 
NOT ALLOW PATRONAGE OF ANYONE UNDER 18 YEARS OF AGE. (THIS IS NOT THE CASE IN MANY BAR' ~ 
WE WOULD NOT LIKE TO HAVE THAT PRIVILEGE TAKEN FROM US. ~ 
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HE, THE UNDERSIG~ED, ARE OPPOSED TO HOUSE BILL #863 WHICH LIMITS THE PLAYING OF KENO 
AND POKER MACHINES TO ES.TABLI~Ht1ENTS HHICH ALSO SELL LIQUOR. THE PASSAGE OF THIS 
BILU WOULD GIVE BARS A MONOPOLY ON KENO PLAYING. 
WE PLAY KENO IN A BINGO PARLOR WHICH DOES NOT SERVE ALCHOLIC BEVERAGES, AND WHICH DOES 
NOT ALLOW PATRONAGE OF ANYONE UNDER 18 YEARS OF AGE. (THIS IS NOT THE CASE IN MANY BARS.) 
WE WOULD NOT LIKE TO HAVE THAT PRIVILEGE TAKEN FROM US. 
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ONE APPROACH TO nISCOVERY 

State laws regulating railroads have been steadily eroded and 

pre-empted by federal laws, rules and regulations. It is the 

purpose of this paper to explore an avenue still available to 

the state to gain information about some railroad activities 

which could impact the state's industry and economy -- whether 

favorably or adversely. 

Until yesterday (March 12, 1987), rumors circulated daily about 

the imminent sale of Burlington Northern Railroad Co. lines known 

as the "southern route" extending from Laurel, MT to Sandpoint, 

10. State officials and the public generally expressed concern 

about the terms and operating conditions of such a sale. Those 

~ concerns still exist and have become exacerbated due to the lack 

of specific information about the sale. Because of the 

pre-emption of state authority by federal laws, the legal right 

of the state to be informed of the terms of the sale has been 

questioned. 

If a sale of the southern line resulted in diminished, 

terminated or abandoned rail services, the economic impact upon 

Montana's economy could be severe and permanert. Conversely, if 

such a sale resulted in truly competitive rail services in 

Montana, the economic benefits would be predictably 

substantial. For these reasons alone, there is a compelling 

public interest in the disclosure of the terms of sale and 

operation of the southern route. 



1. 

Because of the Staggers Act, the 4 Rs Act and ICC 

interpretations, rules and regulations, an action to enjoin any 

activities of BN are almost automatically transferred to ICC 

jurisdiction -- resulting in a slow and prolonged procedure. An 

injunction action would not appear to fetch a speedy disclosure 

of the terms of a sale. 

An action based upon the land grant theory or the bond theory 

would also take a long time to proceed through court. 

It is the purpose of this paper to explore the possibility of 

forcing disclosure with a writ of mandate and/or a writ of 

prohibition. 

A writ of mandate may be issued to a corporation by the Montana 

Supreme Court or any district court "to compel the performance 

of an act which the law specifically enjoins as a duty." The 

writ must issue "where there is not a plain, speedy and adequate 

remedy in the ordinary course of law." 

The key words here are "which the law specifically enjoins as a 

duty." 

II. 

IF H.B. 861 PASSES: 

This statute would provide solid ground upon which to bring a 

petition for an writ of mandate to require BN to disclose the 

terms of any sale and operating contract or other lease or 

mortgage of a line of railroad. 

III. 



IF H.H. R61 FAlLS: 

There seems to be a very convincing ar~ument that the state has 
~ 

standing to bring an action for a writ of mandate even without a 

specific law such as that provided by H.B. 861 based upon long 

established theories of public policies based upon public 

interests and rights. 

l. BN is a quasi-public corporation. It is a private 

corporation which has accepted from the state of Montana a 

franchise to operate a railroad. Montana's 1889 Constitution, 

under which BN operated until 1972, stated that "(A)ll railroads 

shall be public highways ... and all railroad .•• companies shall 

be common carriers and subject to legislative control." Art. XV, 

Sec. 5. We know that federal laws have pre-empted much of 

Montana's original jurisdiction and control, but I know of no 

~ federal law which would change this basic classification that a 

railroad is a quasi-public corporation. It was the intent of the 

1972 Constitutional Convention to carry forward the language 

contained in Section 5, and although the language itself it not 

found in our new constitution, the provisions of sections 1 and 2 

of Art. XIII of the 1972 Constitution were intended to 

provide sufficient guarantees. 

2. Corporations by law have the power to contract, but it 

is well established that when a quasi-public corporation is 

involved, the freedom to contract is more limited. This results 

from its duty to the public; a duty which is paramount to 

private interests. 



"Thus, [l quasi-pub1ic corporation, such as a railrolld or 
connl company, or waterworks or gaslight company, which Is 
given the power of eminent domain or other special 
privilege lsuch as operating on public lands granted to 
it] in return for the benefit which is to accrue to the 
public, and which for this reason owes special duties to 
the public, cannot enter into any contract.. .which wilt 
render it wholly or partially unable to perform such 
duties." Fletcher Cyclopedia Corporations, Vol. 6, Sec. 
2578. (material in brackets added) 

Any such contract is void as being contrary to public policy. 

Mr. Justice Miller of the U.S. Supreme Court stated in Thomas v. 

We s t J e r s e yR. Co., lO 1 U. S. 7 1 : 
"The principle is that where a corporation, like a railroad 
company, has granted to it by charter a franchise intended 
in large measure to be exercised for the public good, the 
due performance of those functions being the consideration 
for the public grant, any contract which disables the 
corporation from performing those functions, which 
undertakes, without the consent of the state, to transfer 
to others the rights and powers conferred by the charter, 
and to relieve the grantees of the burden which it imposes, 
is a violation of the contract with the state, and is void 
as against public policy." 

This law has been stated many times both before and after the 

Thomas Case. It is hardly necessary to say that a railroad 

company has no more right to enter into an illegal contract than 

any other corporation or person. The term "illegal" as used in 

this context means a contract forbidden by a general rule of law 

such as that above-stated. A contract against public policy 

is "illegal" and may be struck down in a court of law. 

3. If the railroad seller and buyer refuse to disclose the 

terms of a sale and operating agreement to the state, no 

determination can be made in a timely manner as to whether the 

contract is hostile to the public interest. 

A writ of mandate for disclosure of the terms of the sale 



contract would he brought upon these ~rounds -- the state And the 

public have a compelling right to know the sale terms and the 

impact they will have, and a quasi-public corporation has thp 

duty and obligation to disclose the terms of sale of its public 

services. This is particulurly persuasive since ICC procedures 

may not make these documents available for inspection. 

The writ of mandate is not aimed at preventing the contract or 

the sale. It is intended to force disclosure only, for the 

purposes of measuring its impact upon public policy. 
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Art. XV, § .. CONSTITUTION OF MONTANA 

of this constitutioll. or which mlly 1)(' }J('rl'ufter iueorporatrd, whenl'\,cr ~ 
in its opinion it may he injurious to tilt' citizens of the state. I 

Refercnceft 
Citrd or npplied in L('\'Vi~ v. Northcrn 

Par.ific ny. Cu., :lG )1 :!07, :::10, 0::: l' 4lWj 
Barth v. Pock, 51 :li He, 01::~', 1::i::i l' :::8:!. 

Coll:l.ter:Ll References 
CorporntiousC=>J8, 41. 

111 C •• T.H. rorporntion" § 80. 
13 Am .• Jur. ::::0, Corporation~, §§ IIG et 

eC~;l'inHtatr.mcnt of rrp,·nl."I, torfcit~oI. ex· i 
pirl'<i or lusp.'nrh-,j corporate charter nM 
vlliidating IlCtM in interim. 13 ALIt ;!(i 
l!.!~O. 

Sec. 4. The legislative Ill;sembly shall provide by lnw that in all eh'c-
i 

tions for directors or trustees of incorporated companies. every stock­
holder shall have thc right to vote in person or by proxy the numbrr of i 
shares of stock owned by him for as many persons as there nrc dirretors I 
or trustees to be elcctrd, or to cumulate said shares, and give one candidate 
as many votes as the number of directors multiplied by the number of his ~ 
shares of stock shall equal, or to distribute them, on the sume principle, I 
among as many candidates as he shall think fit, and such directors or 
trustees shall not be elected in any other manner. 

Refers Exclusively to Domestic Corpora- li!tl 
tiona 

Operation and Effect 
Inasmuch na corporations are tho crca­

tures of statute, it is within the power of 
the legislature to adopt either the ahare 
of stock or the individual owning stock 
as the unit of voting power, uniesl re­
strainC'd hv tile constitution. The on Iv con· 
etitutionaI" provision upon tho lubject is 
found in this section, which establishes 
the share of stock as the unit of voting 
power in the election of trustees or direc· 
tors of such corporations. Sinee this reo 
striction is limited to a single purpose, the 
legislature is left frC'e to establish either 
the shllre 01' the individual as the unit for 
any purpose other than the election of 
trustces or directors. Smith v. Iron :Moun· 
tam Tunnel Co., 46 )1 13, 15, 125 P 6019. 

Held, thnt section 4, article XV of the 
etato constitution, declaring that every 
stockholder shall hl1ve the right to vot«; 
his sh:lTCS I1t elections tor dirt'ctorR, rcfcr~ 
cxcluMi\'l'I~' to domcRtic corporntionR. AIl .. n ..... 
v. Montanll Refining Co., 71 11 105, 119, 
22; P 58:::. 

Collateral References 
CorporationsC=>l!Jj'I!J!J, 283. 
18 C.J.S. Corporations §§ 547 et seq., 720. 
13 Am. Jur. 527, Corporations, § 487. , 

I 

Sec. 5. All railroads shall be public high,vays, and all railroad, trans- I 
portation and express companies shall be common carriers and subject 
to legislative control, and tbe legislative assembly shall have the power 
to regulate and control by law tbe rates of cbarges for the transportation i: 

of passengers and freight by such companies as common carriers from 
one point to another in the state. Any association or corporation. organizeu 
for the purpose, shall have the right to construct and operate a . 'Lilroud I 
between any designated points within this state and to connect at the I 
state line with railroads of other states and territories. Every railroad 
company shall have the right with its road to intersect, connect with, 
or cross any other railroad. i 

Opera.tion and Effect public use, and may exercise tho right of 
Unr\er this section Ilnd section 7 of this eminent domain. Butte, Anne'onc1n & Pn-

article, 11 rllilroad, though built by 11 pri· cilic Ry. Co. v. Montana Union Ry. Co., I 
vate corporation, and with itA main line 1611504, 52::i, 41 P :::3:::. '~> 
and spur~ running convollient to privllte As one of the mellns of fostering and 
mines Ilnd ore houses, ill none the les& a encouraging the development of tho stntc~ 
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CON~TITUTION OF MONTANA Art. XV, ~ 7 

millt'ral rr'ot1r"f'~ in I'''"n' r":I~o"abl,' "'a,', 
tht' "OJI~tJtUt.iOIl haM t11"'i:lrl'f! tLat all raIl. 
roa"" "kill h,' rl\l,ji,~ hi"hw:l"~, nnd 1111 
rllilrontl ,'ompliIlH'M hhall hI' 1'u"llI' l'arrll'rM, 
J,ipp v, lla\,JM·Daly Coppcr Cu" 41 :'1 ~,O(l, 
fil!l, lIt! P :'::l7, 

Roferences 
Citf'<i or np"lil"] in Stuto ex rt'1. ::\'olan 

v. Rail","\' CUllll':lJIi .. ~, ::1 M :!!!1. :!:iO, !i3 
P (j~:l; John y, :\orthl'rn Parific Ry. Co., 
4!! :.t 18, 36, 111 P 63:':; City of Ht:I"nn 
v. Helena Lit:ht &; ny, Co., 63 M 108, llU, 
:!Oi P :;37; Il"I'bmau y, Northern Pacifi,' 
ny, Co .. !l3 1f 3G3, 3i7, ::!O P 2d 258; 
C:lshin v. ::-';orthcrn Parific ny. Co., !)(i M 
9::!, 103 ct ANI" ~8 r !.!d 8(j!!. 

Collatcrnl Re1'crcnccR 
('lirr,,'r~C=1 1'1 HI''1.; R"ilro:lIbC==·I·I:, H 

:;1. 
1:1 ('"I.K ('arrin, ~~ Ii, 7, I;' I't Mr'l.: 7·1 

('"I.S, Hailroati" ~~ ::, ~~, ,I~':;';, 
44 .\111. ,Tur. 5(111·::;lll, 1t:lilroa']H, §§ !!7R· 

!.!~". 

l'l'r,onM "II/,:I~",I ill husilll'MM of rClllin:: 
lliotor ,'"hid,," withoul ,lri\,l'r~ (,1rivl'·it· 
your,,"1( My,tf'IIIM I aN Mubif"'! to reJ.(ulation~ 
UM rarri"r, i ALll :':,1 4(1:1. 

Hi"ht of puLli" utility to diMl'olltilluc 
lillc or brand. 011 !:'roulllI that it iM un· 
profitahlt,. 10 ALR :.:tl 11:!1. 

earrh'r'R ('crtifh'all' of convenicll,'e :In,1 
n",'c"ily, fr:wl'hiMC, or pl.rmit ns ~\Ihi""t. 
to tro.llMfl'r or ell~umloralJce, 15 ALIt ~tl 
8R3. 

Sec. 6. :\0 railroad corporation, express or other transportation com­
pany, or the lessl'es or managers thereof, shall consolioute its stock, prop­
erty or franchises, with any other railroad corporation, express or other 
transportation company, owning' or having Ululer its control a paralh'l or 
competing line; neither shall it in allY manner unite its business or earn­
ings with the business or earnings of any other railroao corporation; nor 
shall any officer of such railroad, express or other transportation company 
act as an officer of any other railroad, express, or other transportation 
company owning or having control of a parallel or competing' line. 

Oper:l.tion and Effect 
One ro.ilroo.d compo.ny can lease its road 

to 0. paro.Jlcl o.nd competing road for 0. 
term of ten years, and such a lease is not 
a consolidation of the two roads. Sto.te 
ex reI. ::-.; olan v. nail way Companies, 21 :.r 
2:!1. 234, 53 P 623. 

Id. \,hen t,,",o ro.ilroad companies have 
but one common terminus, and are brought 
into competition between common terminal 
points by traffic arro.ngemenh with other 
roads, they arc competing roads within the 
meo.ning of this section. 

Granting of a certifico.te of necessity 
and convenience of the board of ro.ilroad 
commissioners to 0. motor·truck company, 
a subsidiary of and entirely owned by a 
railway company, prnnitting it to operate 

between certain points along the line of 
the railway all a substitute for rail ser'-ice, 
held not an ev0.8ion of the pro\'ision of this 
section of the constitution, prohibiting con-
80lido.tion of po.rallel or competing railway 
or transportntion companies. Fulmer v. 
Boo.rd of Ro.ilroad Commrs., 96 ::\1 2:!, :!8, 
28 P :!d 849. 

References 
Cited or o.ppJied in ~IacGinnis v. Boston 

& M. C, C. & S. M. Co., 29 ::\1 428, 453, 
75 P 89. 

Coll:1teral References 
CarriersC=>li; Railroause=> 1 i, 141. 
13 C.J,S, Carriers § 13; 74 C.J,S. Rail­

roaus §§ 15, ::35. 

Sec. 7, All individuals, associations, 'and corporations sllUll haye equal 
rights to have persons or property transported on and oYer any railroad, 
transportation or express route in this state. No discrimination in eharg-es 
or facilities for transportation of freight or passengers of the same class 
shall be made by any railroad, or transportation, or express company, 
betwel'u persons or places within this state; but excursion or COlllllluta­
tion tickets may bp isslled and sold at special rates, provided such rates 
are the same to all persons. No railroad or transportation, or express 
company shall be allowrd to charge, collect, or reccive, under penalties 
which the legis! tin assembly shull prescribe, any greater charge or toll 
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Art. XV, § 8 CONSTITCTION OF ~IOr-.:TAN'\ 

~or the tr:lllsJ~ortati(l1l of fr('i~ht nr. paSSl"n~f'rS to :tnr.plaec. or statioll ,,1, 
Its rOlltl' or IIIif', thall It d,ar~('s tor tl'I' trall~pfll"t:ltIOIl oj tI)/' sail'., t'" 
of frei~ht 01' paS,~l'II~f'rS to 1111:-- Ilion' distll"t plaC'(~ or Htat iOIl IIp''" it~ 
route or lill£' withiu this stllte. ~t) railroad. ('xprcs~. or trallsptll"tatioll 1'1' 
puny, nor allY lessee, nllIlI:l!..'('r, or oth"I' C'lIll'loYl'e tht'rt'of. shall g-i\"l': .\ 
pl'cfcrencc to 1m)" illdirillllal. :l!>soC'iatiull or l'orpomtioll. ill fnrnishill!..' ,'aI',' 
or motive IlowC'r, or for tIll! transportatiou of ITI01l!'Y or othl'r express llIatl' . 

Operation o.nd Effect or prop,·rt.\· tr:lnsporte,l 011 :111,1 o",'r \ 
A railroad company nl:ly not g-rnut to rnilro:ld. KipI' v. Da\"i~.Daly CUl'l'!'1" ' 

ono person the eJ[clusi\'C rig-ht to thc u~c 41:--1 :;iI~', jUl. 1](1 r ::!:l7. 
of a portioll of its depot platform to de- III \.!,.~,. of tld~ "'rlioll, I'ro\'idilll' 'I'" 
liver P:lS9(>1It;!'rs ,lrpartingo. alld to rr('rin' 1111 IIIf11\'1<111:J1~ ~hllll ha"" eqnal ri:::ht, , 
nnd solicit tlte patronagoe of in('olllinl:' paM- Lt' tr:III"l'orl('\1 O\'('r allyrailroatl in ' 
eengors, to the cxclu~ion of nil otl,,'r per. ~: :ttl'. !,rond('d t hat 1':o;~ur~101\ or ('0 III JIll " 

Bons from the exercise of such richts. as hon hck('I~ mn~- he l~~urtI anti 901,/ ~t 
sueh grant is ll~:tin~t public poli('y and spe,·.ial mtes. section 7~,(jJ:;, ':Ilakill~ itl' ! 
eontrnry to the proYision~ of thi~ section. lawfuL for any common carner to ell: I 

Montana Union Hy. Co. v. Langlois, 9 ~ ,IllY ll('r~OIl for auy ticket a g'rt':llcr, " 
41~, ,!3!!, :!4 P !!09, - , th:tn is ('harlr~tl for a similar tickrt oi " 

This provision. when consiul'rNl in con- same class, and section, 94.35-~5:!. nr~l;ili~ 
neetion with section 5 of this article, e'l"cry. railroad corporat1~n which ,fa II 'I , 
demonstrates that the eonetitution, in its obsl'~' e any of the u~hes presc:lbetl \ 
lettcr its spirit and its poliev as well law In refcren~e. to railroads suhJect t :t 
class;s all rnilro~ds, with their feeders. a~ fine, etc., the gl,vlng of all ~ree passes, '!VI I. 
public highways, eubject to usc bv 'the cert~lI: r:o;ccptlons rt'eognlz~rl hy law. l' 

puhlic of right, nmC'naLle to the law; Co\-- prohllJltcu, so t~at the carrl:!gc of U~'" 
erning '!ommon carrier~ fore'l"er forbidding ~engC'r by a rallroad company on '" ,:' . 
all obnoxious favoritisms I>ct,,',,£'n nn'l" wh" 15sued "'.Itltout compensation to tit 
desire to use such highwa'l"s. Tllis stable ploy!'c c,t ~lIoth~r rallroatl compau)' W/,II' 
written policy is doubtless-the out~o"'th Issued Similar f:ee passl's fO.r ~sc by th,' 
of pernicious eystems of discrimination and former eompa~y s emploYl'es IS 11Iecal'I" ' 
preferences which railroad corporations henc,e a proVl~lO~. therem .e,:eO:Ptll!g ~ 
may have indulged in throughout the land carr.lcr fro~ hablhty for In)~neS ('au I 

where their powers nre unr!'strnined by bT ItS negllge,nce w~s n nnl~ty. John '\', 
constitution or other restriction. Bntte, !i: orthrrn

o 
Pacitic Rj. Co., 4.. :M 18, 36. 

Anaconda &: Pncinc Ry. Co. v. Montana 111 P 63_. . ' , I 
Union Rv. Co., 16 M 504, 526, 41 P 23:!; Id. It IS. not, permltt~d. to a rnllr 1 
John v_ 'Northern Pacinc Rv. Co., 42 ~ co~pany arbltranly to cl:,tssJfy the plItr ; 
18 36 III P 632. • ?f lts r,oad. Even the. leg1slatl'l'(~ assP,TDhly, 

, .' . In makIng classl1icatlous for ta:s::Jtlon an<l 
This section, and the cases of Rose v. lieensl' purposes. must e:o;ercise n ~f'_'l&:'I" 

Northern Pa~lfic Ry. Co., 35 M 10, 88 able discretion in so doing. 
P 767 nnd Brtan v, Oregon Short Line R. 
R. Co., 40 M 109, 105 P 489, recocnize the 
distinction between n ticket sold at the 
regular fare and one sold at a reduced fare 
or special price. Miley v. Northern Pacific 
Ry. Co., 41 :M 51, 55, 108 P 5. 

Ae one of the means of fostering and 
encouraging the development of the state's 
mineral resources in every reasonable way, 
the constitution has declared that all per­
eons shnll have equal right to have persons 

References 

Donev v. Northern Pacinc Ry. Co. I'."':";" t aI., 60 lr 209, !!:!6, 199 P 43:!. " 

Collateral References 
Cnrri('r~C= 13. IDS·!!OO. 
13 C.J.S. Carriers § 348 et seq. 

DI''I"intion h~' c:!rrier in transportationl~ . 
propt'rty. 33 ALR !!d 145. 

Sec. 8. No railroad, express, or other transportation company, in cxiil 
ence at the time of the adoption of this constitntion, shall have the bem. 
of any future legislation, without first filing in the office of the secretary (Ii 
state an acceptance of the provisions of this constitutiQu in binding r~l: ' 

Collateral References -

Carricrse=>5. , ,.::i,' 
13 C.J.8. Carriere § 19. ... 
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Robert B. Claytor~ a retired chairman and chief executive 
officer of Norfolk Southern Corp. was interviewed by the 
Washington Post. Claytor said he felt there was great 
opportunity concerning trucking markets. He went on to say 
tt-°lat ~ II ~'-Jf.? can not onl y beat trle motor carr- i ers as of ar as 
thei r ro<~t.es an? concerned, vJe can beat them for serv:i ceo II "~4Je 

can g€:-:t there before they do ovet- the Interstate system •.• " 

As for managements claims saying, they need to sell the line 
to meet trucking competition. In many instances the railroads 
are responding to truckIng competition by buying up the 
compE·t it i on. 

The nation's largest non-union trucking company is owned by 
the Union Pacific. and it IS no big secret that the B.N. 
opet-ates theit- mom trucking company, "BLIt-l ington Northet-n 
Mot oro CF.,rr i ers. " 

Since the deregulation of piggyback traffic early in 1981, 
Burlington Northern's intermodal business has been on a 
continuous and rapid growth curve. 

Starting with a volume of 200,000 trailers and containers in 
1980, BN's 1M traffic soared to 558,000 uints in 1985 and was 
expected to exceed 700.000 in 1986. In the first four months 
of 1986, volume was up 41% over 1985. 

At the same time, 8N also abandoned the traditional railroad 
posture of hostility to the motor carriers; instead it has 
sought to develop partnership relations with them. 
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tpaospoptatioo 

TESTIl'DNY BEFORE THE ftUlrANA STATE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
BUSINESS COMMITTEE 

MARCH 16, 1987 
SUBJECT: HB 861 

Mc. Chaicman and Membecs of the Committee, 

My name is Gacy Blakely, I am Local Chaicman and Seccetacy - Tceasucec of United 
Tcanspoctation Unjon Local 685 in Livingston. Thank you foc allowing me to testify 
in favoc of House Bill 861. We veiw the pcoposed sale of the Southecn Line as a 
Union Busting tactic of Budington Northecn. Me. Dadus Gaskins, BN pcesident, 
stated ducing his visit to Montana last week that local entcepreneucs can't make 
shoct lines successful financially if they ace focced to assume BN's laboc 
contcacts. Yet the BN is making a very handsome profit fcom theic cailroad. How 
can a shoct line pcovide cheaper ser.vice , even with cutrate employees, when it 
will be sacting out in debt. I have copies of a publication named "STRAIGHT TRACK" 
put out by an ocginization called Interccaft Association of Minnesota. They do 
ceseacch and infocmation gathering for the railrc3d unions. I ask that the membecs 
of the committee take the time to ccad at least the cover stocy on BN pcofits. It 
tells quite a different story than the one 1':(; BN tells. 

I also have a July 18, 1968 Pack County News in which Louis W. Menk, Pcesident of 
the Nocthern Pacific stated "competition from highways, aidines and bacges, all 
subsidized by the fedecal govecnment, made consoidation and modecnization an 
absolute must foc cailcoads foc sucvival." "Mecgecs of railcoads ace an economic 
eventuality and absolute necessity." In a speech given by Dadus Gaskins to the 
'i\'estern Fuels Association in July 1986 he states, "Competition fcom the tcucking 
industry and among cailcoads themselves has caused BN to look at ways to cut the 
cost of doing business. The company will let moce employees go and will sell pacts 
of its business to thicd pacties who can pecfocm those secvices less expensively." 
This is almost t\~enty yeacs latec and the cailcoads haven't changed theic tune on 

survival. Not one word, this despite an increase of pcofits fcom $113.5 million in 
1978 to $551.3 million in 1984. It is almost as if they are saying the mergec was 
an unsuccessful success. 

~c. Gaskins stated that the BN had to negotiate concessions fcom the work force. 
I called our General Chairman, Don Weglec in St. Paul, and he said the BN has not 
offered up any proposals and that Mr. Gaskins would pcobably do bettec if he would 
quit negotiating with the newspapecs nnd the legislatuce and tried it out with the 
unions. 
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tpaospoptatioo 

The BN doesn I t take advantage of the concessions they have now. I have hece a 
lettec sent to the company by my pcedecessoc I Rep. Robect H. Raney, asking the 
company to sit down and negotiate a shoct ccew agceement. This would cut the size 
of the ccews feom foue to thcee. A 25% savings in laboc to the company. This 
lettec was sent Octobec 20, 1986, befoce thece was even a eumoc of a sale, and to 
this date we have not had a focmal ceply on the cequest. We believe twenty yeacs 
of ccying wolf is enough. Lets stop it hece and now. Thank you. 

Page 2 of 2 
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MONTANA CONSUMER COUNSEL 
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HELENA, MONTANA 59620 

---~MEOFMON~NA---------
JAMES C. PAINE 
CONSUMER COUNSEL 
TELEPHONE (406) 444·2771 

March 20, 1987 

LEGISLATIVE CONSUMER COMMITTEE 
SEN CHET BLAYLOCK 

SEN. STAN STEPHENS 
REP JOE QUILICI 

REP. EARL LORY 

TO: Subcommittee on House Bill 861 - Business and Labor 
Rep. Bruce Simon, Chairman 

FROM: James C. Paine, Montana Consumer Counsel 

RE: Comments on House Bill 861 

The Montana Consumer Counsel supports this bill out of a 
concern for shippers and receivers on the purchased line. In the 
case of BN's Sandpoint to Laurel line, there are approximately 50 
shippers and receivers on said line. 

The Montana Consumer Counsel stressed inclusion of the 
severability clause in this bill because we recognize the 
legitimate question regarding the constitutionality of that 
portion of the bill requiring purchasers to assume existing labor 
contracts. 

The Montana Consumer Counsel is not convinced that the 
disclosure provisions, however, run afoul of the Constitution. 

Chamber of Commerce witness, 
District Court Opinion lost by the 
currently on appeal to the Supreme 
that no corporation or public office 
on behalf of an individual. 

Steve Brown, emphasized a 
State Auditor's Office and 

Court. That decision held 
can claim a right of privacy 

The Montana Consumer Counsel, rather than relying on a 
District Court opinion, would rather rely on the Supreme Court's 
holding in Mountain States Telephone & Telegraph Co. v. Dept. of 
Public Service Regulation, 634 P.2d 181 (1981). The Court 
stated: 

""",,'"'''' & grophsf 



"(4) We incline to agree with the District 
Court that the PSC would probably have 
applied equally the 'right to know' 
constitutional provision and required 
disclosure whether it had before it an 
individual or a corporation. Nevertheless, 
we put this possible corporate classification 
to rest, as an unequal application of the 
right to know provision, by stating that the 
demands of individual privacy of a 
corporation as well as of a person might 
clearly exceed the merits of public 
disclosure, and thus come within the 
exception of the right to know provision. 

We are reinforced in this conclusion by 
Mont. Const., Art. II, Sec. 10, which states: 
'The right of individual privacy is essential 
to the well-being of a free society and shall 
not be infringed without the showing of a 
compelling state interest. '" (Ibid. at 188) 

2 

The question is, once information of a proprietary nature is 
submitted to the Attorney General, PSC, Department of Commerce or 
the Montana Consumer Counsel, can those agencies withhold 
disclosure of same to the public? The Montana Consumer Counsel 
submits that currently, there exists sound legal reasoning that 
concludes, yes, it could be withheld, if the individual privacy 
of a corporation outweighs the merits of public disclosure. 

The Montana Consumer Counsel submits that providing this 
information would assist the agencies in determining the adverse 
consequences, if any there be, on the remaining 
shippers/receivers. While under an obligation to not divulge 
such information, the knowledge of same could be very valuable in 
the discovery phase of any resulting litigation, e.g., efforts to 
enjoin the sale or complaints regarding the discriminatory nature 
of rates or in the providing of service. 

For these reasons, the Montana Consumer Counsel supports the 
concepts embodied in House Bill 861. 
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..IIIJIII BURLINGTON NORTHERN RAILROAD 

The Honorable Les Kitselman, Chairman 
Business and Labor Committee 
Montana House of Representatives 
Capitol Station 
Helena, Montana 59620 

Dear Representative KItselman: 

2200 First Interstate Center 
999 Third Avenue 
Seattle, Washington 98104-1105 

March 16, 1987 EXHIBIT_--L1::. 
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I write to reaffirm the comments I made at the hearing this morning. 
As I told you and your committee, I am the Regional Vice President of 
the Burlington Northern Railroad and I am headquartered in Seattle. 

I came to Helena to speak in opposition to HB 861, with most of my 
remarks directed toward Section 4 which would require that the new 
railroad operator take on the labor contracts of the previous owner. 
This bill, if passed, will have the effect of insuring that numerous 
railroad lines in the State of Montana will be abandoned at an ac;c;~1-
erated rate. Contrary to what some people may say, HB 861 will not 
forstall line abandonments. In actual fact, this bill will return us to a 
program of having no alternative but abandonment. Let me say this as 
clearly as possible: HB 861 imperils service on all low volume rail in 
Montana by precluding the most viable option. 

I became Regional Vice President in Seattle on January 1, 1983. From 
that date until July 1, 1986 (a period of three and one-half years) 
BNRR effected the abandonment of 573 miles of railroad on the region. 
Those were 573 miles of railroad that the Burlington Northern was 
simply unable to profitably operate. All the rail and ties have been 
picked up and the railroad no longer runs through the communities 
along those 573 miles. 

I gave you the miles of abandonment ending In July of last year. Why? 
Because our abandonment program on this region has, for all practical 
purposes, stopped since that time. Our strategy has changed (as well 
as rules and regulations governing rail operations) to allow new 
operators to purchase and operate rail lines in a more economically 
efficient manner than the Burlington Northern can. 

Our biggest expense is labor and. on this region I it approaches 55% of 
total costs. The average hourly wage for a Burlington Northern 
employee in 1986 (including fringe benefits) was $26.41! $26. ln per 
hour. What chance of success would a new operator have if he had to 
take on the existing labor costs. The marketplace should dIctate labor 
costs. 



The Honorable Les Kitselman 
March 17, 1987 
Page 2 

During the 3rd and 4th quarter of 1986, Burlington Northern sold two 
segments on the region to shortline operators, one In Montana and one 
in central Washington. Both lines had a recent history of an eroding 
traffic base and under the old rules, at some point in time. would have 
been considered for abandonment. It would have been inevitable! 

How are they doing today as the first quarter of 1987 comes to a close? 
I am happy to report that both are healthy and doing well. The 
Washington Central has increased the traffic by 15% already. John 
Green told your committee this morning of the increased efficiency and 
higher traffic volumes on Montana Western. In many cases local opera­
tors, closer to the work and the shippers, can do a better job of 
serving rail customers! 

Since the Staggers Act of 1980, some 133 new shortllnes have come into 
being. This is not a Montana phenomena and it is not a BN program. 
It is clearly an industry trend and today there are nearly 400 
shortlines in the United States. 

HB 861 gives the Montana Legislature an important choice: (1) Pass 
the bill and eliminate the possibilities for future successful short line 
operations in Montana and return to a program of line abandonments, or 
(2) Defeat the proposal and give the signal that Montana understands 
the Importance of maintaining economical, efficient rail service through 
an entrepreneurial approach that is proving successful all across the 
United States. 

I urge you to NOT PASS HB 861. 

Sincerely, 

i.J.J;t~~ 
W. W. Francis 
Regional Vice President 

wwf/g3171 
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Testimony on House Bill 861 

Members of the committee, I am Mike Strawbridge, Vice 

President and General Manager for Ideal Basic Industries' 

Montana Division at Trident, Montana. I am here to speak in 

opposition to House Bill 861. Ideal employs over 100 people 

in the Montana Division. Besides shipping by truck, Ideal 

annually ships an average of 2000 rail cars of bulk cement to 

customers in Montana, surrounding states, and Canada. 

Additionally, Ideal receives 500 rail cars of coal each year 

needed to fuel the cement kiln. Without adequate rail 

service, Ideal would not be able to maintain a viable 

business in this state. 

I have personally dealt with six different railroad 

companies across the country and unconditionally must express 

that the Burlington Northern is one of the best, if not the 

best, railroad company to deal with. Without their service, 

we could not cost effectively receive fuel for our production 

needs or ship our cement to out of state customers. 

For clarification, Ideal as a company nor I as an 

individual, have any financial stake in the Burlington 

Northern. The relationship is purely one business depending 

on another. 

It should come as no surprise to anyone that the 

Burlington Northern is attempting to sell their Montana rail 

lines. The laws of this state place many restrictions on the 



BN. not found in other states. which hamper their ability to 

operate cost effectively. Now that the BN wants to remove 

itself from the oppression of state regulations, the state is 

attempting to stop the sale. 

It should be interesting to compare the voting records 

of legislators to see which individuals voted against the BN 

on the rail road agent and caboose bills and which ones are 

now supporting the bill to prevent the BN from releasing 

itself from the non-productive effects of state regulations. 

The BN has attempted to keep up with all the 

unproductive demands of state government. When the caboose 

bill came up for a vote in the Senate, one senator who voted 

no stated that "I voted no because nobody likes the BN. " 

Is it really that hard to understand why the BN is selling 

their rail line with this type of attitude from many state 

government officials? 

Another example is the concrete cross-tie plant 

proposal. Sincere attempts were made by Ideal and other 

companies to attract the plant and its 250 associated jobs to 

Montana. Lack of trust with the State government gave cross­

tie revenues to Spokane. Washington. 

I urge you to stop the constant assault on the 

Burlington Northern and vote against House Bill 861. 

Thank you. 



G. STEVEN BROWN 
ATTORNEY AT LAW 

1313 ELEVENTH AVENUE 

HELENA. MONTANA 59601 

The Honorable Bruce Simon 
State Representative 
Capitol Station 
Helena, MT 59620 

Dear Rep. Simon: 

(406) 442-8711 

March 23, 1987 

Re: HB 861 

EXHI8IT~ ...... J 4 ..... ', __ 
DATE __ -.:.-__...;..) _ 

H B ___ '"",,--,-1 ___ _ 

On behalf of the Mont ana Chamber of Commerce, I take thi s 
opportunity to outline the public policy and legal reasons why 
HB 861 should not be enacted. 

The definition of "buyer" (section 1(1)) is ambiguous and 
not all inclusive. It currently includes a person, 
corporation, association or business entity. The term 
"assoc i at ion" is spec if ically def i ned in othe r sect ions of the 
Montana Code Annotated but not in HB 861 (e.g., sections 
33-10-102, 33-10-202, 35-17-103 and 85-6-109). Likewise, 
"person" is not specifically defined and appears to be confined 
to indi viduals. The defini tion of "buyer" does not cover all 
pot e n t i alb Ll y e r s s u c has a pol i tic a 1 s u bd i vis ion 0 f the s tat e 
of Montana or a labor organization. 

The definition of "transaction" (section 1(4)) covers any 
"line of railroad", regardless of how small or isolated. It 
appears to cover even a minor spur or siding serving a small 
business or community. Such a definition is unduly broad. 

The codification instruction in HB 861 is also very 
troublesome. Section 6 directs that the bill be codified in 
Title 69, Chapter 14, which is a section of state law currently 
administered by the public Service Commission. Section 
69-14-114, MCA, gives the PSC broad investigation powers. By 
codifying HB 861 in Title 69, Chapter 14, is it the intention 
of the Legislature to give the Public Service Commission 
author i ty to exerci se its invest ig ation and subpoena power s if 
the PSC is not satisfied with the responses to questions 
provided under section 2? Are the buyer and seller also subject 
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to the PSC I S enforcement and penalty powers under Chapter 69, 
Title 14? 

Section 3(2) requires, among other things, a "financial 
disclosure of the buyer". The bill does not define "financial 
disclosure" and the term is not defined anywhere else in the 
Montana code Annotated. The purchaser of a railroad line is 
faced with an unlimited inquiry into his finances, no matter 
how irrelevant the inquiry may be, 

Section 3(3) contains a confidentiality provision. In 
light of the most recent district court decision on this issue, 
this provision provides small comfort. In the case of Belth v. 
Bennett, BDV-85-733, First Judicial District, Judge Gordon 
Bennett held that only individuals, and not corporations, are 
authorized to claim that certain documents are private and 
ent it led to conf ident ial i ty under Ar t icle I I, Sect ion 9 of the 
Montana constitution. While the Montana Supreme Court earlier 
held that corporations may make some claim of privacy when 
trade secrets are involved (Mountain States T. & T. v. 
Department of Public Service Regulation, __ Mont. ,634 
P.2d 181, 38 st. Rep. 1479 (1981)), there is no assurance that 
the Court would likewise find the confidentiality provision in 
HB 861 const i tu tional. The open-ended right of inqui ry under 
the bill and the past rulings of the Attorney General liberally 
interpreting the public's right to know under Article II, 
Section 9 of the Montana Constituion also raise serious 
questions about the assurances of confidentiality in the bill. 

Section 4 of HB 861 is an impermissible attempt to impair 
the right of a willing buyer and seller to negotiate the sale 
of railroad property. Section 4 requires that the buyer assume 
legal responsibility for all rights, duties, immunities and 
other privileges conferred by law on the seller as well any 
agreements between the seller, the state of Montana, a 
political subdivision, a shipper or any labor organization. In 
effect, no matter how onerous or uneconomical those 
pre-existing contractual obligations of the seller might be, 
the buyer succeeds to and is bound by those obligations. For 
example, Section 4 would require the buyer to assume all 
monetary and legal liability for cleaning up a pollution 
problem created by the seller. That would be the case even 
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though assumption of such an obligation might make the sale 
uneconomica 1. Such a resu 1 tis not good publ ic pol icy nor can 
it satisfy state and federal constitutional prohibitions 
against such contract impairments. 

The ~ontana Chamber of Commerce respectfully requests that 
HB 861 be given a do not pass recommendation. 

Sincerely, 

~~ 
G. Steven Brown 

GSB rs 
cc: Montana Chamber of Commerce 
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MONTANA WESTERN RAILWAY CO. 

March 19, 1987 

ST A TEMENT OF: 
J. W. Greene, President of Montana Western Railway Co., and 
Director of the American Short Line Association 
in opposition to HB 861. 

The Honorable Bruce Simon 
Chairman of the Business and Labor 
subcommittee hearing HB 861 

Dear Mr. Chairman: 

Because of time constraints we were unable to present to your subcommittee 
all of the information we had hoped to present. Therefore, I use this 
statement to your subcommittee to augment what had been presented orally. 

HB 861 is both poor policy for the State of Montana and poor law. Federal 
law pre-empts all the relevant parts of this b ill and can only lead to the 
state being embroiled in expensive legal challenges. 

Further, as a matter of policy for our state, this bill eliminates all available 
options except abandonment. 

From a policy position, I find it hard to believe the State of Montana wishes 
to encourage branch line abandonments. Yet that is exactly what this bill 
does. 

Lastly, this legislation puts at risk all three of Montana's short lines. You 
have heard testimony that all three short lines may have to acquire additional 
trackage to prosper and expand. The record of all three of Montana's short 
lines is excellent. We have provided improved service to shippers, pay taxes 
to the state and the communities through which we operate, and provide good 
paying jobs for Montana citizens. 

Therefore, for all the foregoing reasons, we respectfully request the members 
of this subcommittee to vote against HB 861. 

Sincerely, 

JWG /jdr 

700% Railroad St. • 406/782·1249 782·1240 • Butte, Montana 59701 
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MICHAEL H. WALSH 
CHAIRMAN AND 
CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

1416 DODGE STREET 
OMAHA, NEBRASKA 68179 

March 13, 1987 

Representative Les Kitselman 
Chairman 
Montana House Business & 

Labor Committee 
Montana Legislature 
Helena, MT 59601 

Dear Mr. Chairman: 

I am writing to convey Union Pacific's oppo­
sition to H.B. 861, which would impose a number of onerous 
requirements on the sale of railroad branch lines. We 
hope that you and the Members of your Committee will 
decide not to advance this proposal. 

union Pacific is not currently in the process of 
selling or abandoning our line from Pocatello, Idaho, to 
Butte. If future considerations so warrant, however, H.B. 
861 would have the effect of forcing us to abandon rather 
than sell our trackage in Montana. 

since the staggers Rail Act was enacted in 1980, 
some 133 new shortlines and small regional railroads have 
come into being. In many instances, these carriers have 
taken over trackage that larger railroads could not 
operate profitably and that would otherwise have been 
abandoned. There is no question that the renaissance of 
small railroads has been a positive development. Both 
railroad jobs and service to shippers located on branch 
lines has been preserved. Today, nearly 400 shortlines 
are in operation and employ about 12% of the total rail 
industry work force. 

H.B. 861, by requiring that a new rail carrier 
"succeed to and be bound by" the selling railroad's 
collective bargaining agreements, would kill most branch 
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line sales. The key to the success of today's shortline 
is lower operating costs. While a number of shortlines 
are non-union, many others have retained labor organiza­
tions but have negotiated more flexible collective bar­
gaining agreements. Small railroads cannot afford to 
narrowly limit the duties employees can perform on the 
basis of craft specifications. It is highly doubtful that 
any line would be sold if purchasers would be forced to 
inherit the high operating expenses that provoked the sale 
of the trackage in the first place. 

The requirement under H.B. 861 that an acquiring 
carrier succeed to all rights and duties to a shipper 
could also cause problems, particularly with respect to 
contract rate agreements. The contract language could 
discourage carriers from entering into favorable rate 
agreements with shippers because of the uncertainty of 
potential liability if ownership of a line is transferred 
and the acquiring carrier is unable to fulfill the terms 
of a contract. In addition, any contract arrangements in 
effect at the time a line is sold would, as a practical 
matter, have to be renegotiated since a carrier purchasing 
a branch line would not, for example, be able to provide 
line-haul service. 

Shortlines have not experienced significant 
difficulties in negotiating rate and route arrangements 
with their connections. Favorable arrangements are as 
much in the interest of the selling carrier as the pur­
chasing carrier since the selling railroad stands to 
benefit by continuing to participate in the freight 
traffic that the acquiring carrier originates or ter­
minates. Because of the importance of rate and route 
arrangements to both parties, these issues are generally 
negotiated prior to sale. A recent survey of shortlines 
by the Interstate Commerce Commission supports the asser­
tion that shortlines have generally been pleased with 
their relationships with connections. Of the 127 short­
lines and small railroads responding to the survey, 122 
rated their relationships from fair to excellent or had no 
comment. 

Finally, we are concerned that H.B. 861 would 
require a selling and a purchasing railroad to go through 
a detailed procedure involving the production of signi­
ficant information about the transaction, including 
responding to requests for further information. This 
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complex procedure could greatly delay the consummation of 
branch line sales and force the selling carrier to absorb 
additional operating losses which could be avoided through 
abandonment. 

I strongly encourage you to vote against H.B. 
861. We believe that the substantial benefits of new 
shortlines for shippers, communities and shortline 
employees would be lost and Montana trackage abandoned if 
this legislation were to become law. 

Very truly yours, 

cc: Members of the House 
Business and Labor committee 



March 17, 1987 

JAMES W. MURRY 
EXECUTIVE SECRETARY 

The Honorable Les Kitse1man, Chair 
House Business and Labor Committee 
Montana House of Representatives 
Capitol Stati on 
Helena, Montana 59620 

Dear Representative Kitse1man: 

Box 1176, Helena, Montana -----------

ZIP CODE 59624 
406/442·1708 

I am writing this letter on behalf of the Montana State AFL-CIO urging adoption 
of House Bill 861. Because of scheduling conflicts, we were unable to attend 
the March 16, 1987, hearings on this matter. However, it is our conviction 
that House Bill 861 goes a long way towards protecting small towns, Mainstreet 
businesses dependent on rail service and railroad workers. We would like 
to go on record in support of House Bill 861. 

There has been a great deal of worry recently over the potential effects 
of acuta1 and proposed rail line sales in Montana. These concerns center 
around loss of rail service and the abrogation of negotiated labor agreements. 
It is our belief that Montana's small towns and businesses should not be 
abandoned by railroads until all potential effects are thoroughly scrutinized. 
Because this bill requires disclosure of all financial and contractual informa­
tion involved in rail line sales to the Attorney General, Public Service 
Commission, Consumer Counsel and the Department of Revenue, it will mean 
that potential impacts can be verified and studied. 

Our major industries such as agriculture, timber and mlnlng, as well as 
Mainstreet businesses depend on uninterrupted rail service to survive and 
prosper. Since BN has been reluctant to give any assurance that rail line 
sales will not mean discontinuation of services. any future rail line sales 
must not be made hastily. This bill protects towns and Mainstreet businesses 
and shippers by assuring that all agreements made before the rail line sale 
will be honored. 

Our third concern is that under current ICC regulations on rail line sales, 
buyers are not legally bound to maintain previously negotiated and binding 
labor contracts. The primary purpose of rail line sales may then become 
the abrogation of union contractual agreements and the gutting of wages 
for railroad workers. These pay cuts will pose a significant hardship not 
only for these workers, but for the communities in which they live. 

PA'NTFD ON UNION MADE PAPER 
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Drastic wage reductions impact our local economies no less significantly 
than major plant closures. This bill addresses this issue by guaranteeing 
that buyers must abide by previously negotiated labor contracts. 

This bill is in the best interests of shippers, workers and Mainstreet businesses 
that depend on reliable and uninterrupted rail service. We urge you to 
give House Bill 861 a "do pass" recommendation. 

Thank you for considering our comments. 

With best regards, I am 

Secretary 

Members of the House Business and Labor Committee 
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MICHAEL H. WALSH 
CHAIRMAN AND 
CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

March 13, 1987 

Representative Les Kitselman 
Chairman 
Montana House Business & 

Labor Committee 
Montana Legislature 
Helena, MT 59601 

Dear Mr. Chairman: 

1416 DODGE STREET 
OMAHA, NEBRASKA 68179 

I am writing to convey Union Pacific's oppo­
sition to H.B. 861, which would impose a number of onerous 
requirements on the sale of railroad branch lines. We 
hope that you and the Members of your Committee will 
decide not to advance this proposal. 

union Pacific is not currently in the process of 
selling or abandoning our line from Pocatello, Idaho, to 
Butte. If future considerations so warrant, however, H.B. 
861 would have the effect of forcing us to abandon rather 
than sell our trackage in Montana. 

Since the Staggers Rail Act was enacted in 1980, 
some 133 new shortlines and small regional railroads have 
come into being. In many instances, these carriers have 
taken over trackage that larger railroads could not 
operate profitably and that would otherwise have been 
abandoned. There is no question that the renaissance of 
small railroads has been a positive development. Both 
railroad jobs and service to shippers located on branch 
lines has been preserved. Today, nearly 400 shortlines 
are in operation and employ about 12% of the total rail 
industry work force. 

H.B. 861, by requiring that a new rail carrier 
IIsucceed to and be bound byll the selling railroad's 
collective bargaining agreements, would kill most branch 
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line sales. The key to the success of today's shortline 
is lower operating costs. While a number of shortlines 
are non-union, many others have retained labor organiza­
tions but have negotiated more flexible collective bar­
gaining agreements. Small railroads cannot afford to 
narrowly limit the duties employees can perform C~ the 
basis of craft specifications. It is highly doubtful that 
any line would be sold if purchasers would be forced to 
inherit the high operating expenses that provoked the sale 
of the trackage in the first place. 

The requirement under H.B. 861 that an acquiring 
carrier succeed to all rights and duties to a shipper 
could also cause problems, particularly with respect to 
contract rate agreements. The contract language could 
discourage carriers from entering into favorable rate 
agreements with shippers because of the uncertainty of 
potential liability if ownership of a line is transferred 
and the acquiring carrier is unable to fulfill the terms 
of a contract. In addition, any contract arrangements in 
effect at the time a line is sold would, as a practical 
matter, have to be renegotiated since a carrier purchasing 
a branch line would not, for example, be able to provide 
line-haul service. 

Shortlines have not experienced significant 
difficulties in negotiating rate and route arrangements 
with their connections. Favorable arrangements are as 
much in the interest of the selling carrier as the pur­
chasing carrier since the selling railroad stands to 
benefit by continuing to participate in the freight 
traffic that the acquiring carrier originates or ter­
minates. Because of the importance of rate and route 
arrangements to both parties, these issues are generally 
negotiated prior to sale. A recent survey of shortlines 
by the Interstate Commerce Commission supports the asser­
tion that shortlines have generally been pleased with 
their relationships with connections. Of the 127 short­
lines and small railroads responding to the survey, 122 
rated their relationships from fair to excellent or had no 
comment. 

Finally, we are concerned that H.B. 861 would 
require a selling and a purchasing railroad to go through 
a detailed procedure involving the production of signi­
ficant information about the transaction, including 
responding to requests for further information. This 
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complex procedure could greatly delay the consummation of 
branch line sales and force the selling carrier to absorb 
additional operating losses which could be avoided through 
abandonment. 

I strongly encourage you to vote against H.B. 
861. We believe that the substantial benefits of new 
shortlines for shippers, communities and shortline 
employees would be lost and Montana trackage abandoned if 
this legislation were to become law. 

Very truly yours, 

cc: Members of the House 
Business and Labor committee 
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MONTANA I " i , ........ ________ "_' ___________ _ 

AfrORNEY GENERAL 
MIKE GREELY 

• " ,c ", 'I c,A!'.DERS, HELENA, MONTANA 59620 

24 March 1987 

Representative Bruce T. Simon 
House of Representatives 
State Capitol 
Helena MT 59620 

Dear Representative Simon: 

You have requested a statement from this office 
concerning the prospective use of information received 
from a seller of a railroad pursuant to the provisions 
of House Bill 861, 1987 Montana Legislature. 

Any such information would be reviewed to determine 
whether it was in compliance with all relevant laws on 
the subject. 

Very truly yours, 

X1,'Vv ui1cL(,/~~ 
60t R. ROBERTS 
'Assistant Attorney General 
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March 18, 1987 

The Honorable Les Kitse1man 
Chairman 
Business and Labor Committee 
Montana House of Representatives 
Capitol Station 
Helena, Montana 59620 

Dear Mr. Chairman: 

EXHiBIT ___ _ 

DATE_ ')' 
----;;c"--

-IoAHFQfltO itt. WITKOW.",. 

<;O\JN"~ 

Q'fTO .... "£TU", 

;,JQSE..,.. '0. n',.' .... 
QO' C01.I".tt.. 

This letter is written on behalf of the Montana Western 
Railway Company, Inc., which we represent as special railroad 
counsel. My specialty practice is the representation of short 
line and regional railroads, particularly in all matters 
related to the acquisition of property from large railroads. 

I have represented each of the purchasers of four 
properties of the Burlington Northern Railroad that were 
concluded within the last year: the Montana Western, the 
Arkansas & Missouri, the Washington Central and the Otter Tail 
Valley Railroads. Each of these companies is privately 
financed, is owned by individuals who are residents of the 
communities they serve, and is totally independent from 
Burlington Northern. In the short time that these railroads 
have been in existence, each of them has established very 900d 
relations with the communities it serves, its employees and its 
shippers. Most important, each has stimulated new traffic on 
its lines and expects to continue to do so, and in no case has 
any property been abandoned or even been proposed for 
abandonment. 

For all these reasons, it is my judgment that these new 
railroads have demonstrated immediately the important benefits 
to the community of having a new railroad and that they offer 
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the best opportunity for preservation and enhancement of rail 
service. This is particularly true for a state such as Montana 
that relies so heavily on rail as the source of transportation 
for its principal resources, coal and grain. 

The purpose of this letter is to comment on B.S. 861 which 
is now before your committee. The essence of this bill is that 
it would require that notice of and information with respect to 
a transfer of a railroad property be given to the State's 
representatives (sections 2 and 3) and that the buyer succeeds 
to and is bound by all contracts of the seller (section 4). In 
my judgment, both of these matters have been preempted by 
federal law. 

AS you know, Congress has granted to the Interstate 
Commerce Commission exelusi~e jurisdiction over rail carriers 
with certain exceptions not relevant here (49 U.s.C. 510501). 
Such jurisdiction inclUdes the power to exempt a transaction 
from the requirements of the Interstate Commerce Act where the 
Commission determines that application of the Act (1) is not 
necessary to carry out the transportation policy of the Act, 
and (2) the transaction is of limited scope and application of 
the Act is not needed to protect shippers from abuse of mark~t 
power. In 1980, Congress established as a transportation 
policy that the Commission reduce regulatory barriers to entry 
into the industry. 49 U.S.C. SlOlOla(7). 

To that end, the ICC adopted on January 17, 1996, a new 
rule exempting new rail carriers, upon the filing of a notice 
with the Commission, from the review requirements of the 
Commission in order to acquire properties ot existing 
carriers. Ex Parte 392 (Sub No.-I), 41 F.R. 2504. A copy of 
the Commission's order is enclosed for your consideration. In 
adopting this rule, the Commission specifically considered, and 
rejected, the requests of certain states to obtain prior notice 
and certain information with respect to the transactions 
covered by the rule. Since the Commission has exclusive 
jurisdiction with respect to the subjects covered by H.B. 861 
and has exercised that jurisdiction, the State is preempted 
from adopting a contrary law. The U.S. supreme Court has 
repeatedly affirmed this conclusion. See Chicaso & N.W. 
Transp. v. Kalo ~rick & Tile, 450 U.S. 311 (1981) (liThe 
InteJ:'state Commerce Ac t i:s .amVIlY Llu~ IIIU~ t ~eL"va51 ve ana 

. comprchoncifJ'c of fader;:).l regulatory schemes and ha!i 
consequently presented recurring pre~emption questions from the 
time of its enactment •••• Consequently, state efforts to 
regulate comm~rc~ muSt [all when they conflict with or 
interfere with federal authority over the same activity.") 
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In addition, section 4 of the Bill requires th~ n~w car~ier 
to take the labor contracts of the seller. This is directly 
contrary to the rights of both the new carrier and its 
employees as established by the Railway Labor Act (45 U.S.C. 
SlSl et seq.), whieh is the exclusive law governing relations 
between railroads and their employees. That law specifically 
prohibits any carrier from requiring any of its employees to 
sign any contract or agreement promising to join or not to join 
a labor organization (45 u.s.c. S152, Fifth), and grants to the 
employees the right to organize and bargain collectively 
through representatives of their own choosing (45 U.S.C. 5152, 
Fourth). 

With respect to the requirement that the new carrier accept 
all other contracts of the seller, this, too, is likely to be 
viewed as unconstitutional as an undue burden on interstate 
commerce proscribed by Article I, section 8. In many 
instances, a seller is required by the terms of its contracts 
to make them binding on its successors. In some cases, 
however, successorship is either specifically prohibited or is 
not discussed, leaving the parties free to decide whether such 
contracts should be assumed by the buyer. niotation of a 
different result by the State would clearly be an unreasonable 
burden on all parties because of the interference in the 
bargained rights of the parties. States may enact legislation 
that burdens interstate commerce (as Montanats legislation most 
assuredly does) only if interstate commerce is indirectly 
regulated by the State (Montana regUlates interstate common 
carriers directly) and only if the burden on interstate 
commerce is not excessive in relation to the local interests 
served by the statute. Pike v. Bruce Church, Inc., 397 u.s. 
137,142 (1970). --

In sum, in my view H.B. 861 would not survive legal 
challenge. However, I also urge that its requirements are in 
any event bad public policy in that they will prevent Montana 
from continuing to benefit from these transactions, since the 
law would clearly prevent them by raason of the burdens 
discussed above. Moreover, from my experience not only with 
the purchasers of the properties from Burlington Northern, but 
also from the approximately 40 other buyers we have 
represented, both buyer and seller, upon reaching agreement but 
well in advance of closing, go to representatives of the state 
or states affected by the transaction to inform them of the 
transaction and its expected benetits. This is done as a 
matter of prudence and good community relations since neither 
party wishes to incur the opposition of the State or any of its 
subdivisions to the transaction. This was done in the case of 
Montana Western and would doubtless alwaYR be done by any 
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prudent buyer and seller. Therefore, the objective of ehe bill 
to inform the appropriate state officials seems unnecessary. 

I hope these comments are useful. I regret that I am 
unable to appear personally before your committee at this time 
but I would be pleased to respond to whatever additional 
information requests you may have. 

Cordially, 

RLM/jcs/7960D/S060 
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00 Line Corporation 
LAR RY E. LONG, Assistant Vice President Government Affairs 

March 13, 1987 

VIA FEDERAL EXPRESS 

The Honorable Les Kitselman 
Montana Representative 
capitol station 
Helena, Montana 59620 

Dear Representative Kitselman: 

(612) 347-8271 

The Soo Line Railroad wishes to express its 
opposition to H.B. 861. Many light density rail lines cannot 
support Class I railroad expenses. Wi thout a viable sales 
possibility the only remaining option for a line unable to 
support existing expenses would be abandonment. The adver­
sarial process of abandonment benefits no one, not shippers, 
employees or railroads. 

In the long run, regional and short line operators 
will preserve rail service and jobs. Iowa has a number of 
short line and regional railroads operating within the state, 
some of which have been operating for several years. Should 
you wish to discuss the short line experience with a state 
official, I would suggest calling Les Holland, Director, Rail 
and Water Division, Iowa Department of Transportation at 
(515) 239-1646. 

LEL/smh 

LELL.017 

Thank you for considering our views. 

Very truly yours, 

, .-
C .. , 4L.L e L( 

~ - I 
\ 

Soo Line Building / Box 530 / Minneapolis, MN 55440 / 612· 347-8000 
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"L.' Looisiana·Pacific Corporation 

PO Box 389 

Deer Lodge, M0ntana 59722 

40fJ/846-1600 

March 16, 1987 

Honorable Les Kitselman 
Capitol Station 
Helena, MT 59601 

RE: House Bill 861 

Dear Honorable Mr. Kitselman, 

HB ____ ~ __ _ 

I am opposed to the House Bill 861. If enacted, it could eliminate 
short lines, allowing Burlington Northern and Union Pacific to abandon 
some of their branch lines, which would leave my company without rail 
service. Without the rail service it would effect 110 jobs at the 
sawmill and most of the logging operations around the community. 

I am very pleased with the service and personal attention that the 
Montana Western Railway Co. has given us. 

Sincerely, 

~/JJ.. \ t {tL0 nOl-:J 
Edward Newman, Plant Manager 
LOUISIANA-PACIFIC CORPORATION 

EN/lmh 



EXHISIT 

DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE 
TRANSPORTATION DIVISION 

----I -:::---
DATE __ ~)~~_.~/!_' __ !_ 

fED SCHWINDEN, GOVERNOR 1424 9TH AVENUE 

---~MEOFMON~NA---------
(,lOfi) 444·3423 HELENA, MONTANA 59fi20·0401 

March 19, 1987 

Representative Bruce Simon 
Sub-Committee Chairman 
House Committee on Business and Labor 

Dear Representative Simon: 

As per your request, the information that the Department 
of Commerce would receive under the disclosure provisions in 
H.B. 861 would be used to access the impacts on the state's 
producers, shippers and transportation system. Information 
that will be important in the terms and conditions of sale 
include: marketing, tariffs, interline agreements, service 
provisions and car supply. The information should also allow a 
determination of who controls the shortline and its competitive 
effect on our transportation system. 

The Department of Commerce is also vested with the 
responsibility of annually updating the state rail plan. The 
information regarding terms and conditions of sale are vital to 
our rail planning responsibilities. 

H.B. 861 has been amended so that the information required 
can be used for legal purposes, if necessary. The confiden­
tiality provisions of 861 will not prevent the state from using 
the information for legal purposes. 

Also attached is some legal basis which we believe gives 
the state the legal right to know the terms and conditions of 
sales. 

Sincerely, 

, '--/ 
, './ \'---'-:> (l~ -c-t(/ I 

'-- . (;. (, ! •• -<-. c:... c..c c~> )''',!. ~ I. t,--.' I 
. , I 

William J. F6garti j 
Administrator 
(406) 444-3423 



Fc~hru(\ry 10, IC)fl7 

The Honorahle Ron Mnrlonce 
1L2 9th Street South 
Great F(\Ll~;, I\\Ont:.tTld '")<}.10S 

l\TTENTION: Cas('\vorkc'r IMI'';. l'-kac1ors 

Dear Congressman: 

EXH IBIT_r--:--__ 

DATE !}kJfl 
HB ?[~) 

F i 1 (~: ? - 1. -- 1 -:3 

At your re:qn0st, I have: revie\ved the c'mploym(~nt- ~jub:;idie~: 
\vith rcf(~r(~ncc to the Hont(ln(, vl(Jfjh~cn n<1ilro,1.,l ilnd t'h,~ ,Joh 
Service OfCicc-rf; of Denr Loc1cJc Clfl'1 EJilv,"T:' Bot,; ('ountic!:,. It 
appears ,th(lt r.10nt(lni1 ~vcsh:rn is l';:ili.~cjnCJ tho fcd,'~r;-1.1-st;:1tc job 
training progr['m fOj- three o{ ;it;; ':l])l()}ec~J. tt, h<1:, l'cc~n 

verified that the .loh Sorvh:c' soli. ;11 c:-c1 [,1cliILl:"l ':C:>l',l'::nl ,j 

participation in tho program. '1'hc j-i1il~-- ;, 1 O::i~T;_nl1n,! 
approached Job Sorv i C"e 1 0(:1': in<] for- c;::pcJ:ic:n,;("(l rJ i lrnn,rJ 
pL~rGonnel and \,lor:c ':l~)ke:d to \.1Lil.~ ~(; Ul" f(~,1c'ri1l -job \';:,l.inin'1 
program. 

Unrlcr thc pt"oCjT,1m, tl1.l~C'0. ('mplnV0.0.~ ;1':"C~ (~rnr'()"c(1 [nr 

t\'lcnty-si:c \.;ccks. '1'he" rccci,'rn 'iO r ;~:(:,:t-. ('1: ',L:'! i 1: \1<I'F;~'; fr.om 
thc trninLng pror']':"tlm ,,11(1 thc~ l'f~:,(\ii,(~ ~~c ; }'C~:1 1'",:,:'1:";1,1;1 \1(:n,' ~:-n. I 
do not kno"" thc currant sti1tt1:1 c 2 ':1 ) ( ,','" ,::):It (')l')h:d';~-"l l":t 
at the end.of the t\l(~nty·,!,;j,}: \Jcck t r ;:':;" t~:::-~ t: ,\:ilJ. c:-',~)l(j:,.,~;J:':': 

subsidy will be $12,480.00. 
Each empl'T/cc rcc(~i"c~; $i70.()O pr;':- \]r;(~1~. Snhsi(!,! w;111(1 re 

$160.00 from federal ftlo(l". 

Employees 
1 

\'7 a g, c:. 
x $lGO $12,480 

'l'!li~; :~1.:',{1H().O() \"ill r.,n'Tid0 nn--\'h0-inh t')'i\illillq to lhl"'­
indLvidtl(ll~; to ITldk,' tlill11 fH'()Ii.,:j(~il\ l.tlir<l.ld "Iilfll,)~',·,,:;-

,Toh ~;(·r:vi.ce f;r.ltl.!~~ t'h"t i-he: FHnq!'.l"\ 1',1:; }J(:,'n ('\II,,",-i,"" III 

finding employment. for uo~)kil1ed \/Orl~(~I'~) \Iil.!! cll,-(1ni_,' 
uncmplnyrn,'nL. [\\(mt"n.-1. t'lc~r;tcrn f;ti1.h'f; that H1Cil.- th ('f~ inb 
trainees arc working nnt very well. 



P(1(V' 2 
Thf' lIonor<lb Ie Ron Ma rlenec 
February 10, 1987 

Mnnt.lna W(~l;jr(~l n offcr(~d no oth(~r expl<lnation of \<Ihy l-l\,'y 
chos(~ Job S(~rv icc> over other resources to 1(;c 1:ui t (~mp) oyC(~~) . 

I hope this answers your questions to some extent. If we 
ean be a f further ass is tance, p] en~-)c let me ];:nm·l. 

JDC/se 

John o. rraiq, Chinf 
T nte:YIno(lill. Commodi t ios Buroau 
'l'rtlnr;prn:t-_iJi-i<.n nivi "ion 
( tl 0 (j ) t1 iJ 1\. ') /p J 



·' /" 
/ ,J 

;',f~ RON MARLENEE V MONTANA 

~""'"'.,. 
n\2 0'1'" ~,1, :: 

C .. i,.~..I.T f-,,'_:..5 rJ 

1·~llle;·-. 
.... HI .. C;'T(lfif 0'90 

.01 c.u...,,,, "OUS! 0""'1 8""o.G 
WUM,"Cloo. rx: :10~' f> 

C2021 22 tr·, £,5 ~ 
~onrrrrrs!S of tur ~1 nitrh Dtnttfi 

l1,'ou!)f of 33.rprc;.i'cnt lltibrn' 

aImshinrrton. DC 20515 

:27 17 f:OT r . ..r;, 
[ ''-''''$ UII 

\4ot1 El ~ ,. 
YOI..l ,.~; 

£ . .1 : ... ; ..: 

FebruGry 2, 1987 

h'i 11 iiln; ,1. 1"o9,lrty, IIrllllinir;11,ltO] 
TrunSpnl"tcltion JI\\·i~.i(IJI 

[l\'plIrtml'nt of Cl'l"lilf 1'('(" 

] <12<1 9th l\\'l.'nuc: 
bel en ci, wr 59\)O i 

DCLlr Dill: 

n~ you know, I WilS recently jnvite~ to att0nd a meoting 
consisting of ~e\!('nll un;nn crilft~; legan1inq the propo!";ec1 
[;,,11 e of t hc BN r;()uthcrn Line? l\t~ t hi r; lil('c:t:i ng I ] ( '. 'e:i vt'd 
a formal request. t.O obtain the followinCJ :ir:;oonraLinn. 

npparently severn1 of tho llnion rnlft~j b01.i0'J0 thllT. " 
sl1bct.untirl1 ilmnun1. of fc,(Jer,,1 nnd/oX' s1 iY! ,; (lo1li'1~; \1<IS 

prClvided tor the operation ,md i';.11inllJrl o~; : Dl.ln)(I,l 

~ml'loyec;,s now \'.'CnLiflf) f\ll T11·. (;l('C;I'ill .'11' i(', r','lii,·ln;). 

J \·]ou1d <lJlprcciil1(,jt if yO\! \-10111<1 prov.icl JIlt· \.·i·;l\i"l\(~ 

aC'tual dc,11clr am('tlnt, if un'y', [In,l :;'\:; \1~;,; :i;) \lTel"! iL"t. T 
moly shnrc' this ird oJf11a1 ion \'.'it!l ';'h~'r;"~ inrl'l,,'idtld]S rc(plc~)tin0 
it .. 

I would il1so like to take this Gpnortunity to thnnk you for 
il.r: s i st ing my Casc'vJork Pi rcrt or g 1:", thy Me,; (lor s, j n obt a i n:i fig 
up-to-date informution on the: p:coposed f)()]e. YOllT jnput 
was very hclpful. 

PleasE' direct anI' corresponclenre C'oncerninf) th:i;, j n\j\liry to 
my district offic0 loe-utC'(l [It the fol1owlnq ,\(lch,:~;~': 

312 9th Stroet South 
Great Fillls, Montana 594n~ 
l\t t.crl'l I (,n: C,'I:;( \:e'l J.,'r/n, :, _ r·1r"lrlol~:. 

km/ilW 
COUNTIES 

• 
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.111c1ith ncll 
f) I ~: t ri ct ])i n (~tor 

-1'1' t '7"\ ,- or, .... ,- I '" C aflJllllIT 011. fL,:" .\,':) ,I 

r~:1 i 1 rozl(l Pc t i rc" ,,", t. nO(l rc1 
I'., Cl. II'.):: J j '-,I 
n,lllTJq~:, k,n!:l";) r,C)lnl 

1\t tho r(Y'('nj' IInl('1l llW'(·j inq }j01d in Cn:,l'!',,1 I:; (,n .-1,\\1\1.11' 

ilt \"llirh r·ll'. J\iI/lj<'Tl:,ki rrOll1 Y()l\r of,'iel' )';1,: i";i,,,t(-:l: \;.1' 
a~;k((l if fcc1c·)-,ll fllnds were' prnvjc1,r! fOl ill)i t r ,\;,:';, "r 
OIi'!Td nyo('" (In t }If' '-;hOlt 1 i n(',; nCM C! . " nii , "I 

J t'l1'oto tn t 110 f'.t ;,10 DCT'C1rt 1':1"n1-. (If ':"'ill~:;,; 

infonnz1t:l(ln (tnc1 I I1n\'l ol1l'lc,:;c~ fnr 'T"llr li 
C1 copy of th~ll rcsp(ln:J'. rk,'(j1C'~3;j ,) :;:,' 
di.~;r:'i1yed to 1cC1rn tr!.:tt tho r;t<ltc' ,-, f, 

sol i C' i ted f'.lon t <1n;1 \-]C':3 t I":'}-n ':. p, llt-:i (1:-' 

itlh tr"in i )j(1 pn~'qr"l'l tl!,(t, \7:)11 1 (1 t 
r.1I 1 J Illl c1 ;!Hf _ T f j ]'" t hi;; ,.", I \! I I 1;', 

)'\111\ ,"\(V'Il-:'V helS nc( .-,:~;; tn 111(' n, .:; "t I" 

,-. 
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':,\ 

lUI I (ll1qh('d or Unc!llfll"yc'(1 i'll'.· (11-(' C:':i":-j('n' 

('xr('n("l ovc'r $12 r OO() in i- r ,li:lil"l nf' l '-Ls : .. 

J 
','" ,j\! 

I ", I 

1 ( • \ .. , 

I C1. m \'lOnc10 d ng if tho. ,T oh So n7 i co ~':; T0.r!,l 'j -(~·,1 

aq('ncy C1.nl1 to coorcl inC1.to or s0c~k i r;'c)-~-':: !~i"). "f •• i1 ", , ,. 1 ()11ql: ,I 
r ail r 0 Cl c1 employees. I c C1. n n r. t j Tn (I Cj ,i , ;'1 . - 1" 

is not el\'lC1.re' thC1.t_ '}(lur C1.0cnc~: :i.~:; ,; <lll!i,l,:": 

I would appreciate C1.ny informatinn you ran provide about this ; 
part iculClr procc:~;s.. rl0.(1:'o c1j_r(?,--...t: (1::\' c-r,":; ():;III'-;[u,lc::-'I--c: c"nDCl- .. i 1<<] 

this inquiry to my district office Jo:-':~lt ('(1 <Ii tLc fol !.()\lin,! 
address: 
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km/ClW 
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PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 

Clyde Jarvis, Chairman 
Howard Ellis, Vice Chairman 
John Driscoll 
Tom Monahan 
Danny Oberg 

MEMORANDUM 

TO: Representative Simon, House Committee on Business and La­
bor, Subcommittee Assigned to HB No. 861 

FROM: Timo~hY.R. Baker, Staff Attorney, Montana Public servic~~ 
Comml.SSl.on I 

DATE: March 20, 1987 

RE: The Use by the PSC of the Information Provided to it Under 
HB No. 861 

The proposed bill provides that prior to the transfer of a 

line of railroad, the seller and buyer shall provide certain 

documentation to the Commission. This documentation includes a 

"Notice of Intent," which by definition contains the following: 

(a) A complete and accurate description of the identities 

of the buyer and seller. 

(b) A thorough description of the railroad line to be 

transferred. 

(c) A copy of the proposed sale contract, any market and 

feasibility studies, and a financial disclosure of the 

buyer. 

In addition, HB No. 861 requires that representatives of 

the buyer and seller "attend meetings" with the Commission, to 

respond to questions and "requests for information in the pro-

posed transaction." 

Consumer Complaints (406) 444-6150 
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As the agency responsible 

all railroads operating wi thin 

sion's responsibility to insure 

maintain and operate sufficient 

citizens of the State of Montana. 

2 

for the general supervision of 

this state, it is the Commis­

that these railroads provide, 

train service for use by the 

To protect these state inter-

ests, the Commission must often scrutinize actions taken by a 

railroad to insure that its ability to perform its duties under 

the law have not been impaired. A sale transaction, as contem­

plated by HB No. 861, is one such activity. 

The Commission will use the information provided to it un­

der HB No. 861 to assess the impacts of the sale upon the obliga-

tions of the railroads under applicable state laws. In general, 

sale transactions involving railroads are reviewed by the ~nter­

state Commerce Commission (ICC), pursuant to the provisions of 

the Staggers Rail Act of 1980. If a review of the information 

provided reveals that the transaction may be harmful to state 

interests, the information would also be very helpful in persuad­

ing the ICC to examine the transaction and if necessary, attach 

such conditions to the sale as are in the interests of the 

state. In addition, and as part of its responsibilities, the 

Commission is empowered to establish rates for intrastate rail 

transportation. After such a sale transaction, there would ex­

ist a new rail carrier, which would probably need to establish 

intrastate rail rates. The information provided to the Commis-

sion under HB No. 861 would be of great assistance in reviewing 

any tariffed rates that are filed. 



Stopping Shortline Sales: 

"And Then What" 

by 

Terry L. Anderson* 

I. Introduction 

EXHIBIT_1""'l ~ __ 
DATE. 5// .) ) 

// / HB 1,,/_ 

The prospect for economic development in Montana has never been more 

dismal and the result is that state and local governments face a fiscal 

crisis that is not likely to disappear in the near future. The basic 

problem is that we in Montana have not been able to shed what historian 

Mike Malone has called "the historical roots of anti-corporate 

sentiment." We cling to a "fixed-pie mentality" of economic development; 

that is, "they" are getting rich at "our" expense. 

There is no better example of this problem than the legislation before 

this committee regarding the sale of railroad shortlines. In an effort to 

protect existing jobs in the name of economic development, we are 

considering legislation that will stand in the way of job creation. This 

has been the name of the game in Montana for too long and it must change if 

we are to experience job creation, increasing incomes, and prosperity in 

the future. 

The purpose of my remarks is to suggest why this legislation (HB 861) 

should be rejected in the interest of preserving jobs and rail service to 

the southern half of the state. I will first review the historical roots 

of our anti-corporate sentiment. In section III, I will review some basic 

Terry L. Anderson is a Professor of Economics at Montana State University. 
The remarks presented here do not necessarily reflect those of Montana 
State University or its administration. 
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lessons from economics regarding the importance of private contracting, 

and in section IV, I will discuss some evidence showing that shortlines 

can save jobs and service. In the final section, I will discuss the 

likely scenario if this legislation passes. 

II. The Fixed-Pie Mentality 

With an economy heavily dependent on non-renewable resources, it is 

not surprising that Montanans have a "fixed-pie mentality." One need only 

observe the Berkeley pit in Butte or the dredge piles outside Virginia 

City to conjure up a picture of economic development as a zero-sum game; it 

appears that '~they" have gotten rich at "our'! expense. with such a view of 

economic development it is easy to understand the historical roots of 

Montana's anti-development attitUde. From tIte earlier days of the state's 

history, the economy has been heavily influenced by mining and railroads 

which are both seen as extractive. As Michael Malone put it in the Montana 

Business Quarterly (Spring 1986), 

Railroads are mainly in tile business of crossing open, 
uninhabited expanses, and mining corporations are probably the 
most extractive and exploitive of all industries in the sense 
that they remove things forever from the land and disturb the 
land when doing so. 

But this fixed-pie view of economic development, even development 

carried out by railroad and mining corporations, could not be farther 

from reality. In a free society such as ours, all trades depend on 

mutual consent and result in gains from trade which Adam Smith told us 

200 years ago are only limited by the extent of the market. To think 

only of the Copper Kings and the wealth they amassed from mining is to 

ignore the multitude of immigrants who came to Montana to take the mining 

jobs or to operate small businesses. For these immigrants, the incomes 

they earned from mining or railroads far exceeded what they could have 
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earned in their mother countries. It was the economic activity of the 

corporate owners and the workers that allowed us to inherit wealth 

greater than most societies will ever hope to attain. We seem to forget 

the gains from trade inherent in economic activity accrue to both parties 

of a transaction. To view economic development as one big Berkeley pit 

from which only corporate interest "extract wealth" is incorrect. All 

parties to the development, corporate owners and laborers alike, have 

gained something. 

Right or wrong, this fixed-pie mentality prevails in Montana. Again 

Professor Malone summarizes the problem: 

We still have an attitude similar to that of third~rld nations 
that remember their colonial past and are determined not to be 
exploited again. Our severance taxes are probably the greatest 
symbol of that. And yet other states that were also "colonized" 
are bpyond that attitude. Montana, pretty much alone in 
comparison with the other states, has been left with a legacy 
that is anti-corporate or at least anti-development, an attitude 
that is self defeating. • • • One has the feeling that Montana 
must go further to join the other states of the Union. 

If we don't, we face a real danger of passing so far out of 
the national mainstream that it means a rapidly diminishing 
quality of life and the loss of opportunity for ourselves and our 
children. 

If we are to solve our economic problems in Montana, we must step into 

the 20th century and shed the anti -corporate sentiment. We must search for 

laws which encourage investment and create new jobs. We must avoid sending 

a signal to the rest of the world that we oppose flexibility in managenent 

and have an industrial policy that smacks of state socialism. 

III. Encouraging Entrepreneurship 

The beautiful thing about a market economy is that it allows 

entrepreneurs to sense the special circumstances of time and place and to 

take actions regarding those circumstances to improve the economy. In a 

market system, decision makers are continually on the lookout for new ways 
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of organizing production so as to reduce the cost and/or improve the 

quality of rhe good or service for the customer. Indeed this is the very 

process of economic growth. 

Whenever government does anything that stands in the way of this 

entrepreneurship, we can be sure that overall output will be less and fewer 

resources including labor will be employed. When the founding fathers 

wrote the contract clause into the u.s. Constitution, they understood that 

it was the freedom of contract between the owners of inputs that unleashed 

the creative force of free enterprise. It is the owners of capital 

contracting with the owners of labor that ultimately results in gains from 

trade and the enlargement of the economic pie. Anything done to drive a 

wedge between the freedom of economic parties to contract causes the pie to 

grow less rapidly and eventually decline. We must remember that it is 

the freedom of contract that allows our society to adjust the changing 

circumstances in the economy so that we can remain productive and 

efficient. 

IV. Selling Shortlines 

In the legislation before this legislature regarding the sale of short 

railroad lines, we see the fixed-pie mentality confronting the importance 

of freedom of contract and entrepreneurial spirit. With headlines 

announcing the "imminent" sale of the Burlington Northern southern line 

across Montana, the concern has arisen that we will lose jobs and rail 

service unless we pass laws to prevent or at least control this sale. 

Unfortunately we have not looked ahead and asked what positive results such 

a sale might generate. 

The sale of shortlines is nothing new across the country. As an 

article in the st. Paul Pioneer Press Dispatch put it, "Regionals Bring 

Customers Back." Throughout the midwest, Class I railroads are selling off 
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smaller lines to operators who can run them more efficiently and make a 

profit. The result has been that jobs have been saved and service has been 

improved. An article in Modern Railroads surrunarized the importance of 

shortline sales. 

But it's clear that the new regionals so far are working and 
doing exactly what is in the labor's real interest; saving jobs. 
Instead of collapsing under deadening work rules, the new 
regionals, for the most part, are offering a stake in their 
companies in the form of profit sharing. Experienced workers are 
getting first choices and in order of seniority. Employment 
generally is up and service improved significantly. Communities 
are retaining rail service (and the tax Bases) where the threat 
of isolation was very real. Further, the new railroads, 
frequently with state help, are putting money into track and 
plant to firm their economic bases. Accordingly, if labor's bid 
for "protection" is successful it could easily kill the trend if 
only because the competition [trucking] is immune to a similar 
restriction •••• cminously, last year labor protection cost the 
industry almost $400 million, or 20 percent of net income. It 
may behove rail labor, however, to consider that, in the last 5 
years, 133 new shortlines were formed vs. only 75 in the period 
1950-1980. That works out to about 14,000 jobs that might not 
exist for anyone's protection. 

The legislation being considered here is not likely to help protect 

jobs because it will make it harder for shortlines to be formed. The 

shortline concept gives the entrepreneur a way of taking a line that may 

not be profitable and expanding the economic pie. In order to do this 

the entrepreneur must have freedom of contract. He or she must be able 

to negotiate with the owners of labor inputs to make the new organization 

work. Government cannot possibly know what type of contract is best. 

The fact that the Class I railroad wishes to sell suggests that the 

existing contract do not work. To bind the new buyer to the old contract 

is to defeat the purpose of entrepreneurship in the first place. 

v. Restricting Shortline Sales 

All too often legislators forget to ask what I like to call the "And 

then what?" question. Ecologists understand that if something changes in 

the environment there are likely to be other changes that will follow. It 
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is no different with legislation. If a law is passed, it is inevitable 

that some other changes will occur. 

And what will happen if shortline sales are hampered? The most 

likely resul t is that the Class I carriers will eventually abandon their 

lessor unprofitable lines and concentrate on the more profitable ones. 

Regulations and labor costs have continually risen for railroads, making 

it very difficult for them to compete in a deregulated market. The 

possibilities of selling shortlines gives the Class I carriers a way to 

deal with these problems and allows entrepreneurs an opportunity to 

preserve jobs and service. If the lines are not as profitable, the 

railroads will be willing to capitalize this fact into the sales price of 

the asset thus making it possible for another operator to make it work. 

If the sale is thwarted, the major carrier will eventually be forced to 

abandon the route. When we ask the "and then what" question, we may find 

that this legislation will ensure that we lose service and jobs. 

VI. Conclusion 

A few years ago I testified before a legislative committee regarding plant 

closing legislation that was being considered. At that time I pointed out 

that restrictions on plant closings are also restrictions on plant 

openings. By interfering with decisions that must be left to business 

managers, we send a message to potential investors in Montana that this is 

no place to consider doing business. The legislation before this committee 

is no different. It will not preserve jobs or service, and it will send 

the wrong signal to the rest of the world. We will not be able to 

photograph the firms that do not locate here because of this signal or 

interview the workers who are not employed by these plants, but we can be 

sure that we will reduce the creation of new jobs and deter investment. 

Please ask the "and then whatll question. 

6 



BROWNING, KALECZYC, BERRY & HOVEN, P.C. 

R. STEPHEN BROWNING· 

STANLEY T. KALECZYC· 

LEO BERRY 

.). DANIEL HOVEN 

LISA LECKIE 

OLIVER H. GOE 

SuSAN C. WITTE 

ATTORN EYS AT LAW 

28 NORTH LAST CHANCE GULCH 

POST OFFICE BOX 1697 

HELENA. MONTANA 59624 

-MEMBER OF' MONTANA AND THE 

QISTRICT OF COLuMBIA BARS MEMORANDUM 

To: 

From: 

Date: 

House Business and Labor committee 
subcommittee on HB 861 

Leo Berry 

March 23, 1987 

EXH IBIT_,:-r"1 __ _ 

DATE 
c· I : ( .-1 

- ') ,i 'l... 

TELEPHONE 

(406) 449-6220 

TELECOPIER 

(406) 443-0700 

As per the Chairman's request, this memorandum will summarize 
the Burlington Northern Railroad's position on HB 861 and will 
provide the subcommittee with copies of the pertinent documents 
and cases. 

There are two issues involved in passage of HB 861. One is 
a policy issue and the other is a legal issue. Assuming for the 
moment that the state of Montana has the authority to implement 
the requirements of HB 861, it is not in Montana's best interests 
to do so. HB 861 essentially contains three things: 

1. notice to the state of a potential sale; 
2. disclosure of financial and other information; 
3. assumption by the buyer of existing labor & other 

agreements; 

The future operation of branch and short lines in Montana presents 
three options: 

1. continued operation; 
2. sale to a short line operator; 
3. abandonment. 

If traffic declines or remains static and costs increase, pressure 
will bear to dispose of the lines. That will take the form of 
either a sale or abandonment. HB 861, from a practical standpoint, 
eliminates the option of a sale. As a result, abandonment is 
left as the only option in such a circumstance. That option 
is not beneficial to the communities along the line, the shippers 
or the railroad workers. From a public policy position, it does 
not make sense to eliminate, what would otherwise be a viable 
option for continued rail service. 

The legal issues surrounding HB 861 are serious. The proponents 
of HB 861 have placed the Committee in an untenable position 
having to decide major legal issues. Although nothing is certain 
in the legal arena, the state's ability to impose the requirements 
of HB 861 is very doubtful. The United states Constitution's 
supremacy clause does not allow a state to thwart federal intent. 



A state can act in a field, such as rail service, as long as it 
does not interfere with the federal intent. However, state's 
efforts to regulate commerce must fall when they conflict with or 
interfere with federal authority over the same activity. chicago 
& Northwestern Transportation Co. v. Kalo Brick & Tile Co., 450 
U.S. 311 (1981). In passing the Interstate Commerce Act Congress 
determined that multiple control in matters affecting interstate 
railroad transportation was detrimental to the public interest. 
Kalo Brick, at 320. The Interstate Commerce Commission (ICC) has 
taken specific action in the area of sales of rail properties to 
non-carriers. The preemption of state involvement in the sale of 
short lines is recognized in the attached letter from PSC 
Commissioner, Tom Monahan to the ICC. That letter was written 
specifically in relation to the sale of the line between Butte 
and Garrison to the Western Montana Railroad. Attached is a copy 
of an ICC ruling, Ex Parte 392, which severely restricts what a 
state can do in the area of short line sales. The principle of 
federal preemption prevents the state from negating a legitimate 
federal action. ICC Ruling 392 specifically addresses the very 
items in HB 861. 

1. additional notice to the state; 
2. disclosure of more financial and operation information; 

and, 
3. labor protection. 

The relevant parts of the order have been highlighted for your 
convenience. As you can see on pages 2, 5, and 7, the ICC considered 
each issue that HB 861 attempts to address. It specifically 
decided not to provide additional notice to the states, require 
disclosure of financial and operation information or require the 
assumption of labor contacts by the buyer. Montana, as a state, 
may disagree with the ICC decision, but federal preemption prevents 
the state from imposing conditions on such railroad sales which 
are in contradiction of the ICC rUling. 

The proponents of HB 861 erroneously rely on the case of 
Hayfield Northern Railroad Co.« Inc. v. Chicaqo and Northern 
Western Transportation Co., 467 U.S. 622 (1984). The proponents 
have argued that the case supports the enactment of HB 861. In 
fact, the case stands for just the opposite proposition. In that 
case a state statute was allowed to apply to an abandoned rail 
line, but only after the ICC had relinquished jurisdiction over 
the line. The Supreme Court noted that, had the ICC retained 
jurisdiction, application of the state statute would almost certainly 
be preempted. The state cannot undo an action of the ICC. Id. 
at 633, footnote 11. HB 861 attempts to undo the affects of ICC 
decision Ex Parte 392. 
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Under Ex Parte 392, the ICC continues to exercise jurisdiction 
over the sale transaction and in fact can revoke the exception 
provided for. The ICC can, after the sale, award labor protection 
through a petition process. The Ninth Circuit Court of Appeals 
in a recent decision, ruled that it is within the discretion of 
the ICC to award labor protection. Railway Labor Executives 
Association v. United states of America. et al., Nos. 84-7684; 
85-7577, Slip. OPe filed March 4, 1987, (9th Cir.) 
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PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 

EXHIBIT_ 
""7"---r,--,....._ 

DATE.. / ) ,/'~ (". 

HB_ ,,/ ~"! 

~ 

2701 Prospect Avenue • Helena, Montana 5~~ 

Telephone: (406) 444·6165 

Tom Monahan, Commissioner 
District 2 August 27, 1986 

Donald Shaw 
Act. Dep. Dir., Rail Section 
Room 2144 
Interstate Co~merce Commission 

. 12th & Constitution Ave., N.W. 
,,' :':" .... ...: . ' .. " - " 

,"<,~~;;-',~',: ,~d':""'~'~' :~;:'.' ,;. H, Washington, D • C. .: ............ 2042 3 .. ·.;~~-..:.·.· .. ;.;;~~~.;;":",:,;;",:';;"~l"~~"~~~.:.;;c·,,, 
~~. ~""~ ... _ •.•. " ...... , .... t~:''''''' ~'.-'. ," .-........... " . • ........... ~:.:" ,...... . • &'.~ .•. ~ ";r~":i.··.· ... ~ .:' " '" .. , ...... : ........ ' • . .. . : ....... t;.~ .. I,r.~.,...~ ":.\.,..:.~~. ~ , .......... ;.o, .. ~ '"''''''-1 ~",~~ ... : .. ... 

District 2 Counties: 

Dear Mr. Shaw: 

The Burlington Northern Railway Company (BN) has 
agreed to sell their rights and interests in 70.58 
miles of railroad line between Butte, Montana and 
Garrison, Montana plus the branch line between Butte 
and Nel-1comb, Montana to a company called Montana . 
Western Railway Company. (WMR) 

Because the state of lwlontana is preemted by the 
federal government from scrutinizing this sale, we 
must depend upon the Interstate Commerce Commission to 
defend our rights and insure that the safety of 
Montana citizens and property will not be jeopardized 
by this sale. Unfortunately, I have seen no evidence 
to this point that the I.C.C. is going to take any 
action to insure that WMR is financially or 
technically capable of maintaining the standard of 
service that Montana demands and which has been 
provided to this date by BN. In fact, BN has already 
notified affected employees that they will be 
terminated by September 15th, an action they would 
certainly not take· if there was any possibility of 
I.C.C. intervention which would delay the sale and 
transfer. 

Bluntly, Mr. Shaw, judging from I.C.C. Chairman 
Heather Gradison I s recent comment that "BN is one of 
the finest-run corporations in the country" and that 
"the chairman of the Burlington Northern is one of the 

. most honorable gentlemen you could ever find", I arn_ .. .-.;.;.-.... 
not surprised that the I. C. C. is no't going to do··· , .... ~.-. 
anything which would frustrate an action of the BN. -.' . 

There are a host of vi tal questions which should be '~. <:.'111 
. answered before miles of railroad line running through .... C' • 

. __ '0': • __ .................. , "' ... ~._ ... _ ......... ___ . .,( .. _-...;..;. .... ~_ ...... _ ... ;");,f<':.'-,ar. 
p." '!- .. :. 

"AN EQUAL EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITY/AFFIRMITIVE ACTION EMPLOYER" . . . .. ,. .-... ,,..." ...... '-"." .... -. ...,.~ , 

ro ••• __ & ,.. __ _ 



dozens of Montana cities are turned over to an unknown 
and untried operator. 

I protest this unscrutinized 
possible and ask you to delay 
I.C.C. hearing on the matter is 

cc: 

sale as vigorously 
final action until 
held in Montana. 

Sincerely, 

Tom Monahan 
Commissioner 

as 
an 

~~~.,,~ . ..;. ,~ ... ~....,,;.-..o..~.:;~,,;,;,,:...;·~ •. t,·. Sena tOl:: John Melcher _.~·i',.~·.(.W-1,.",-':'''''(....J_ ..•.•• l .. ·:\~",,,,· ... ,.;,;,;w.,: •• ·':·M.'',,y:. .... ~~.; .. ~f"'..: ..... ..:. ..... '".~.~~~.j...;,;..:.£..4,..:.;.tr.~ :..It .... ~~.~-. 
; ... ~:l!r~·~t,~;·=-~'''''7 • ."..",;..,.~'''"''''I..".;;;:~·Senator Max Baucus .; ... \ ... .',.,..""'~"' ... ,.;;.;,.... ... ! .•• ~~.,.;.,.~:.~,;.;;.;~;.:-. ...,.,... ... ~;~_·~ .... ;....<..:...u."._ 

Representative Ron Marlenee 
Representative Pat Williams 
Joe Brand 

• •• ·t~ ........ ~_, • ~~".,,_: ...... ,,~ .• _ .......... , •• , __ .... . 

...... ...... "."'" .: ... ,', ~ -y"; , " 
"f ... ".···.· ••••• - • .r.:": • ~- .• - ......... - ...... -.-... _ ........ ____ --......-, ............... __ \ ..... , ..... _ ... ____ ~ .. __ _ ...... ,e .'" .... _'4 
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•.• _ ........ , .... --....... • ..... ,., ..... 'p-' -. 
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EXHIBIT __ ~ __ ._( ,. 

DAT_E~~ ...... ~_l_ 
H B---; __ ..J.....i...-I:~......J2 

THE DECISION WILL B~ I~CLUCeD -IN THE eoU~D VOLUMES Of THe 
tee 2d S&~IE$ or P~INTgO RepORTS 

INTERSTATE COMMERCE COMMISSION 

Ex parte NO. 392 (sub-NQ. 1) 
JAN 15 1986 

CLASS EXEMPTION tOR THE ACQUISITION ANC OP!AATtON or MIL t..INe!'! 
UNOER 49 u.s.C. 10901 

Decidedl Oecember 19, 1985 

The Commission ado~t. final rulo. exemptino from re~ulat10n all 
acquisitions and operations under ~9 U.S.C. 10901, except 
where a class I railroad abandon •• line and another alae. I 
railroad then acquires the.lin. whe~. the transactiQn 
results in • major mar~.t extension. 

ct~StON 

BY THE COMHI SS10N I 

on ~uoust lS, 1985, wt publiahed a Notice of Propo.ed 
Rule. (NP!) (SO rid. Req, 34880) to exempt from r.9ulatlon 
acquisition. and operationall under 49 U.S.C. 109Q1. 2/ 

.:l'tloncarriers require Canuliaaron approval under .. edon 10901 to 
-acquire or operata • rail line in lneer~t.te commerc.. ~xiating 
carriers require approval under sec~lQn 10901 to acquire or . 
o£)tlr!tte is 11n8 owned t)y a noncarder and to acquir, and uperat.' 
~reviously .~andoned lin~. oe an ex1stinq carrler. J / 
Acclleation Proc.-construet •• ~C9' Or Ooer. R. tinr!, l6S t.C.C. 
~Srr-rr982) (Acolicat!en 'roc.), and 4~ c.r.a. 1150.1. 
S.c~ion 10901 also ;overns a cnan;. in operators. !~e 
requl.~1onG qovernino Section 10901 trans.ctlona are aet for~h at 
49 c.r.R. 1150. 

The ~'R ex~.nded a prOpos.l eiled Oy Anacoati. 6 ~Acit1c 
C~rp. (APe) ••• kinQ exemption tor noncarrier acqui9itione and 
operations, where the noncarrier would b •• cl ••• IIt carrier 
after comoletian ot t~. transactiOn. With one .xc.p~ion, the ~PR 
propo .. d ~Q e)(empc. froll requlation all acquisitione and 
operacions under 49 U.S.C. 10901, includ1n~t (1) Acquisition of 
trackaQe rights governed by 10901: (2) acquisition by a 
noncarrier of rail ~rope~ty that wovld be operated ~y 4 third 
party: (3) ope~ation by a new carrier of ~ail ~roperty aequ1rad 
~y·a third party: and (4) a change ~n ope~ators on th~ line. The 
lI~el'llption ~uld not apply when anot:her class IraUroitd .1can .. ;j~ns 
! l~ne and 3 class I rail~o4d then acquires the line in a 
transaction that would result in a majo~ l'IIarke~ ext~nsion as 
detined at 49 C.t.R. 1180:J(c). 

The MPH pro~osed to amend the re9~lations at 49 C.t.R. 1150 
~y ~ddinQ SUbpa~t ~. Exempt Tr3nsaction~. The pro~Qsod 
regulations required the :111nO of a no~ica of ox~m~tion that 

1/ the terms "acquire· 4nd "c!;Ierate" include ·intl!!~.st.s in 
railroad lines of a lesser extent than iee simple ow~ershlp, suCh 
as a lease Qr a right :0 operate. 

2/ This ~~Opos&l ~oe5 not include ~~ilro&~ ~onstruetion, ~~ich is 
~lso governed Oy $ect!on :090t. 

'I ~ccuL$ition of an 3c~ive r!~l l!~e ~h~r. ~oth ~~yer ~nd 3&1!Q~ 
i~~ c~rri~~s is 1ov.~~ed ~y ~9 U.~.~. llJ~J. 

I 
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t'< PUt. NO. 392 (Sub-No. 1) 

would be effective 7 days .fte~ it is fil.d. The Commission 
would publiSh the notice in the F~d.~al ~eqiste~ within 30 days 
of the filing. The NPR st~~.S that the .x~m9tion would be 
reVOked if the notice cOntained £~l$e Or misleading in!ormatten. 

I~. noted in the N?R trut in rec.nt yursmO.t: nquests for 
authori.ty under: secticn 10901 have !:leen uel!lp.tions rather thAn 
applications, and that virtually all of·the exemption reque.t. 
have been 9~ant.d. we concluded tentatively that a ca •• -by-case 
handlino ot thes. ex.mptions involvea ~ burdensome and 
unneces.ary .xp.nd1tu~e oC r •• ou~ee. both.by individual 
p.tit.ioners and by the COmmission. We invited C01lUl\.nt. on both 
APe's exemption request and the .~panded exemption proposal. 

Twwnty·two comments vere ftled,4; the overwhelming majority 
in Support, b.oaus. tho •• parti •• co~cludeC that the .~.mption 

, would expedi~. and ~educe the.cos~s of entry, help maintain 
.ervice, and eliminate any unc.rtainty in n.OOtiat1ons vith 
pot.ntial purc~asars, especially ehos. unfamiliar with the 
regulatory proc.... Some State .oencie. requeSt that they be 
served with • co~y ot the not1C., and argue that there be '. 
longer co~.nt period and that more financial and operational 
lneo~tlon should b. fil.d. The op~osino union. argue that this 

' •. exampt10n is a drastic chanoe in ~ailro.d ~eOU1 .. tion vithout 
adequate support 1n the record., Th.y alao atoue that the 
Co~iss1on should impo •• e~ploy.e protective conditions. 

As dlscu.sed ~elow, w. wtll adopt the ~roPQ8al. The new 
r~les are set :ort~ 1n the Ap~.nd1x. 

1'\1 ict1UtOIl ).,10 cenelu1!%':M! 

under 49 U.S.C. 10505, the Commis.ion ~ust exempt 
tran.aotlons ~n.n reoulatton is unnee ••• ary to implement the rail 
tr5~spor~.tion polIcy and-the rn~tter is of li~ited seop. o~ will 
not result in 4n abuse of market power,S/ Congra$. clearly 
inteneed tl1at we 9:'ilnt exemptions and rely on -a!tel:' the face" 
remedie., inclUding revocation,S/ to correCt any abuses of 
market power. the fundam.ntal purpose of the eX.M~tion ~roc.ss 
was to allow the Commission to grant exemptions from those 

4/ Comments wel:'e·!i1ed by: ~s.ociation of ~m~rican Railroads; 
~outhern Pacific TranS~ol:'tAtion Company and st. Louis 
Southwestern Railway Company: Tuscola. saoinav Bay Railway 
Company. Inc.: Jal1cex Inc.: Indiana Hi-Rail Corporation: RaIl 
Management and Consulting COrporation, Ill1ftoi. Central Gulf 
Railroad Company, L. B. Foster Company: Jac~son , JessuPI Iowa 
NOrthern Railway Company, Consolidated Rail Corporatlon, American 
Shott Line Railroad Association: Nev York Oopartmen~ of 
Transportation, Hicr.igan OepArtment of Transportation~ Plnsly 
Railroads, General &lectric credi~ corporation, Railvay Labor 
Executives' ~ssociation: Board of Trade o~ the·Clty of Ch!caQO: 
Illinois Department of TranSportation: Alabama PUblic Service 
CommissiOn: Illinois Commerce Commission: and United 
~ransporeation Oni~n: 

5/ For:' a discusillion of '!ne lolgisl4tive historv :.If the 
~.:)!'1:ni5sion's ~)Ce:'1?ci'le row~r. see Si~!l'Inns 'J, rcc. r.,r;7 :'.2d 3215, 
33 .. -342 I::>.C. Cir. 1~132'. ---

l.j'lf.rto ?e9. Vo. l430, %th COIII,l./:!d SilSs. 105 :i.980). 
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,&quirements ot the Act where de~gulatlon would be consistent 
~1th the ~011e1es or congrese.'/ 

The USe or exemption here !~lfills this le9i&latl~e 
directive. Th1s class exemption is designed to merely codlfy 
exlstlnQ practice; eKemption is ~r.sently the stanaArd method 
used to acquire Commission appro~al for .acquisitions and 
operations. tt is designed to meet the need for expedit1ou. 
hAndling of a large numoer of requasts thAt are rarely opposed, 
In most instane •• , the transactions under this propoeal will 
involve resumed or continued rail service with no en.noe in 
operations, Thi. exemption is de.tqned to reduce ~eoulAtory 
delay and coeta. . 

Several p~ote.tant. aroue that ~A~ tind!n;' needed to grant 
an exemption under section 10S05 CAnnot be made for all, o~ 
su~stant1Ally allt acquisitions and operation. nor.maIIY Qoverneo 
by section 10901. They eit. two ca.e. to support thi_ 
proposition, Citing rt~Anc. Docket No. 30'63, Chica~o Cen. i 
P.R.R. Co.--Purcnas. (P¢~ti~n) Track!. at hts:"anc securities 

xem2t1on Ie lC390 , set .or ~oal:le procedure n :ec 810n (not 
prin~.a) serveO September 17, 1985t and Pinance OoCket NO. 30439, 
Gulf , ~1s_. R.R. cor .-purchase (Portion) - Exem cion - t,C.G. 

" .. R •• co., (OU nOt prlnte ), .serve anuary, • owever, 
in Gulf and-chicAqo the Commistion made the required findin;_ and 
grar.tecr an .xem~tion. The Commis.1on has yet to decide a sinQle 
case 1nvolvinQ the type o~ 11~ite~ transActions included here, in 
which it could not make t~. ~equired findings. However, the fact 
thAt in the future there may .~. a :ew proposals out of hundreds 
~hat reqUire an inve.c19Atio~ doe. no~ preclude us from 
concluding thAt r&;ulation o~ .ubstan~i&lly all of tnese 
~=3ns&ccio"s i~ noe ~ecessa~y to carry out the na~ional rail 
cranspo~~a~ion ~oli~. ~hi5 conclu~ion is complecely consistent 
~ith the leqislat1ve di~ective concerning the Co~~i$sion'$ 
exemption po~er. 

Under tne new rule, elass exemot1ons mav still be reviewed 
~y ~he Commission. ~ny arfected ~arty can el1e a petition to 
revoke under seotion lOSOS(d) and attempt to show that requlation 
is necessary to car~I out the rail tranaportation policy. In 
fiqnt of the explicit legislative directive to grant exemptions 
and then rely on after-the-fact remedies, lncludlnq revocation, 
the ~otential for total or partial reimposition of regulation is 
always present. Aeco~ding11' We reject ~rot8stants' ar~ument 
that !n 1:ter-tne-faet re~ecy is not satisfactory. Transactions 
uncer trois ~las$ exemption involve the ~ran$fer of disc~ete, 
defined ~roperty that would no~ be -10st 8 in the p~op.rty of the 
acquirer. ~hus, any transaction eould be reversed in whOle or in 
~4rt, and we specifically reserve the riqht to require 
civestiture to avoid &Cuse. Of market pOWer r •• ultinQ from the 
transaction. or to r89ulate in a~cord ~1th the ~rovision. of the 
~ail tran$po~tatio~ poliey. 

Some protestants fear that thi~ ~ropoaal will b. used by 
class I r~ilro4d. to divest themselves of mar9inally prottta~le 
lines. They are conc.rned ~h4t this will result .. .i.n a tran$fer ot 
ownersnip to a ~arty .ho ,. not ~in4ncially viaole or le4d to 
inferio~ se~ic.. The three c~Ses cited to support this concern 

. ) -
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involv8d ~u:cha8e9 oC 11nGs that were being abandoned. S! In 
these CAses, if it were not ~ot the operations by the Shortline, • 
r~il service would have ended at an earlier date. ~nd there was 
no negative impact on .ervice to the pub11c as a result ot the 
transactions. Additionally. insolvency by three small r.11roads 
attem~ting to i~~rov. unprofitaOle lines ot class r railroads 
that ~e~e to be abandoned 1s not indi~ative o~ the ~inancla1 
stability of numerous other shortline •• 

co~ntorl' con~.rns about the financial viability of n.w 
ca~ri.rs are not support.d by any .pecific .vidence. Il11nois 
oepa~tm.nt of T~an.po~tation s~ate. that ita records show that 
the Commission haa approved 10 exemption petitions in rl11n01s. 
Six have t'e.ulted in apparently viable opentio'nst the two 
carriers that tailed (prairie Trunk·and Pr.l~ie Central) acqui~ed 
lin.. that we~. beino abandon'.d, and two did not coneumate the 
tr~nR~r~fQ"._ ~h11o •••• ftew ~~.~.~u~w may, g~ cou~.e, not 
succeed in revitalizing unpro!itable o~ mGrqinal 11nes. we are 
not aware of many that have failed. 

~oreov.r, we do not agre. that the transfer o~ an active 
rail line und.~ this exemption would result in • ~de facto· 
abandonment, •• aroued by some p~Ot •• tants. T~.nst.r of A lin. 
to a n.w carrier enat can operate the line more .• ~onomicallV or 
more effectively than the existinQ carrie~ .erves shipper and 
eQmmunlty interests Oy continuing rail atrvi~e, and allows the 
sellin9 railroad to eliminate lines it cannot: operat. 
economically. Transfer before ~ finAnci~l crisis (with attendant 
~lans ~o: abandonment) hel~s aaaur. continued viable .ervice. 

~1"ally, we note thAt shorelines ar. dependent: on lo~~l 
~~a~~ie :or their sur?ival, and :hus bave a greater inCentive 
enen class I e3~r1.ra ~o provide loeal s~ir~ers with s.rV1~. 
tailored to their needs. ~otably, no Shipper opposes t~ls Cl4S8 
exemp~~on. Shortlines frequently are able to reduce operating 
eosts and thus ~eep r~tes competitive. NO evidenee Was submlt~ed 
to refute the tentative ~oncluslon tn the NPR at page 4 th4t: 

fhe t~anster of abandoned or underused rail 
property for more efficient use by a railroad 
can be beneficial to the shippers on tne line, 
to the community that the line runs through, and 
to ehe .811in9 railroad. When a transfer 
occ~rs, ~~i~p.rs ~ec.ive continued, if not 
e~hanced service, ~hile the selling railroad 
continues to re~.iv. the feeder traffic 
qene~ated by the line at its junction point with 
t:te new ope,rator. 

w. 4ffi~ this conclusion. 

The ~PR, at page S, atso contained a clear ~tatem.nt that 
employee protection would not be 1mpo$ed on this ClASS of 
transactionSI 

" .. 

91 ?~~i~te Tru"k ~ailwav-Aesuisi:ion 3n~ 0oeration. J4B I.C.C. 
~32 {~~i7l; ~'l~~nce GOCKet: ~c. ~OOJ), ?!'"~t-:::~ C02nt~~~ ':l~I"./.~" 
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We hAve consistently rejected these requests (for 
labOr protection], reA:firming our lon~-etandinQ, and 
judicially a~proved pollet of no~ imposinQ labor proteotive 
oonditions on Acquisitions and operations under section 
10901. We have stated that the policy of supporting 
con~inued operation of ab&ndoned lin •• or abandon.bl. rAil 
lin •• i. so strono that we will not: impose labor protection 
even On established carriers acquiring or operating such 
11ne.. see,~, T.nntt ••• Central R • Co.-Abandonment. 
334 r.C.c:.-2J~-rr96 , an f nanee Docket .0. • ~ 
o~ Line ot Chic. 0 R.t.' ,P. R • Co.-Ft. Worth.Oalla~X 
(not printed), serve4 JUno J, 1982. It s ou~ eseao shed 
policy that the imposition of labor ~rotective conditions 
on acquisitions and opez:oationa u"nc:!er 10901 could ut'iously 
jeopa~dhe the econcm1~. ,o~ continued rail operations and 
result: in the abandonmenc ot "the pt'opet'ty with the attendant 
lose o! bOt~ service and jobs on the line. [footnoee 
omitted.) In conclusion, we would not 1mpos. ~rot.ctive 
conditions it an application Or individual exemption wete 
filed. we ~:opos. to follow that policy should this class 
exemption ce tdopted. • • • • 

The commis.ion'. welle.t.bliahed discretion to impose labo~ 
~rot.ction under ~9 U.S.C. 10901 was ttcently confirmed 1n !laek 
v. ICC, 762 F.2~ 106, 111 (o.C. Cir. 19B5), cit!n; Railway riEOr 
txeeutiv8s' A.s'n v. United S~~tes. 697 t.2d 285, 296 (LOt" e1r. 
1ge311 simmons v. tCe, 697 l.2c 326, 340 CO.C. eir. 1982'J and I~ 
~e Chie.qo, Milwaukie. St. P. , P. R.R., ~5a t.2d 11~9, 1169 (ith 
C:or. !§'all, cere • .:enUd. 455 (i.S. loco (1982). The RaHwav 
Labor Executive,' Asaaci.tion (RLEA) and Unieed Transportat~on 
Union (UT~l offer no ~e~sua5iva arQumant enat a~ploy •• ~r~ea~t1cn 
under 10901 is mandatory. tnatead, they Ar~~e that the 
Commisslon canno~ e~p.rcis. its discretion oy makinq a class.wide 
f1nd1no tha~ employee proteceion will not be im~o~ed. If 
di3~retion eQuld not be .~ereisad by a elass finding, it would be 
virtually lmpo~sibla fQ~ &n agency to use rulemakinq instead of 
individual adjudication in dealin9 ~itn A partieular c~t.90ry of 
ca~eS. -CT/he choice made between proceedi~Q by' general rule or 
~y individual, ad hoc litlqation is one ~hAt lieG p~imarily in 
~he informed discretIon of the Adminis:rative agency.- SEC v. 
ChenerY Cor?, 332 u.S. 194. 203 (1947). Accord. Verman~ankee 
Nuclear power Corp. v. Natural ~eSources Oefense CouncIl. 435 
U.s. ~19, 524-$25 (1918$: ~atlonal 5ma~1 Snloments .rae:ie Conf. 
v. 1££, 725 F.ld 1442, 1447-~a (~.C. ci=. Ig~4). 

Exercising Ou~ dise~~~!on to not impose e~ploy •• ~roteatio" 
on this ela •• at t~&n$&ctiQn5 is consiseent with con~racsional 
1nte"t. 9/ In dralting the StaOQers Act. Congress chose not to 
burden ~ertaln new operators with labor protection costs. For 
example. the acqulrer of & ~all line under 4~ U.S.C. 10910, the 
fe.der rail pr09r~=. can elect to be exempe from nearly all 
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provisions of the Interstate Commerce Act! including the labor 
;lroteeUon ",revisionS of 49· f).S.C. 10903.2 

Additionally, ~9 U.S.C. 10905, the ~rovisien governing 
~f:8rs o~ elnancial assistance, i4 silent on the issue Qf 
enplOy.e ~rotection. After an analysis of congressional intent, 
the COl\lll\i:uion elC8rci.ed iea discret.ion and did n·ot. impose 
employe. protect.ion on tection 1090! trans.ctions. Illinois 
Central Culf R. Co.-Abandonment, 366 I.e.C. 911 (1993) aff'd, 
simmons ·v. I.C.C. 760 t.ld 12G (7th Cir. 1985), 2.nding~. 
NO. 85-438. we concluded at paq. 914; 

When this statute (1090S] was enact.ed, Con~r ••• 
stated that one of it. 0041.w.8 to a.ai.t shippers 
whO are since~ely inte~e.ted in improvinq rail 
service. (cltat.lon omitted). {Employ •• protective] 
cond1tion. are i.nconsisUnt wi.·th the.e ;oala dnce 
they will render acqUisition more costly and, 
therefor., deter effortl which otherwise are to be 
encouraoed. (footnOte o~ltted.l 

E~ploy •• protection is also 1neon.iatent with Our goals Ln 
9~~ntinq thie class exe~ption and would discoura98 acquisitions 
and opetations that ahould be encou~a9.d. fhe record SUppo~t5 a 
conclusion that the acquiret wo~ld not be able to complete the 
transact.ion it those condition. were impo.ed.1l/. RLtA and UTU 
nave not demonstrated a need for emplov •• pto!Tation either 1n 
paSt individual exemption requests Ot .n t~1. cla •• exemption. 
T~er. is no reason to impose the potential expens. and burden of 
amployee proeeetJon ~n an acquirer w~er. chere i. not liKely to 
~e 4 1emon.~rated need. 

~o date mest .~empticna haVe involved abandoned lin •• , and 
emplo~ •• ~rotecti·l. oonditione had already O.en impo.ed on the 
5bandon1nQ-•• llinO carrier in the abandonment proc.edlnQ. tn 
th~se tnseances not in~orvin9 abandoned lines, labor h4S on 
oc;asion requestad ~hat conditions be i~posed on a selling 
c4rrier. Prior to the late 1970's, the Commie.ion did not hAve a 
clear ~oliey concerninq imposinq employe. ~~Qt8ctive cond1tiona 
on a seller. Witn the b.nkru~tcy of Chieaqo, ROCk Island and 
pacific Rail~ay Company. Debtor (~1l1iam M. Gibbons, Trust •• ), 
(Rock Island) and t~e Chieaqo, MilWaukee, St. Paul and Pacific 
Railroad Company. ~ebtor, many shortline$ souQht ~o 4e~u.=e 
mar~inal Or 4~andoned 11nes. Fae.~ with the need to enCQurage 
continuatton of rail sarvice, the COmmission adopted tne presen~ 
~~licl ~f not !mposinq conditions 

10/ niacuased in detail in Simmons v. r.c.c., $u~ra n. 5, at -Ton. 
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On the buye~ Or the .ellar. 12/ ,we rea.oned that t~e:e Are costs 
ueoe14ted wit.h labor ~:otea"t'ion; and ehes. costs would r .. ult in 
an increased selling ~:ic.. Th,us, the acquirer would indiraetly 
~~ar tne.e cOSts, In ~dditicn, in transActions unde~ sectien 
1~901, operations are continuing and j~o. ~or rail em91oyo •• will 
continue to be available. Thus, railroads s •• king to rid 
themeelvee Qf mar;1nal 11noe should be encoura;ed to .ell to 
snippers, snortl1n •• , communi tie., and other mainline car:iere 
who seek to continu. operation. ove:these lin •• , If 1100: 
protect~ve condi~ionlS are 'imposed, the economic ju.tification to: 
tran.ter of & 11ne i. diminished if not negated. Accord1nqly, 
tor the •• :.a.on. and the teason. d1seu •• ed aboye, no conditions 
will be impal.d a8 a matter of course on the teller 1n a propo.al 
uainq thi' elas, exemption. 

In view of l.bo~·. lack of demo"'trated need, the 
availability ot reYOCAtion, con9~e.elon.l and Commi.sion poliei •• 
eneouraginq cont1nued :311 operations, and the likGlihOO~ that 
labor conditions would jeopardh. tne traneact10n and the 
economics oe continued operaeions, we will exerci •• our 
discretion and not impos8 employee protective condition. on this 
cl&'e ot tran •• ceionl. 

tn 4ft extraordinary caae. a protestinQ labor union may seek 
proteotion by ~.Y of • petition to reVoke und.~ lOS05(d). If an 
exc.ptional showing ot circumStances justifying ~h. 1mpoe1tion oe 
labor prot.Ction 1s made, the C=mmisaion i. 'mpowered to revoke 
the exemption, in Whole 0: in part, and impo •• labor protection. 
HQw.ve~, we will respond summarily to unsupported or othe~4is. 
pt'o ~ :-equeSts Eo:, laoor protection., 

Several :ailroads Ar9ue that the Commission'. author1ty to 
impose labor p~ot.ceion is limited by the'plain language Qf 
sec~ion 10901(0) to situations where, -rail carrier ,roposeCs) 
both to construct and operate a new r~ilro~d line ~Ur$U4nt to 
this 8~ction.· Cemphas1a Addec.) In view of our general noldin9. 
we need nOt .and will not r8so~v~ th1:a IlftrA. i'lQ nnl'lI nnl!l lAA., 
"'1J..18 arnenaments to the tnterstate Cotnmerce Act r~tlect a 
d1sinclin~tion towards rout1nely - imposed'labor protection. our 
re~ulatory Authority is both exp~ess and implied and ~&rly cases 
on the subject find implied authority to i~pos. labor 
~rotection. ~ United States V. Lowden, los u.s. 225, 239-40 
(1939) • 

aLEA and OfU also argue that it Ls ·premature- to adopt an 
exemptton th~t is at odds with leQal argu~ent$ made ~y R~EA and 
1.'1':.' i:1 selle:-al cases pending review. !ioW4'1er, kl~r.di.l'\t; court: 
cases cannot ~estrict an agen~/'s dOCket in the manner advocated; 
settled principles of administrative l~w preclude thot. The 
~dmini.s~ratiY. Orde=s Rev1ew Aot (-Hobos Act~). 28 u.S.C. 2342, 
et seq., confers ·exclusive juriSdiction- on a. 8in~le e¢ur~ of 

" ... ~ .. 
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!ppea19 't~ enjoin or 5~t aside a ~.~ticula~ Commission rule or 
order, 36 U.S.C. 2349. and to StAY the aQenC'l'a order renden~e 
lite or ~erman.ntly. td. !~At jurisdiction do~s not extend ~o 
Other Commission proc$eoings, eVen tho •• premi.ed on t.h. validity 
of an orde~ under judiCial challenQ" Thus, ~he Commisaion i$ 
under no 18QIl obli~stion to stay its.pres6n~ administrative 
proceedino until various cOur~ eas •• a~. d.cid~d. Additionally, 
th$ ar9uments advanced in t~. cae •• cited by RLEA and UTO do not 
pe:suade u' that the l.;!! positions adopted in this exemption 
proceeding are 1n error. / • . . -. 

RLeA and UTO furth.r ~h&lleno. ~h. inclusion of -i"cidental 
trackag, riOht'- 1n this cl~ss exemption. Fo~ olarity, w. de:1n. 
-incidental trackage right.- ... a .9rAnt of trackage dQhts by the 
Jel1e:, or the assignment ot trackage riohta to operate over the 
line of a third party, thatoecurs at the time of the acquisition 
Or opetation. rQr the rea.ons noted above. the pend1nQ c~se 
cited by RL£A, RLEA v. ICC, tt al" D.C. C1r., No. 85.1443, doe. 
not make our actIon premAture (RLEA has now moved ~or voluntary 
dismissal). Recently, in Slack v. l££, 4~tl' at 110-11, 114-15, 
the D.C. Circuit r.a~titmea-rw; seventh C rcuit decisions that 
s.eeion 11343 Qoverns only trantactions between two or more 

'- carriere (In ae Chic. 0, MilWAukie St. P. i P.R.R., sucrl, an~ 
Illinois v7irrn1te 5tate~, SUCre. us, erAC A98 r~Qfit. 
involving only Qne CArrler or-an ~~andonGd 11ne are properly 
included in th1a class e~emption. 

r--: few ;~ •• II" Are .:.:.., .... &llo:r,J th.~ ~nl' proposal will r':S~in -I 
/ ~.;~~~tened time period for:o:MIent olfon t.he ilropeul becomes 

.~tectiv.. Generally, exemptions have a lO~d3y .::ec~iv. dA~.' 
however, manv .xeMptions inclu~e a request l~~ an immedi&t~ 
eHectbe 1ate that. is usually scanted. our experience has shown 
t.nat there i$ generally_st~onQ support for individual ~xemption 
requests to be handle~ expeditiously so that rail service will 
not be inte~ru~tp.d. It has ~een ou~ exp.~ienc. tnat afeected 
Shippers and ~ommuniti.s ~ n2! ~ a longer ~eriod for comment, 
eVen ~hen the decision is eff~ctive immediately. Although t.he 
comment period is rarely used to oppose individual exemptions, 
a few State aqencie .. nevertheless seek to have the proposed rules 
modified to include a notice and comment oeriod. We conclude 
that !:.here !las tie en ItO st)OIofing of a benefit from" notice And 
~omment ~eriod that out~eighs the benefit of expeditioue 
handlln9. Doing so would ~e inconsistent with the tntent of this 
class exell1\'t ion - ~o streaml ine current. t)r~eedures. ~·;e ~ote 
that, as 4 praceieal matter. State and local governments receive 
actual "otiee well tlefore the proposal is filed. Local interests 
and ~over~m,nt entities are often involved in t.he early sta~es of 
these ~roposals and frequently provide tund1n9 and lQan 
guarantees. AdOitionally, no notice i. given today before an 
individual exemption request is filed, and experience has shown 
that no hardShip result~. 

~inally, we will clarify a statement tn the NPR that if the 
notice of ax emption cont~ins false or ~i31eading information it 
will be revoked. Consisten~ w1!:.h oth.r clasa-.~emptions. if the 
notice containa e~13. or mt~I~AdinQ info~~tion ~t Ls voio aD 
initio (See 49 C.F.R. 1152.30(d)(31). Rev~catio", as discussed 
~bove, is-i ~e~.dy ~vail~ble under l050S(d). These oeti~ions ~ay 
be fildd ~u~$u~nt to ~9 C.f.R. Part 1115 o~ P!~t 1117. T~ts 
~inoJ:' :n"alt~<:3tion :'3 U1C!UC8C in ttl", final r~II~. 
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We also cl.~1fy that this .xe~ptio~ includes ~ change in 
o~e~ators, Qithe~ c4rrie~ or non-c.~~ier, if the llase ~Irnains ~ 
lnqnl ~r~n.aQtig~. 

. A numbe~ o~ ~artie~ ~ugge~ted tha~ the inform~tioo rlqui:ed 
in the notice be c~oadened eo include more detailsd ~1n4ncial and 
o~eratino data. Others request that ~e require, amon; other 
things, n.gotatl~n b.t~.en compee!n9 .carriere. W. hAve rev1e~ed 
Our experience ~nder the many i~dividual eKempt10na ~roeeedinqs 
~e ~av. ~ec1ded to date. The vaat majo~lty of these CAse. have 
been proce.s.d with ~.r less financial and operating information, 
to the apparent •• tisfaction of the atteceed ehipper and c.~rier 
parties. Horeover, those d1reqtly involved (1nclud1nQ the state) 
are, 1n fact, well aware of the financial condition of the 
potential acquirer, expected traffic ~evenu •• , volume and 
co~odlti •• , as well a. 1n~ended operation. 

We nave considered th. proposed ~ule. ~ith th ••• conclu.lons 
1n mind, and will eliminate proposed rules 1150.33(f) And (h) as 
unnece.'Aty and potentially mialeadinQ. w. alae do nat think it 
would be productive to i~po.e a negotiation requirement in all 
ca.es d •• pite the fAct that only the very rAre ca •• rts •• any 
competitive issue.. Whil. we do not minim!:, thlse ccnnerns, w. 
eellov. ~h. r~vocation precedure is adequate and appropriAte to 

~ handle the few unique cas •• , and a petition fo~ stay can also be 
filed in the .xce~tlon41 case. We have ln~ will continue to 
hAndle thea. ca.ea expeditiouSly. 

w~ conclude ehat exem~;ion of these transactions ~i!l f~ster 
the rail transportation ~olicy of ~9 u.s.c. 10101& ~y mi~imi:inQ 
the need for Fad.ral re;ulatcry'control ove~ the tail 
t~ansPQrt.tion system, ensurln9 the develo~ment and eo~tinuation 
?f a 50und ~al1 t=~n$gor~at1cn cyc~.m, foat.ri~9 ~ound econom~c 
condi~1ons in transportation, reducing re~ul4to~y b4r~iers t~ 
ent~'l, and eneou=a9i~g_efficient rail ~anagement. ~herefore, we 
find that the cont1nued regulation Of 3cquisitions and oper4tlons 
under 49 u.S.C. 10901 is not necessary to carry out the national 
rail trans~ortation pOlicy. 

Wo further e1nd that these transactions ~ill not result in 
an abuse of market pover. proposals under this cl~ss exem~tion 
~ener4l1y ~ill maintain the Status guo and ~ill not chan~e the 
compp.titlve situation. The Vlta~ incerestG Of shippers, 
communities, and carriers ~ill be served by this exemption 
because it ~ill result in the continuation of service that ~i~ht 
otherJise ~e los:. Accordingly, we ado~t tne NP~. 

Ot~er exomptions that may ~e relevant to a proposal under 
this Subpart are the class exemption for concrol at ~~ C.F.R. 
1180.2(d)(1) and (al. and the exemption from securittes 
regulation at 49 C.F.R. 1175. 

We tind: 

1. Regulation ot acqu1$itions and operations of railroads 
under 49 U.S.C. 10901 is not nec.~sary to carry out the rail 
tranSportation polLcy and is not neeessary to·protect $hip~ers 
from t~e abuse of market power. 



2. WQ affirm the conclusions expressed in the ~PR that this 
action will not have a sign1!ieant economic iopact on a 
substantial n~mb.~ ot amall entities, beeause it imposes nO new 
re~uir.m.nts on them. 

3. Thia action will not significantly affect either the 
qual1ty ot tb. human environment or .ne~;y con •• rvstion. 

Authority. 49 U.S.C. 10341, 1050S, and 10901r and 5 U.S.c. 
553. 

It 1s orde~.d: 

1. WI adopt ~h. Notice of Propo •• d ~ul.makinq and amend 
part 1150 of the Code ot rederal Regulltionl •• • et ~orth in the 
Appendix to this deeialon. . 

2. This decision i. effective FebrU4~1 17, 1986. 

By the CommiSSion, Ch&1~.n Otadison. Vice Chairman Simmons, 
Commissioners Tatlor, ste~rGtt. An~re, tamboley, and Strenio. 
Vice Chairman Simmons concur~.d Wlth ••• p.~at. expression. 
CommiSSioner Lamboley concurrld in ~art, anc dtssented in part 
with & sepatatl .xp:es~iQn. 

(StAL) 

. . 

14mea Po. Bayne 
S.cr.t&~y 

_.-. 



MEETING MINUTES 
WORKERS COMPENSATION SUBCOMMITTEE 

MARCH 16, 1987 

The meeting of the Workers' Compensation Subcornrni ttee was 
called to order at 12:15 a.m. on March 16, 1987 in room 312f 
of the state capitol building by Chairman Bill Glaser. 

All members were present. 

MEDIATION 

(2a:314) Bob Robinson, administrator of the Workers' Compen­
sation Division (WCD) , presented an overview of the dispute 
language in the legislation on pages 15 and 16. In an 
attempt to eliminate unnecessary litigation and the abuses 
of using the court, the WC Advisory Council developed 
language to determine that a dispute had occurred. 
Mr. Robinson stated that currently there are a certain 
number of attorneys who will not deal with the claims 
examiner or the insurance company but ask for maximum 
benefits even before the claimant has reached maximum 
healing. He stated at this point the insurer cannot respond 
to make a valid counter offer because not all of the 
evidence is gathered. He said under the current system, the 
attorney can make the demand before the evidence is 
available, the insurer cannot respond or does not give in to 
the maximum demand, and the case is placed on the court 
docket. After it is on the docket, the information 
gathering process begins. To the extent the case is not 
settled prior to the date of hearing, it goes to the court, 
and if the court awards a portion of the requested amount, 
the attorneys fees are translated from 25% of additional 
benefits to 33%, an incentive to not work with the claims 
examiner but to get to the court even before the insurer has 
adequate evidence. 

He stated the council adopted the language in section 8 to 
provide for a resolution of disputes in a case before it 
goes before a mediator. The legislation states the claimant 
making the demand shall present the insurance company with a 
specific written demand with explanation and documentary 
evidence to enable the company to evaluate the demand, and 
the party receiving the demand shall respond in writing 
within 15 working days of receipt. If they don't respond or 
provide an acceptable response the claimant can then go to 
mediation. 

(2a:381) He stated the court has adopted a "five minute 
rule" that basically says that if you have a dispute that 
couldn't be resolved within five (5) minutes, it was a valid 
dispute and could be placed on the court docket. The court, 



WORKERS COMPENSATION SUBCOMMITTEE 
MARCH 16, 1987 
PAGE 2 

because of that, is used as leverage. He added this lan­
guage states that before the court can be used as leverage, 
the insurance company must be presented with the demand or a 
basis from which to respond. The insurance company is then 
given 15 days to respond in writing. If they do not respond 
or do not provide an acceptable response, the claimant can 
then go to mediation. If an individual is not satisfied with 
the information provided by the insurance company, and they 
have documentation and the basis for a dispute, they can 
move into mediation. 

(la:417) Bob Jensen, administrator of the Employment Rela­
tions Division, Department of Labor and Industry, and the 
five (5) member board of personnel appeals, which adminis­
ters the Collective Bargaining Act for public employees, 
spoke on the mediation process in SB 315. 

Mr Jensen states there were differences between the intent 
of mediation in the bill and what might usually be consid­
ered part of a mediation process. When the bill passed the 
senate, the need for a preliminary meeting on the issue of 
mediation developed and a steering committee was formed of 
representa tives, claims attorneys, insurers, organized 
labor, the workers' compensation court, staff from WCD and 
the Department of Labor. He then presented the committee 
with exhibit 1 on the areas discussed. Exhibit 1 delineates 
the purpose of the mediation process as described in section 
52 of the bill, with the addition that the process must be 
speedy and fair to allow the parties involved to feel 
comfortable and that they are getting a "square deal". 

He stated the handout describes two (2) or three (3) of the 
basic responsibilities of mediators, as he sees it, under SB 
315 and how this responsibility differs from other mediation 
processes. 

He stated the steering committee also discussed the qualifi­
cations and selection of mediators, and discussed the 
appropriate personal traits that an individual would re­
quire, skills, and a general presence of authority. The 
committee felt that technical competence was the most impor­
tant trait a mediator would require to perform this job. It 
was suggested that initially the mediators be contracted 
rather than staff to establish credibility, with contracted 
mediators training staff mediators six (6) months or one (1) 
year later in the technical areas, so that the division 
would eventually end up with staff mediators. 

(3a:OI3) 
committee 
develop 

Mr Jensen stated some consensus was reached by the 
on unrepresented claimants, and the need to 

a simple mediation request form and that the 



WORKERS COMPENSATION SUBCOMMITTEE 
MARCH 16, 1987 
PAGE 3 

mediator should help the claimant gather the appropriate 
information. 

Item five (5) of exhibit 1 describes issues for rules and 
further discussion by the steering committee. 

Some of the areas Mr Jensen covered were: 

_What constitutes appropriate and sufficient information. 

He said in regard to page 16, line 8, rules and criteria 
needed to be developed for the grounds for dismissal by a 
mediator. Several members of the committee felt it was 
important for both sides to be represented at this point to 
make it easier for the mediator to deal with the dismissal. 

Other language he felt needed to be addressed in rules or 
statute and through further discussion by the steering 
committee was the content of a mediator's report following 
mediation and non-cooperation, the mediator's notes - what 
type of notes and should they be included in the claimants 
file; the need to define the "insurer" and "claimant" 
parties and who has access to information, "dispute", what 
constitutes "all relevant evidence", "may petition" should 
be a simple process, what type of information is required 
for petitioning; "representation" and unrepresented claim­
ants, and who can be a representative. He added an impor­
tant point is the need to establish time lines for the 
mediator's recommendation after the parties have presented 
their information and evidence. The committee had discussed 
this point at some length as to appropriate time lines in 
this process. Discussed were 30 to 60 days from the time of 
request of mediation is filed for the gathering of informa­
tion and for the actual conference, 15 - 20 days for the 
mediator to make a recommendation. 

Mr Jensen said the question came up 
whether the other parties have access 
the division files. 

in committee as to 
and availability to 

(3a:210) He noted the mediator's responsibility to see that 
the appropriate evidence is offered for mediation, as this 
evidence must include that which would be present if the 
case were being presented to the workers compensation judge. 

In response to a question from Rep Driscoll, Mr Robinson 
clarified the intent of section 8 as disputes between the 
insurer and employer, i.e. classification, independent 
contractor/employee issue, not disputes concerning benefits. 

Rep Driscoll noted that as he sees it the process of media­
tion is structured primarily to deal with temporary total 
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benefits. He stated there are no time limits, and presented 
a scenario of a worker who is injured and the insurer or 
employer denies liabili ty, he has no access to the proce­
dure, he contacts the division, gets a form, and starts the 
mediation process. He asked how long it would be before 
there is a face to face meeting between the insurer and the 
injured party and where will that meeting be held? He 
added the average worker does not know who the employer's 
insurance company is, and if the employer does not cooperate 
and give him that information or will not fill out the forms 
and he ends up contacting the di lsion, what section of the 
legislation would apply, section 8 or section 52? Jim 
Murphy, bureau chief of the state fund, stated that if the 
individual states he has been injured and the employer will 
not help him, the division looks to see if the employer has 
coverage. If there is coverage, the division would provide 
an accident form within 24 hours. He stated the employee is 
not responsible to get the employer's report in the first 
place. The insurance carrier would request that report, and 
if the report wasn't forthcoming, by another section of this 
statute the insurance carrier has 30 days to accept or deny 
liability. The carrier can accept liability without an 
employers report. The case would end up in mediation when 
the insurance carrier actually made a decision and said they 
denied the claim, and at that point the claimant could 
dispute and go forward to mediation. 

Rep Driscoll asked what type of time limits were involved 
for this process. He noted 30 days had transpired between 
the time of injury and the determination of liability by the 
carrier, the worker has no lost time money. He now requests 
mediation. How long before he gets a mediator, and will he 
have to come to Helena for the mediation process? 

Mr Murphy stated this is a subject that has to be in the 
rules. In the steering committee the discussion was 30 to 
60 days as outside time limits between the time a request 
for petition is filed and they would get to mediation and 10 
to 20 days for the mediator I s recommendation. As far as 
where mediation would be held, this area was not really 
discussed. It could be set up in various areas, i. e., a 
rotation going out to various cities on a monthly basis. 

Rep Driscoll stated it was very important that in consider­
ing that a worker would be without income for up to 90 or 
100 days, that the mediation be held in their home town, as 
he couldn't afford to travel to Helena. 

Rep Driscoll asked if an injured worker is receiving tempo­
rary total benefits, and the insurer wishes to take the 
benefits away, will the same procedure be used and the same 
time limits be enforced. Mr Robinson stated another section 
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of law in the Workers Compensation Act states that if an 
insurer reduces benefits and there is a dispute over that 
reduction, the claimant can ask the division to issue an 
order demanding that the insurer continue to pay those 
benefits for 49 days, during which time the dispute should 
be resolved. 

Rep Driscoll asked if liability was denied, and the case 
went to mediation, the mediator agreed with the injured 
worker that they should be getting benefits, and the worker 
had hired an attorney, who pays the attorney. Mr Robinson 
stated that as long as it is not in the court the claimant 
pays the attorney, because the bene fi ts would be gained 
through his efforts. If the case goes to court and the 
court determines there was unreasonable action taken by the 
insurance company, then those legal costs and fees can be 
assessed against the insurer. 

The meeting was adjourned at 1:05 (3a:430) 

Bill Glaser, Chairman 

bg/gmc/3.16 DRAFT 
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Kep Larry Grinde 'i. 
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MEDIATION - WORKER'S COMPENSATION 

1. Purpose: To prevent when possible the filing in the 
worker's compensation court of actions by claimants or 
insurers, if an equitable and reasonable resolution may 
be affected at an earlier stage. (Section 52) 

- must be speedy and fair 

2. Responsibility of Mediators: 
A. Dismiss petitions if Section 8 not complied with 
B. Assure that all relevant evidence is brought forth 
C. Suggest possible solutions 
D. Recommend a solution 
E. Prepare report on non-cooperation 

3. Qualifications and Selection of Mediators: 
A. Basic Qualifications 

- impartiality 
- appropriate personal traits 
- technical competence. 

B. staff or contract mediators 
- initial training 
- maintenance training 
- compensation 
- coordination 

4. Unrepresented Claimants: 
A. Simple mediation request form 
B. Mediator should assist 

5. Issues for Rules and Further Discussion by the 
Steering Committee: 
A. Information 

- all relevant evidence 
- completeness for section 8 
- availability of Worker's Compensation files to all 

parties 
- medical (often not timely) 

B. Grounds for mediator's dismissal of petition 
(consideration of represented and unrepresented claimants) 

C. Mediators report (following mediation and non-cooperation) 

D. Mediator's notes (should they be included in the file) 

E. Role of mediator - unrepresented claimants 



F. Mediation request form (what information should be 
included) simple 

G. Definition of representative (union representative or 
non attorney 

H. Definition of dispute 

I. Proper parties 

J. Time lines for mediation process 

K. Conduct of mediation proceedings 



WORKERS' COMPENSATION MEDIATOR 

Duties and Responsibilities: 

1. With neutrality, persuasion which maintains 

personal integrity and professional presence as well as 

~echnical competency in subject matter: 

- Provide mediation to insurers and claimants on 

issues concerning workers' compensation benefits. 

- Facilitate exchange of information between 

parties and assure relevant issues are brought forth in 

mediation. 

2. Establish and implement procedural functions to 

provide necessary forum for dispute settlement. 

- Arrange and schedule meetings. 

- Conduct joint and/or individual meetings - chair 

meetings as needed and maintain order. 

- Exercise judgment to propose discussion sequence 

and grouping of major and minor issues. 

3. Establish and maintain communication channels. 

- Arrange for qualified top level direct 

communications with appropriate parties and/or 

authorities. 

- Inform parties of mediator's assessment of 

positions. 

- Facilitate communications by urging face-to-face 

negotiations. 



4. Take the affirmative and make substantive 

recommendations on issues. 

- Persuade parties to prioritize their positions 

on the issues. 

- Offer creative suggestions on specific issues. 

- Advise and assist parties in development and 

presentation of proposals and counter-proposals. 

- Counsel parties on their legal requirement to 

attempt mediation. 

Knowledges, Skills and Abilities: 

1. Thorough knowledge of state cases and regulations 

pertaining to workers' compensation laws. Technical 

knowledge of medical terms and conditions. Articulateness 

in making one's self understood. 

2. Ability to display and maintain neutrality; to 

establish and maintain responsiveness, credibility, 

confidence, tact, cooperation, confidentiality, and 

sensitivity with advisory parties; to persuade, prioritize, 

advise, assist and facilitate communication to determine 

materiality, relevancy and credibility; and to write clearly 

and concisely in simple comprehensive language. 



3. The knowledge, skills and abilities are typically 

acquired through a combination of education and experience 

equivalent to a Bachelor's Degree in Business Administration 

or a related field with coursework in law or medicine and 

four years of professional work in such areas as labor law, 

labor relations, mediations or negotiations, all of which 

must have been at the level that would provide the 

knowledges, skills and abilities required for this position. 
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'Mount~in St~tes T & T CO., Plaintiff and Aooellant, v. 
Dei?t. of Public Service Reg1lla tion, Defend~~ts and Respondents 
38 St. Rep. 1479 

We have therefore issued a directive for a protective order in this 
~se. In it is the result of the balancing process that we have des­

cribed above. Th2 order gives the PSC fullacc2ss to all inform~tion 
needed by it in its regulatory duties with the right in the co~~ission 
to preserve that inior:nation in its offices. Liker,vise, \Ve have pro1lic.ed 
that the Consumer Counsel may receive such information and preserve 
the same in its office. tve have made the same information available 
to any party, corporate or private, participating in the rate hearings 

.. before the PSC, subject to provisions which protect the confidentiality 
of the trade secret information. Vie are confident that such provisions 
provide consumers with adequate knowledge to participate fully in the 

• COITu"L'.ission I s proceedings while at the same time protecting the interests 
of the utility. See Pennzoil Co., 534 F.2dat 632. 

• DUE PROCESS - FOURT2ENTH N-1ENm1ElJT - EQUAL PROTECTION 

.. The PSC held in its order denying-a_protective order on April 30, 
1979 (and upheld its ruling on a motion for reconsideration) that· 
"Mountain States Telephone and Telegraph Company is not to be considered 
an individual under Article II, Section 9, of the Montana Constitution." 

.. The commission ruling took !10untain Bell. out of the exception, con-
tainedin Nont. Const~, Art. II, sec. 9, ~vhich st~tes that the "right 
to knmv" does nut apply "in cases in ~vhich the demand of individual t . 

..-."privacy clea:::-ly exceeds the merits of public disclosure." \ 

• 
The District Court, sitting in review of the PSC order declined to 

folIo",., the PSC's rationale as to whether Mountain Bell was entitled to 
the benefit of the.exception. Instead the District Court determined 
that the PSC \vould h2..ve appli8d the "right to knO\,·I" provision even­
handedly, both to individuals and to corporations, and that therefore, 

• the PSC wou:d not have made any distinction between individuals and 
corporations as cl~sses. The District Court concluded therefore that 
no equal protection question was presented to it by the ruling. 

• The District Court appears to base its denial of a protective order 
upon the premise that it is constitutionally pe~ssible for the state 
in the exercise of a la,vful governmental function, to regulate utility 

iIII 
rates, and for its citizens to know ho~v the state regulates such rates 
by full access to the information before regulators. 

iIII We incline to agree with the District Court that the PSC would 
prob:>.bly hilve applied equ:llly the "right to kno~v" constitutional provi­
~cn a~d requirad disclosure whether it had before it an individual or 

.. a corpor~tion. Nevertheless, we put this possiblc corporate classifica-
tion to rest, as an u;v-'dual a )ollcation of the right to know provisl.o:'., J 

" sa' C' •. t at the cl.'::'~3.nds '" Driv~c' of a cor ,ora lon as 
· 2..211 a.s 0: a r)'?r"on mirrht cli'3rll' cycperl the T:lcrits of public di~c OSL.!: 
• a~d thus cone within the exception of the right to know provision. 
~- - . 

l 
\;'2 are reinforced ir: this conclusl.on bv !lont. Const., Art. II, S·'!c. 

- :0, \-li~ic.;h states: "1'1:8 risht of incilvldual privacy is essential to th.e 
~eil-b~ing of a free society and shall not be infringed without the shcw­
insr of a cO~;:;elli!1(J s~ate interest .. " - - 14~Hi -



Mcuntain States T & T Co., Plaintiff and Appellant, v. 
Dept. of Public Service Regulation, De~endants and Respondents 
38 St. R=p. 1479 

Showing a c02?elling state interest is an equal protection test, 
and it comes into play if the statute or state constitution a=fects a 
fundame~tal right. Schilb v. Kuebel (1971), 404 U.S. 357, 363, 92 
S.Ct. 479, 484, 30 L.Ed.2d 502, 511, reh.den. 405 U.S. 948, 92 S.Ct. 
930, 30 L.Sd.2d 818. 

Since we have determined that a trade secret is a species of private , 
& property, the right to hold that property is a fundamental right.~ I 

the PSC were to be u~held in its ruling that the 1972 Mont. Const., Ar<-. 
Ii, Sec. 9, covers individuals but not cor orations, it Hould be neces-
sary t at \.;e ~n a c . . J.. _ n 

o avo~d the implications of the eoual nrotection 
fteenth A~enament. We find no suc' 
e c;Q£oCS'I'a a person" with' _ rotect~on 

clauses of the Fourteenth Pu""ilendlTIent to the U.S. Constitution. Fi ;;,t 
-Uat.-~anR.of Boston.v. Bellotti (1978), 435 U.S. 765, 780, 9B 3.C~. r-"--1407,1418,55 L.Ed.2d 707,720, reh.den. 438 U.S. 907, 98 S.Ct. 3126, 

57 L.Ed.2d 1150. 

Even,.however, if we were to agree with the District Court that 
no pe~icious classification by the PSC is involved in this case because ~ 
of its even-handed application of the right to know provision, we cannot I 
escape the implications of the Fourteenth Amendment under our finding 
that a due process violation occurred in the refusal of the protective 
order. The Fourteenth Amendment does far more than extend equal protec~ 
tion ~n the application of state law. It also provides that no state 

" shall ... deprive any person of life, liberty, or property, Hithout 
due process of law ..• " 

Our state constitution also guarantees due process, 1972 Nont. Const.,_ 
Art. II, Sec. 17, and equal protection of the laws, Mont. Const., Ii 

Art. II, Sec. 4. The application by the PSC of Montana's ri~ht to know 
provision in this instance created a co~~lict of that provision wit~ 
the due process and equal protection clauses of the state constitution. i 

It is not difficult to resolve the conflict if we keep i~ .~ind the 
federal constitutional provisions. The due process clauses 0= the 
Fifth and Fourteenth Amendments of the U.S. Constitution also conflict 
with Montana's right to know provision as applied here by the PSC. 
It is ap?r09riate that state rules respecting due process pri~ciple5 

~ 
be in har~ony with federal rules on the same subject, in the same ~ 
area. Mat~er of M.D.Y.R. (1978), 177 Mont. 521, 532, 582 P.2d 758, 765. ~ 
By holding that the due process clause of the Fourteenth Amendnent 
and the 0"':'-2 process clause of the Fi:th Ainendr:cent require us to pro'lide I~ 
protectioi1 to llo'.lnt.J.in Bell for its trade secrets to the exte:1t nol:. 
necessary for regulation, we conf~rm the police power of the 3tate ~o 
regulate utilities, we resolve the seem~ng intern21 conflict in our ~ 
state consti~u~ion created by the PSC in the application of t~e ~ight I 
to kr.o·tl prO-"ls~on, and \V'2 pay due accord to the due process requ.lrc?:lent;., 
of the U.S. Constitution. I 
n:?~I'Y.:'..TIO:r.i\L RIGIiTS OF 'rES PSC AND TEE cmIStn!ER COU~SE L 

It should be noted that in our protcctlve order, we have plac~d no 

- 1487 -
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Mou~~ain St3tes T & T Co., Plaintiff and.Appellant, v. 
.. . Dept.. of Public S2rvice .. Regula tion, De£8ndants and Respondents 

38 St. Rep. 1479 

• fetters upon the rights of the PSC and the Consumer Counsel to obtain 
, ~om Mountain Bell all information, .. including trade secret data, upon 
~'which its application for increased revenues is. based. The police 

pO:ve= of t~is state in the regulation. of. public.utilities. is sufficient 
.. basis to justify the unhampered rights of these state agencies to 

recci're such in£or~ation. t'1e have confirro.ed the rights of these 
agencies to hold th: infor!:lation in their office files. :.bny" party ~ 

.. the ratemdking process shall have access to the trade secret lnfo~t~o~_ 
to ~~ ~~ v t e~r exoert w tne~~s e ratemaklng eter~ination. 
Further ~on of the informatlon .we eave to the discretlon of 
~ ~ '~~ 

.. tne :?SC! to be released, or not re ea.e~~~e..Ecl.~'L ~ '-
0fi:tS ra te83,XJ.ng £unctl.ons. l-;e have thus bal3.nced the rights Rcrt'­
al_ citizens acqulre naerthe right to know provision of the state 
constitution with the purpose and. function for which our laws .compel .. 
disclosure by utilities of trade-secrets. The right to know provision 
was designed to prevent the elevation of.astate czar or oligarchy; 
it was not designed for, nor will we.substitute, the tyranny of a 

.. proletariat. 

.. 

.. 

BS our holding here.we have declared that. the PSCand utilities 
appearing before it are not presented_a Hobson's choice. The-utility 
can hold ar.d enjoy its private property. to the extent not necessary 
to be divulged in the ratemaking process .. -The ConSlli~er Counsel, re~re­
senting the consuming public, has full access to the necessary info~.a-
tion. ~ 9~h..§J .. undo"" our rder,. rna' also have access to 

he tra~ ~~et, rovided his or her interest re aEe~ .8 r~te~aking 
fu~ctio C. ~~ 

7he judgment of the District Court is reversed. This opinion shall 
be a declaratory judgment on the rights of the parties. We retain 

• juri3diction of this proceed~ngs as recited in the attached ord2r. 

.. 

-

No costs to any party . 

o R D E R 

PER CUI<IMl: 

This is an anneal from a jUdgment for the defendant.s-res?ondents 
erttered in the First Judicial District Court, Lewis and Clark County, 
on Q8cember 3, 1930. 

Briefs ha'Je been received and oral. argument by all parties ha.d. 
before tl1is Cour t 0:1 June 9 I 1981, and the rna tter thereupon taken 

• under ad'" iser.en t. 

-
-

The Court has concluded that plaintiff-appellants are entitled to 
prot~ctlve relief; ho~ev2r, the constitutional issues raised in the 
C~~~2 a~a ~oo co~ple::, requir2 extended discussion, anj the court's 
0t) ~:;lO:l. \-:111 no t: b~ is sued for a t:. leas t thirty days. 
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In the interest of expediting the proceedings before the Public 
Service Commission which underlie the declaratory action in the District 
Court, the Court dee~s it appropriate to issue this interlocutory order 
pending issuance of its final opinion; 

NOW THEREFORE, IT IS HEREBY ORDEPED, ADJUDGED-AND DECREED: 

1. The judgment entered in favor_of the defendants on December 3, 
1980, in cause no. 43992 in the District Court of the First Jccicial 
District, in and for the County of Lewis and Clark, be and the sa~e is. 
hereby reversed, vacated and set aside. 

2. The said District Court is hereby required and order2d to enter 
judgment in favor of the plaintiffs-appellants in said District Court. 
Said judgment shall include an order directed to the Department of 
Public. Service Regulation, the Public Service Co~mission of the State 
of Hon.tar:a, directing that the said Public Service commission shall 
make and enter.in the .underlying proceedings before it the fol~owing 
order: 

"0 R D E R 

liTHE Cm'IfUSSIO~ ORDERS THAT: 
"I 

Ill. All documents, data, information, studies and other matters ... 
furnished pursuant to any interrogatories or requests for information, 
subpoenas, depositions, or other modes of discovery that are claimed 
to be trade secret, privileged or confidential nature s~21l be furniShedl~ 
pursuant to the terms of this Order, and shall be treated by all persons 
accorded access thereto pursuant to this Order as constituting trade 
secre~, confidential or privilege~ co~e~cial and ~inancial in£orDation I~ 
(here1nafter refer~ed to as 'Conf1dent1al Informat10n'), an~ shall -
neither be used nor disclosed except for the purpose of this proceeding, 
and solely in accordance with this Order. 

I "2. All Confidential Information made available pursuant to this 
Order shall be given solely to counsel for the parties, and shall not 
be used or disclosed except for purposes of this proceeding; provided, I~ 
however, that access to any specific Confidential Information may be 
authorized by said counsel, solely for the purpose of this proc2eding, 
to those persons indicated by the parties as being their eX?2rts in I~ 
this matter. Any such expert may not be an officer, director or 
em~loY2e (except legal counsel) of the parties, or an officer, director, 
2:-:'.;-,1.01'22 0:'- S tockho lder or member of an associa. tion or corI?ora tion of 1\ 
which any party is a membar, subsidiary or affiliate. Any member of , 
the Public Service Commission, and any member of its staff, the CO:1S'..lme::­
Counsel, and any member 0: its staff~ay have access to any COi1fidential 
Infornation mad~ available pursuant to this Order. I 

"3. Prior to givir.g access to Confidential Infornation as cont':::~I?l~c 
in Parag!:,.J.~h 2 abo-l2 to an:.:' expert, counsel for the party see:":inq -:::!vie'l 
o~ the Co~~idential Info=oation s~~ll ~~liver a cocv of this Ord2!:' ~o 
such ~lerson, and prior to disclosure such person sh;ll aqrce in ~r~ting 
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• to comply with a~be bound. by this.Order;-and.said. counsel shall, at 
. the tir..e of th,: revie~vof such information. and data, or as soon there-
\> 

~after as practicable, .deliver to.counselfor the party furnishing said 
.. informa::ion and data. a copy of. such. written. agreement (,vhich shall 

s11mv sign.at.ory I s full. na..l1e, permanent .address, . and employer) . 

"4. ~'Jhere feasible, Confidenti~l.. Information will be marked as such 
.. and delivered to counsel. -In the alternative, the Confidential.Informa­

tion may be made available for inspection' and be re~iewed by counsel 
and experts as defined in paragraph 2 herein in a place and a time 

.. mutually agreed. on by the parties, or as directed by the Public Service 
Cornmission. 

.. 

.. 

.. 

"5. In the event that the parties hereto are unable to.agree that 
certain documents, .data,.information, studies or other matters consti­
tute trade secret, confidential or privileged commercial and financial 
infor~ation, the party objecting to the trade secret claim shall forth­
with submit the said matters to the Commission for its revie~v pursuant 
to this Orde.r _ Nhen the Cor:unission rules on the ques tion of \vhether 
any documents, data information, studies or other matters submitted to 
them for review and determination.are.Confidential Information, the 

. Commission ivill enter an order resolving the. issue. 

"6. All counsel for the Commission, the staff.of the Commission .. 
and t.he staff of the Consumer Counsel.and his attorneys shall be bound 

,.., 

-
-

by the terms of this Order. 

"7. Those parts of any writing, depositions reduced to writi~g, 
written exa~inationr interrogatories and. answers thereto, or other 
written references to Confidential Information in the course of dis­
cover':/', if filed with the ComI~iss'Lon, will be sealed by the Commission, 
segregated in the files of the Commission, and withheld from ins?ection 
by any pe~son not. bound by the terms of this Order, unless such Confiden­
tial In£or~at.ion is released from the restrictions of this Orde~ either 
throug~ agreement of the parties or, after notice to the parties and 
hea!:'ir.g I pursu.J.nt to the Order of the Cornmission and/or final order of 
a Court having jurisdiction. 

"All Hri tten Confidential Info.nr.2.ti::m coming into the possession of 
the Cons~rn2~ Counsel under this o~der may be retained by him in his 
office f~les, but shall be wit~held from inspection by others, except 
for his staff and his counsel, unless released by the Public Service 
Comm~SSlon ~nd/or a final order of a court under this paragraph 7, and 
subject ~lwa~s to the terms of paragraph 8 of this Order. 

"s. All persons who may be entitled to receive, or who are afforded 
aCCG3S to any Confldential Information by reason of this Order sh~ll 

• nG~th2~ u~e nor disclu3e the Confidantial Information for purpos~s of 
b'.l~i"C!5J or cor:l:?etition, or any other purpose other than the PUl-::-":)ses 
U -: pr 2~~"'-r.l ti-:,:. for and cond'J.ct of th LS. proceeding, and then sol~:~' a" 

lit. C.0:1 f::~2:;: -::. f~ed here in, and shall take l'(.~asonable precaut.ions to k:~.a:' th-~ 
~ C:;:--:= lei·.;.: t .'-3.1 Inforrna tion secure .:-tnd in accordance \vi t:l the purp,Jsc:::, 

. 2.~lu ~:-."'~;:-.t. of thls Order. 
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"9. The parties hereto affee ted by. the. terms of this Protecti ve ,~ 
Order further retain the right to question, challenge, and object to 
the admissibility of any and all. data, in£ormation, studies and other 
matters furnislled under.the terms of this Protective Order in response 
to in terroga tor ies, requests. for information or cross-examina tion ~ 
on the grounds of relevancy 9r materiality. ---- i 

1110. This Order shall in noway constitute-any waiver of.the rights 
of any party herein to contest any assertion or finding of trade secret, I 
confidentiality or privilege,.andto appeal any such determination of • 

I 

the Commission or such assertion by a party. -~ 
~ 

"11. Upon completion of this proceeding,.. including any administra- I 
tive or judicial review thereof,.all.Confidential Information.,. whether 
the original or any dupli~ation or.copy thereof, furnished under the ~ 

. terms of this Protective Order, and finally determined to bE: confidential I 
or. trade secret, shall be returned to.the party furnishing such Con=i­
.dential Information m~de part of the record in this proceeding.shall 
remain in the possession of the Commission, and may remain in the posses-l 
sicn of the Consumer Counsel as above provided in Paragraph 7. I 

"12. The provisions of this Order are specifically intended to apply ~ 
to data or information supplied by or from any party to this proceeding I 
and any non?arty that supplies documents pur3uant to process issued by 
this Comrnission. 

"13. This Order shall be effective forth'.vi th. " 

3. If any provision of the foregoing order required to be entered 
by the Public Service Cornm~ssion shall l~pede or make impossible the 
performance of the lawful duties of the Public Service Co~~is3ion, or 
the Montana Consumer Counsel in a manner not heretofore argued in this 
cause, sue:." parties are herehi-' granted ex?ress permission to file 
directly in this Court such motions as may be appropriate to amend 
or vacate the offending provisions of said order, and this Court retains~ 
jurisdiction of the cause tor thac purpose. I 

4. This Court further retains jurisdiction of the cause for the 
purpose of issuing an opinion herein and for such further and other 
relief or jud~ent as may be appropriate in the premises. 

DATED this 9th d~y of July, 1981. i 
s/ Frank I. Hasl,-;ell, Chief Justi.::::e 
sl Gene B. Daly, Justice 
sl John Conway Harrison, Justice i 
51 Frank B. Morrison, Jr., Justice 
s/ John C. Sheehy, Justice 
sl Fred J. ~'ieber, Justice Iii! 

sl Robert M. Holter, District Judge, : 
Slt.t1.n:::r for Justice Shea ~ 

I 
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",,1 HOUSE BILL No. 861 

2 INTRODUCED BY ------------------------------------------------------------
3 

4 A BILL FOR Al.~ ACT ENTITLED: "AN ACT PROVIDING FOR THE DISCLOSURE TO 

5 THE ATTO&~EY GENERAL, PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION, CONSUMER CO~SEL, 

6 AND DEP AR'r.lENT OF REVENBE COMMERCE OF CERTAIN INFORMATION ON THE 

7 BUYER Al.~D SELLER OF A LINE OF RAILROAD; REQUIRING THE BUYER TO SUCCEED 

8 TO THE SELLER'S LEGAL AND CONTRACTUAL RIGHTS AND DUTIES; APPROPRIATING 

9 MONEY FROX THE GENERAL FUND FOR ADMINISTRATION OF THE ACT; &~D 

10 PROVIDING Al.~ EFFECTIVE DATE." 

11 

12 

13 BE IT ENACTED BY THE LEGISLATURE OF THE STATE OF MONTANA: 

14 Section 1. Definitions. As used in (Sections 2 through 4), the 

15 following definitions apply: 

(1) "Buyer" means a person, corporation, association, 

~7 or business entity that acquires a line of railroad, by 

18 purchase, lease, or other agreement, to continue the 

19 commercial transportation of goods or passengers. 

20 (2) "Labor organization" means any organization or 

21 association of any kind in which employees participate and 

22 that exists for the primary purpose of dealing with 

23 employers concerning grievances, labor disputes, wages, 

24 rates of pay, hours of employment, fringe benefits, or other 

25 conditions of employment. 



1 (3) "Seller" means a person, corporation, association, 

2 or business entity that transfers a line of railroad by 

3 sale, lease, or other agreement. 

4 (4) "Transaction" means the limited purchase, sale, or 

5 transfer of part of a line of railroad. 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

Section 2. Conditions for transfer of line of 

railroad. Prior to the transfer of a line of railroad, the 

seller and buyer shall: 

(1) file a notice of intent and other information, as 

described in (section 3), with the attorney general, the 

commission, and the consumer counselt,and department of commerce. 

(2) require representatives to attend meetings, upon 

reasonable notice, with the attorney general, the 

commission, the department of commerce, and the consumer 

counsel to respond to questions and requests for information 

on the proposed transaction; 

*37 f±±e w±th the de~artmen~ of re~entte e d~~e±osttre 

of the t8~ eon~e~ttenee~ o¥ the ~re~o~ed tr8ftseetioftt aftd 

*47 -re~tt~re re~re~entat±~e~ to ettend meet~n~~, tt~on 

rea~enab±e not~ee, w±th the de~ar~ent of re~entte to an~wer 

~tte~t±on~ ree~oneb±y re±eted to the te~ eon~e~ttenee~ o£ the 

~ro~osed tren~aet~on~ 

Section 3. Notice of intent -- confidentiality. (1) 

The notice of intent filed in accordance with (section 2) 

must contain: 

-2-



, 1 (a) a complete and accurate description of the 

2 identities of the buyer and seller; and 

3 (b) a thorough description of the railroad line to 

4 be transferred. 

5 (2) A copy of the proposed sale contract, any market 

6 and feasibility studies, and a financial disclosure of the 

7 buyer must be attached to the notice of intent. 

8 (3) Information contained in the notice of intent 

9 and in the attached material, and in the tax di~eio~nre ~o 

10 the department of re~enne is confidential and may not be 

11 disclosed to anyone other than the buyer, seller, or 

12 recipients of the information as provided in (section 2)~~ 

13 or for law enforcement purposes. 

14 Section 4. Preservation of contracts. With respect 

15 to the line of railroad transferred, the buyer succeeds to 

16 and is bound by: 

.7 (1) all rights, duties, immunities, and other priviliges 

~18 conferred by law on the seller; and 

19 (2) any agreement between the seller and: 

20 (a) the state or a political subdivision of the state; 

21 (b) a shipper located in the state; and 

22 (c) any labor organization. 

23 Section 5. Appropriation. There is appropriated from 

24 the general fund $500 each to the attorney general, public 

25 service commission, consumer counsel, and department of 

-3-



1 ~e~enne commerce for administration of this act. 

2 Section 6. Severability. If ~ part of this act is 

3 invalid, all valid parts that are severable from the invalid 

4 part remain in effect. .!i ~ part £f. this act is invalid in 

5 one or more of its applications, the part remains in effect 

6 in all valid applications that are severable from the 

7 invalid applications. 

8 Section 6~7. Codification instruction. Sections 1 

9 through 4 are intended to be codified as an integral part of 

10 Title 69, chapter 14, and the provisions of Title 69, 

11 chapter 14, apply to sections 1 through 4. 

12 Section ~~8. Effective date. This act is effective 

13 on passage and approval. 

-End-
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ONE APP1WACH TO [)ISC()VEHY 

StElte li)w<~ regulating railroads have been steadily eroded and 

p r f> - em p t (> d by red (' r ;11 1 a w S, r u 1 ('.s 11 n rl r e gll 1 !1 t ion s . 1 tis t h to' 

purpose of this paper to E~xplore an avenue sti 11 available to 

thv state to gain information about som(' railroad activiti0s 

which could impact the state's industry and economy -- whE-ther 

favorably or adversely. 

Until yesterday (March 12, 1987), rumors circulated daily about 

the imminent sale of Burlington Northern Railroad Co. lines known 

as the "southern route" extending from Laurel, MT to Sandpoint, 

ID. State officials and the public generally expressed concern 

about the terms and operating conditions of such a sale. Those 

concerns still exist and have become exacerbated due to the lack 

of specific information about the sale. Because of the 

pre-emption of state authority by federal laws, the legal right 

of the state to be informed of the terms of the sale has been 

questioned. 

If a sale of the southern line resulted in diminished, 

terminated or abandoned rail services, the economic impact upon 

Montana's economy could be severe and permanent. Conversely, if 

such a sale resulted in truly competitive rail services in 

Montana, the economic benefits would be predictably 

substantial. For these reasons alone, there is a compelling 

public interest in the disclosure of the terms of sale and 

operation of the southern route. 
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ill 

1. 

BCCllUS(' of the' ;<tnggers Act, the 4 Rs A<.:t Bno ICC 

i n t (' r ! ) ret a t ion~;, r u 1 e san d rEO: g ul a t ion ~, a n act ion toe n i 0 i n !.1 n y 

activities of BN arc almost automatically transferred to ICC 

jurisdiction -- rc,slllting in a slow find prolonf,pd procf'dure. An 

i nj un c ti 0 n act ion w 0 u 1 d not a p pea r t 0 f etc has pee d y dis c los u r t' 

of thp terms of a sale. 

An action based upon the land 8rant theory or the bond theory 

would also take a long time to proceed through court. 

It is the purpose of this paper to explore the possibility of 

forcing disclosure with a writ of mandate and/or a writ of 

prohibition. 

A writ of mandate may be issued to a corporation by the Montana 

Supreme Court or any district court "to compel the performance 

of an act which the law specifically enjoins as a duty." The 

writ must issue "where there is not a plain, speedy and adequate 

remedy in the ordinary course of law." 

The key words here are "which the law specifically enioins as a 

duty." 

II. 

it IF H.B. 861 PASSES: 

II 

it 

• 

.. 

This statute would provide solid ground upon which to bring a 

petition for an writ of mandate to require BN to disclose the 

terms of any sale and operating contract or other lease or 

mortgage of a line of railroad. 

III. 



I!-' fl. B. Rbi 1''' T I ...; : 

There ~;e('m~~ to b(, fl very convincil1~, Elr~umC'nt that Uw stat(· hl1~~ 

,<.:.tLlntlin(.· to bring an action for B writ of rnnndntt" ('Vf'n wi thollt n 

specific lHW slIch H~; thut provi,ied by H.B. 861 b.qscd upon lon~ 

l'stnblishpd theories of public policies bas('d upon publi.c 

intf're~ts and rit:,hts. 

1. EN is a quasi-public corporation. It is a private 

corporation which has accepted from the state of Montana a 

franchise to operate a railroad. Montana's 1889 Constitution, 

under which BN operated until 1972, stated that "(A)ll Lailroads 

shall be public highways ... and all railLoad ... companies shall 

be common carriers and subject to legislative control." Art. XV, 

Sec. 5. We know that federal laws have pre-empted much of 

Montana's original jurisdiction and control, but I know of no 

federal law which would change this basic classification that a 

railroad is a quasi-public corporation. It was the intent of the 

1972 Constitutional Convention to carry forward the language 

contained in Section 5, and although the language itself it not 

found in our new constitution, the provisions of sections 1 and 2 

of Art. XIII of the 1972 Constitution were intended to 

provide sufficient guarantees. 

2. Corporations by law have the power to contract, but it 

is well established that when a quasi-public corporation is 

involved, the freedom to contract is more limited. This results 

from its duty to the public; a duty which is paramount to 

private interests. 



"Thu~" [I ij'lft:i-pul,l ie corporation, sueh fl~; n rfli\roEld or 
eltnnl cnmpuny, or wdterworks or ~,nsllght compilOY, which is 
~,ivcn tlw l'()wcr of emine'nt domain or oth('r sp('cinl 
p r i viI C ~'1' I S u c h a ~~ 0 p (> rat i n g 0 n p 1I b 1 I c I and s g r FI n ted t 0 

i t 1 i n r (, t 1I r n for t h f' 1)(' rw fit w h i chi s lo El C C r IJ c tot h f' 
public, 'Ilid which fc)r this reason owC's special dutil's to 
the P II h 1 i c., C fl n n l) t (' n t c r i n to fI nyc 0 n t r"l ct. . w hie h w j 1 1 
r end (' r i l w h <) 1 1 y () r p <\ r t i ell 1 y 1I n a i ; c t () IW r f :) r rn S 1I C h 
d LI tic s . " F I c' t c h c ,- C Y c lop C' d i a Cor po r ali \) n '3 , V 0 1. 6 , S (' C • 

2')71). (material 1n br-ackc·ts added) 

Any such contract is void as being contrary to public policy. 

Mr. Justice Miller of the U.S. Supreme Court stated in Thomas v. 

West Jersey R. Co., 101 U.S. 71: 
"rhe pt"incirle is that whet"e a cot"roration, like a railt:'oad 
company, has granted to it by chat:'ter a ft"anchise intended 
in lat:'ge measure to be exercised for the public good, the 
due performance of those functions being the consideration 
[or the public grant, any contract which disables the 
corporation from performing those functions, which 
undertakes, without the consent of the state, to transfer 
to others the t:'ights and powet:'s confet:'red by the chartet:', 
and to t:'elieve the gt:'antees of the burden which it imposes, 
is a violation of the contract with the state, and is void 
as against public policy." 

This law has been stated many times both before and after the 

Thomas Case. It is hardly necessary to say that a railroad 

company has no more right to enter into an illegal contract than 

any other corporation or person. The term "illegal" as used in 

this context means a contract forbidden by a general rule of law 

such as that above-stated. A contract against public policy 

is "illegal" and may be struck down in a court of law. 

3. If the railroad seller and buyer refuse to disclose the 

terms of a sale and opet:'ating agreement to the state, no 

determination can be made in a timely manner as to whether the 

contract is hostile to the public interest. 

A writ of mandate for disclosure of the terms of the sale 



contrAct wOlllrl 1)1' hrought upon th<:'sl' grollnc1~; -- the :~t(Jtr, nnt! tilt· 

public hnv(· fl compelling right to know thC' snle terms and tilt' 

imp!Jct they wi 11 hAve, Rnd f\ qUAsi-public co q){) rFlt ion hl1;, the 

duty and obligation to disclose thc' terrns of sale of its public 

~;('rvice~. This ic~ particularly persuilsive since TCC procedure's 

may not make these documents available for inspection. 

The writ of mand~te is not aimed at preventin? the contract or 

the sale. It is intended to force disclosure only, for the 

purposes of measuring its impact upon public policy. 



Art. XV, §.1 CONSTITUTION OF MONTANA 

of this constitutioll, or wld('11 n!1lY 1)(' 1l!'t'!'aft(·1' ill('orporat('(l, wiJl'IW\'rr 
ill its opiuiuu it. nUIY Ill' illjurious tu tb., ('itiz('lIs of tlw stat<', 

Referencc!! 
('ill'" or rtpl'lit'd in Lt'\Vi~ Y. Nortllf'rn 

Parifi(' Hy. ('0" 3fi ~I ~Oi, ~j[), !l~ P 4(j!l; 
Ibrth v. PU"k, ::;1 .\l ·1 Hi, ·I::!I, 1:;::; P ::!~~. 

Collatcr:ll RcfcrcnccH 
CurporatiouH(;:::l3S, .n. 

lH C.,I,S. (",I'! ,"rilt ill,," ~ IHI. 
1:1 Am, .lllr, ~:':!I, l'oq'()rati()n~, §§ ~fi pi 

Bt'q. 

Hl'ill"t:lt"llIt'llt "I' rt'l',·n!.'d, forfl'it.'d. t'X 
I,irl'd or S\JHI"'lltit'oi eorl'oratt' eli:lrt('r :I, 

v:1lidatill!-; aets ill illl'·rllIl. l:t ALIt ~d 
1 :::':(1. 

Sec. 4. The legislative llssembly shall provich' by law that in all el.,(,­
tiolls for directors or trustees of illt:orporated companies, eY(~ry stoek­
holder shall have the ri/!ht to vote in p('rson or by proxy the numlH'I' of 
shares of ~tock own('d by him for as many pf'l'sons as there llre directors 
or trustees to be ell'l't('d, or to cumulate said shares, and give 011(' candidat(' 
as many ,'otes as the number of directors multiplied by the number of his 
shares of stock shall equal, or to distribute them, on the S!lIlle principlc', 
among as many candidates as he shall think fit, and such directors or 
trustees shall not be elected in any other manncr. 

Operation a.nd Effect 
Inasmuch as corporations are the crl'a' 

ture~ of statutc, it is within the power of 
the legislature to adopt either the share 
of stock or the individual owning stoek 
as the unit of voting power, unless re­
strainetl hy the conHtitution. Thc only con· 
stitutional provision upon the subject is 
found in this section, which establishes 
the share of stock as the unit of voting 
power in the election of trustees or dircc· 
tors of such corporations. Since this re­
striction is limited to a single purpose, the 
legislature is left free to establish eithcr 
the share or the individual as the unit for 
any purpose othcr than the election of 
trustees or directors. Smith v. Iron ~oun· 
tam Tunnel Co., 46 ~1 13, 15, 125 P 649. 

Refers Exclusively to Domestic Corpora­
tions 

Held, that section 4, article XV of the 
state constitution, declaring that enry 
stockholder shall ha VI' the righ t to vote 
hi~ shares at elections for dirrctors, refer~ 
exclusively to ,lomcstie corpor:ltion~_ AIII'Il 
v. Montana Refinillg Co., 71 ~1 105, 11!!. 
::!~7 P 58~. 

Collateral References 
CorporationsG= 19 i ·IV9, 283. 
18 C.J.S. Corporations §§ 547 et seq., i::O. 
13 Am. Jur. 5::!7, Corporations, § 48i. 

Sec. 5. All railroads shall be public highways, and all railroad, trans­
portation and express companies shall be common carriers and suhject 
to legislative control, and the legislative assemhly shall have thr p()\n'r 
to regulate and control by law the rates of charges for the transportation 
of passengers and freight by such companies as common carriers from 
one point to another in the state. Any association or corporation. organized 
for the purpose, shall havc the right to construct and operatp a railroad 
between any designated points within this state and to COllncet at the 
state line with railroads of other states and territories. Eyrry railroad 
company shall have the right with its road to inters{'ct, COllncct with, 
or cross any other railroad. 

Opera.tion and Effect 
Under this section and section 7 of this 

article, a railroad, though built by a pri· 
vate corporation, and with itR main line 
and spurs I,'unning convenient to private 
mines and orc houses, is none the less a 

public use, and may exercise the right of 
eminent dumain. Butte, Anaconda & Pa­
cific Ry. Co. v. Montana Union Ry. Co" 
16 ~ 504, 5::!5, 41 P 23::!. 

As one of the means of fostering and 
encouraging the development of the stntr'~ 
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CONSTlTtlTJON OF MONTANA Art. XV, ~ 7 

nJifu'r:' 1 r!·~fJllf(·t'~ 111 t,\ f'r\' rf':t~OIl;ddl' \\ : •. \", 

II", ""11:,111:111"" haH d, .. l:'rI'd tb:d all rilli­
n,;,<1< ,I::tli I ... I'ul.!i,· hi::!Jw;,,", IIlld :.11 
r::dro:l<l ",,1Il1,anl(', ,":lil h(' I'ul.li,' ":Irfl,'r". 
1\'1'1' \', 1':i\',,·lJ:d," ('ol'I'l'r Co., -11 :II ;,{I:l, 
!il~I, 110 l' ~:\7, 

RefcrCllCCS 
('dl'd "r "1'I>iil'd in ~Ialc t'X I'd, ::\ol:tn 

Y. H:il!\\ :1:' (·(llIlJI;!lIii'~. ~1 ~1 ~!!l. :::/11, ~:~ 
l' ti:::\: ,J,dIH y, ::\or:llI'rn P:H'tii(' H\'. ('t", 
4~ :II 11', ::t;, III Po:;::: City of ill'i(,lIa 
\', lI('it-n:l Li..::!Jt !i;, nv, Co .• G:l' 11 lO,~, l1!', 
~tl7 l' ::::7: Il" .. k:llnai, \'. XortbCT/I radii(' 
Ry, Co .• !'3 :If 3(;:;, 377, ~O P ~d ~SH; 
(':IHhin v, Xort!tPrn Pariik ny. Co" ~)fj 11 
H~, 103 et St'fl., ~S P ~d ~Hj:!. 

CollJ.tcral RefcrelH'e:1 
t'"rrll'r:I(..:=cl ,'I HI"I,; Hailr""d,,c':;:::"1 ,: ·14 

~ I, 
1:~ (' .• Ls. I':lffi. ['i \~: Ii, 7. 1.-, •. , ,lit'I!.: ';"'·1 

(' .• J.~. 1~:Illr();td', ,":"l' 'j "~ I:, ;dl, 
.t., .\111 .• fur. ~(';(;':,i~< H:ldJoad~. ~~ ~7S 

~\.I,So 

Pt'f':-:()II~ (·lIg:qo~l·d ill b\1:\ill~'!".."1 of rf'lltin:.!' 
WilfUl" \,phi('lt':1 without clri\"t'r~ (,lrl\'p if 
YOllr:o"oif sY .... I t'JlI!-1 I ;l'-l Nul',it·~t t.o rt'l..!uiati()H~ 
11' ('arril'r, 7 A Lit :':d ·11;;\, 

Hio:ltl of publ;,' utility to <1isI'olitillu(' 
li,"' or !,r:tlld, 011 o:rollud tit at it iH 1111· 
prnnla!.l", 10 ALn :!ll 11:!1. 

C:,rril'r'H ('t'rtitil':dl' of ron\'cnit'nt'l' and 
1I1'I"'"il\', fralll'hi",', or pl'rmit n~ ~llh.i",·t 
to trau,!'"r or cll,'ulIli>r:w('('. IG .\LIt :!t1 
sn 

Spc, 6, ::\0 railroad corporation. rxprt·~s or ot hn transportation com· 
pany, or tile les~l'{'s or mallag't'rs thereof, shall <:onsolidatr its stoek. prop­
erty or franchisl's. with any oth(,r railroad corporatioll, expre:ss or other 
trausportation l'Ull1p<lny, owning' or hayin;! lllldt'r its control a par:tllt'l or 
competin!i line; npither shall it ill allY mUllner unite its business or earn­
ings with the business or earnings of any other railroad corporation; nor 
shall any offieer of such railroatl. express or other transportatioll company 
aet as an offi('er of any other railroad, !'xpress, or other transportation 
company owuing or having" control of a parallel or competing' linr. 

Operation a.nd Effect between certain POillts along the line of 
One railroad company can lease its road the railway as II. sUbstituto for rail sen'icc, 

to a parallcl and competing road for a held not an evasion of the pro\'ision of this 
term of ten vears, and such a lease is not section of the constitution, prohibiting COll· 

a con~olidatlon of the two roads. State solitlation of parallel or competing railway 
ex reI. Xolan \" Railway Companies. !!1:11 or transportation companies. Fulmer v. 
:!~1. !!3~, 53 P 6~3. Board of Rai'lroad Commrs., 96 :11 ::!~, !!s, 

Id. \then two railroad companies havc ~8 P ::!d 849. 
but one common tcrminus, and are brought 
into com'[letition betwcen common terminal 
points by traffic arrangements with other 
roads, they are competing roads within the 
meaning of this section. 

Grunting of a certificate of necessity 
and cOll\'enience of the board of railroad 

References 
Cited or applied in ~lacGinnis v. Boston 

& M. C. C. & S. M. Co., 2!) :11 428, 433, 
i5 P 89. 

Collateral lteferences 
('ommissioners to a motor·truck compnny, CarriersC=>li; Railroadse=> Ii. 141. 
a subsidiary of and entirely owned by a 13 C,.LS, Carrier8 § 13; 74 C.J.S. Rail· 
rail way company, pel'lnitting it to operate rotl,ls §~ 1;;, ~:35. 

Sec. 7. .All individuals, associations, 'and corporations shall haye equal 
rights to have persons or property transported on allll oYer any railroad. 
transportation or express route in this state. No discrimination in charl!'es 
or facilities for transportation of freight or passengers of the same class 
shall be made by any railroad. or transportation, or express company, 
betwern persons or places within this state; but excursioll or comllluta­
tion tickets may bl' issueu and sold at special rates, proviued such rates 
are the same to all persons. No railroad or transportation, or express 
company shall be allowed to charge, collect, or receive, under penalties 
which the legislativc assembly shall prescribe, any greater charge or toll 
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Art. XV, § 8 CON~TITCTION OF MONTANA 

for t.h(' tr:tll:--pol'tatioll of frl'i!."lit "I' paS.""'Il!.'I'I':-- to all," plat'"~ or st<ltilill 1'1".1, 
its rlllltl' OJ' lilil'. thall it "har!.'!'s 1'111' tl", tr:lllc.port:ltioll "I' tli" S:IIII,· da' 
"r frei::!lt or pil"~I'll;!'TS to 1I1I:-' 111111'1' di~tallt pla('I' 01' statioll 111'''" it· 

rOllt(' or lillI' withill tliis stili!'. :\0 l'aiirfl:lll. ('X]>I'!'.'';, or tl';lJl~I"lrtatillll 1",11: 

pall.I', nor all:' 1(''-;sl'(\ 1l1;J1J:t!."'l', 01' loth,'!' "I!lpln:'!'!' tlJlTI'I,f. ;;llall ;IiI'" :IL' 

jJl'l'i'!'1'l'lll'(' to allY iudi\'idllal. :lssol'iallOll or l'l,rporatioil. ill flll'lIi.,!jillc~ "dl" 
or motive pO\\,('I', or for tl\(' tr::llsportatioll ,d' IT\OI1I'Y or (llli"r l'XPI"'.'-." 11I,,!:,r 

Operation and Effcct 
A railroad <,olllpall~' 111:1\' not gr:lllt to 

one pl'r~on tliP exriu,i\'(' right to the u~c 
of a purtion of it~ ueput platform to de· 
liver pa!-l:"WTI(!f'TS fl{'partit1~. :llId to TP('(\i\"(' 

and solicit the patronage of in(,olllin~ pas· 
sengers, to the exriusion of all other per· 
SOilS from the exereise of such riehts, as 
su('11 grant is against public poliry and 
contr:1.ry to the provisions of this section. 
:Montana Union ny. Co, v. Langlois. 9 .u 
41!.l, .!3~, ~4 r ~O!.l. 

Thi~ provision. when conHiuerrcl in con· 
nection with section 5 of this article, 
domonstrates that the constitution, in its 
letter, its spirit, nnd its policy as well, 
c1ass~s all rnilroads. with their feeders. as 
public highways, sub.iect to U~l' by the 
puhlic of right, amenable to the laws gO\·· 

ernillg common carriers forever forbidding 
all obnoxious favoritisms betwP!'lt all\' who 
desire to use such highways. This ~tablc 
written policy is doubtless the outl:;ro'l'l'th 
of pernicious systems of discrimin~ tion and 
prderences which railrond corporations 
may hnve indulged in throughout the land 
where their powers arc U1u£'strained by 
constitution or other restriction. Butte, 
Anaconda & Pacific Ry. Co. v. Montana 
Union Ry. Co., 16 M 504, 526, 41 P 23~; 
John v. Northern Pncific Ry. Co., 4~ !II 
18, 36, III P 632. 

This section and the cases of Rose v. 
Northern Pacific Ry, Co., 35 M 70, 88 
P 767 and Brian v. Oregon Short Line R. 
R. Co., 40 M 109, 105 P 489, recog'Ilize tbe 
distinction between a ticket sold at the 
regular fnre and one sold at a reduced fare 
or special price, Miley v. Northern Pacific 
Ry. Co., 41 M 51, 55, 108 P 5. 

As one of the means of fostering and 
encouraging the development of the state's 
mineral resources in every reasonable way, 
the constitution has declared that all per· 
80ns shall have equal right to have persons 

or prol"'rt.'" traJl~:p(lrtl'd Oll :1I1d O\'t'r ~\!~\ 

r:lilr""d. KiPi' v. 1':l\'i, .. D:t1y COl'I,,'r C .. :. 
41 :II .i":', :;1:1,11(1 f' ~::;. 

TI! Vi1'\\' of tlli~ "'4'('rioll, pf(,\'idiJl!~ ti. r 

all in,li\'id\lal~ shaH hav/' eqllal rit.:h!~ I, 

b,' tran~port"d o\'j'r all\' railro:ttl irr i!" 
~t:lt(·. pro\ Id(·d til;,t t'':('\;r~iHIl or ('(llltllf\1:,l 

tion ti('ket~ may 1)(' i~"ll"ll an(l sold 0' 
Rpe<'i:ti rates. seetion ;~·ul:;, makillL: 1t till 

lawful for anv comlllon rarrier to "iI:"", 
,,)1'\' 1,,'r'Oll fo'r allY til'ket a ~fl'att'r ":~1I 
than is ch:tr!:;!'!l for a similar ticket or' 'i" 
same c1asg, and seetion !.l4·35·~5:!, m:.tkillL 

en'ry railroad corl'omtioll which fai Is !, 

obsen'c any of the duties prescribeu ":­
law in reference to railroads subject tf' :I 

finc, etc" the giving of all free passes, '" I! r. 
certain exceptions ret'ogniz('tl hy law, i' 
prohibited. so tbat the carriage of a r:<:' 
sengH I.oy a railroad company on a p:,:" 
issued without compensation to the "11\ 
ploy!'" IIr' :lllUth!'r railro:lI! COtnI'llll\' ,.\'1,,, ' 
issued similar free passes for usc by tilt' 
formrr company's employl'cs is illl'l!:t!, :11;.1 
hence n provision therein exempting tL,' 
carrier from liability for injuries l'aUSt',j 
by its negli~cnce was a nullity, Jobn \' 
Xorth£'rn Pacific Ry. Co., 4!:! MIS, :r.. 
111 P 63~. 

Id. It is not pprmitt('(l to :1 r:lilr0,,'] 
company arbitrarily to classify tho patrOl:.; 
of its road. E\'en the le:ri9lativ~ :l.s,~mpl:'. 
in making classifications for t:lx:t:tion and 
license purposes, must exercise a W:l><J1U 

nble discretion in so doing. 

References 
Doncv v. Northern Pacific Ry. Co. rt 

aL, 60 if :200, :!:26, 1!.l9 P 43!:!. 

Collateral References 
C:lrri('rsC=>13, ]!)S·~OO. 
13 C.J.S. Carriers § 348 et seq, 

D"dation h~' carrier in transportation "~. 
prop('rty. 33 ALn ~d 145. 

Sec. 8. No railroad, express, or other transportation company, in ('xi,.;!· 
ence at the time of the adoption of this constitotion, shall havC' the beneri t 
of any future legislation, without first filing in the office of the seert'tary (If 
state an acceptance of the provisions of this constitutiQu in bindinl,i furm. 

Colla.tera.l References 
Carrierse::>5. 
13 C.J,S. Carriera § IV. 
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PLEASE LEAVE PREPARED STATEMENT WITH SECRETARY. 
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VISITORS' REGISTER 

BUSINESS AND LABOR COMMITTEE 

BILL NO. HOUSE BILL NO. 832 DATE MARCH 16, 1987 

SPONSOR REP. BUDD GOULD 

-----------------------------~------------------------~--------
NAME (please print) REPRESENTING SUPPORT 
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IF YOU CARE TO WRITE COMMENTS, ASK SECRETARY FOR WITNESS STATEMENT F~ 

PLEASE LEAVE PREPARED STATEMENT WITH SECRETARY. '---



VISITORS' REGISTER 

BUSINESS AND LABOR COMMITTEE 

BILL NO. DATE HARCH 16, 1987 

SPONSOR REP. BUDD GOULD 

-----------------------------~------------------------1--------- -------
NAME (please print) RESIDENCE SUPPORT OPPOSE 
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IF YOU CARE TO WRITE COMMENTS, ASK SECRETARY FOR WITNESS STATEMENT FORM. 

PLEASE LEAVE PREPARED STATEMENT WITH SECRETARY. 
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BILL NO. 

SPONSOR 

VISITORS' REGISTER 

BUSINESS AND LABOR 

HOUSE BILL NO. 863 DATE 

REP. NORM WALLIN 

COMMITTEE: 

r,1ARCH 16, 1987 

------------------------~--------
NAME (please print) REPRESENTING SUPPORT 
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OPPOSE 

. / 

./ ."-
/ 

----.------------+--------------;-------t-~--

. I / 

IF YOU CARE TO WRITE COMMENTS, ASK SECRETARY FOR WITNESS STATEMENT FO ,. 
PLEASE LEAVE PREPARED STATEMENT WITH SECRETARY. 

rC::-ll 



VISITORS' REGISTER 

BUSINESS AND LABOR COMMITTEE 

BILL NO. 
House Bill 863 DATE March 16, 1987 

SPONSOR Rel? Norm Wallin 

-----------------~-----------~------------------------ r---------
NAME (please print) REPRESENTING SUPPORT 
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IF YOU CARE TO WRITE COMMENTS, ASK SECRETARY FOR WITNESS STATEMENT FORM. 

PLEASE LEAVE PREPARED STATEMENT WITH SECRETARY. 

CS-33 



VISITORS' REGISTER 

BUSINESS AND LABOR COMMITTEE 

BILL NO. SENATE BILL NO. 52 DATE MARCH 16, 1987 

SPONSOR SENATOR ROBERT BROWN 

-----------------------------1---------------------.- --- --------- -------
NAME (please print) REPRESENTING SUPPORT OPPOSE 
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IF YOU CARE TO WRITE COMMENTS, ASK SECRETARY FOR WITNESS STATEMENT FO~ 

PLEASE LEAVE PREPARED STATEMENT WITH SECRETARY. 

CS-33 
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EX PArt. NO. 392 (SUb-NO.1) 

• 
---~.~-------.. -----.... ---------.. --------------------------~---':':~; ~:~A:~:·:.;!l SI:.'HONS, QOn<:urr~ng: 

! woul~ have granted the notice requirement proposed by aome 

statea. I cannot agree w1tn the cajorit1'1 conclusion that the~. 

has been no ohow1ni ot a benetit trom & notice and comment 

perio~. Recentll. State gover~ent.h&v. b.come actively 

1nvolve~ 1n att~aat1ng new bus1neaae. and help1nS ma~s1nal 

bUSinesses alread1 there. New tt&1.,lroads !:lay still nave to oompll 

with ce~~aln State laws or r"ula~1ona dealln; wlth such ~at~ers 

as 1noar~oration. and some ~1 need help in t!nanctn& new 

operations Or locatins new shippers to the1~ 11nes. A .impl •• 

1nex~ens1ve notia, provision directed toward desl.nat,d State 

rt11 oparat!ons. 

!x~epc fQr thf I~all di3&ir.~mene axpressed above, I !pp~ove 

t~1' ala •• tXlmpt1Qft. ~5 '~e ~ee1atOft se4't=. it will .~e~u~~,. .. . 
4nd ennanoe sev.rsl soala of the national rail ~o11c1. !h!~ 

'~e~pt10n !s desi;ned to enoou~a,e v1a~le new class II! 

railroads. In order to ~&ke the system wOrk, however, la~,e 

r&ilroaas muat h.lp. rhel m~st con&1d.r !h. opeCial rin~noial 

~rQduee. T~ ;~omOt. eh. national ~a11 ;0110y &~C :he ~ubl!c 

interest, lars. ra11roada ahc~ld. when pOSSible, quote and 

participate in 301nt ~&t •• wnich prov1de fair d1visions to the1~ 

new aho~t 11ne oonnections. 

'-... :. 

• 
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~ Parte No. 19~ (SUQ-NO. T) 

I believe exe.pcioa is app~opriate for t~e ct.a, ot 

trana'cciosa I.a.~all, aa.aeiated ~Lth the •• eabli,bDent. or 

eOQciauactoa ot abo~r lia. rlil •• ~vic.. S~ch iat"~.tI4 

c~la'4etioa. b ••• evaco.aTil1 ia~lu~.d ,~opol.l. tor Icqui.ition 

o~ .ubaticutioQ, o'.~lcioa. and coatrol eoa_in.d vlcb ia~id.at.l 

trad~·I· rl.bc, .Ir •••• ac •••• v.ll a, a.d •••• 'y tie.acla, 

aUlase."atl. a.colahi~, che 'a •• d co fac;iUcue coatta ... el, 1.la 

coapecici ••• rall .e,vie., VI havI ia the p •• c =u.to •• rl11 

"aaC.d •••• peion f~o. r.l •• lqc lelcuc •• on & ca •• by el.e ba.i, 

to acbie.e chae purpa'e bl,ad on approprilt. tindla •• uader 

Sectioe 10'0.5. 

01 tho,. ca ••• , but ahoulcl !.!l be reid to aili!aa",I" tho •• aGre 

tap,aliye .itultioal vhtch Ir. noe of Limited ,cope. ~ar 

oeh.rvi •• without ~~e~.rft tor ,oclacL.l ~ark.t ~bu.e.l! 

Ko~.ov.r, ~hile 1.IBpcio~ i. approprilce. I ~. ptrluad.d b, 

certaiD coma.at. that Lc ,hould includt •• 'yi~. of Docie. v~ 

operltional intor.atLo~. Sueh iDlor~.tion&l Bocic. would prov\Qe 

kcovlld •• to li~ tbol •• eonomLellL, icclrl".d ia I.alulcial th. 

ia~.ct aad yiabilic1 ol th, propoald eraDlaation" 

17 St •••••• 10 ~o, 30439 cuii & Xi ••• l.a. Colt •• Purcba •• 
hnpUoa I.e.c. 1.lld (aot pri'UU) uf'lilid J,IDuur 2, IUS 
.Da ID 10. ~'6i ChicIJlo C,nC. , PIC, I.R. Co. - Putchl" 
Tracke.t Richtl led i,curietl' EWIBpeloa I (eoc p~[RC.d) 
,ar •• d Sept,.b.r '7. /i43 IDd II (aoc prlacld) •• rvld Dlc'.~'r 
14, 19S" In boc~ c •••• the Coe.L •• loa ulet •• ,.l, Ir.atld 
,~ •• pcion.. !ov ••• ,. it did .0 ia •• c~.'a,c.ac •• oa11 .ft.t 
co •• eacin, ioY.,ei,ation lad di,co.lry eoupllci vith thl 
lub.equlat wichdrawal of op~o.itioa r.lllecias aliocilCld 
settlement 0: m.rket i"ue. al1Qwias the Commis.lon to lind 
and conelud4 Chat the propo.ed tttn.~c~ions ~.t* •••• nti.l:y 
tree tro~ poeantial ~ar~e( 4buae, tad •• d. h~d tho~e 
:; t eo e u ra. r: ,a n c: • J n. 0 C 0 C {" \1 r ?' fo (1 ,. ~ #0 ", "', .; (\" L# tIl' r r1 ., ( ... ;.. ~ l'r. ",. ,." 
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~x Parte NO. 392 (Sub-No.1) 

1!naLly, I do noc ,hart C~e majority's 8nalyai, of e=ploy.e 

protlction ila~ea. Altnouen Seceion 10901, omp~oye, proteCtive 

condition •• re Qat~er. within the Co •• i •• i~ol. dilcrlcLoD, chi, 

IXI~ption £ail. to lieher Irtlcul~~e·th. crit.ria Df id.ntify ch. 

cl~cu •• e.nci' upon whicb .ucb di.cr.cion i. 1.lfell.d in favor o~ 

• th ••• ·coadiciQn •• lather, the Coeai.,ion in •••• ac. find. chec 

it ba. 40e impo.ed luch condition. in che ,e'C. and hoLda chiC Ie 

IDC 1c 1,.cI. 40 n •• d co do 10 ill the fl.lcure. IlCboulb i.e do ... 

al1u4e to cbe pOI.ibilic1 ia In h~xcraor'in&r1 Cal •• n 

dle1li04. ,.idinci. rlClnC Co •• i •• loa aftd judl~ill l,pro.ll tor 

'. ch • .i.=podC10ft ol pr:ocee.ci. •• cotldiCial\l In lecch. 10'0 I c:a .... i/ 

Mor.oyer. thi. e ••• ptlon pr •• ua •• chIC ,11 r.ll.IDC 

cr:lnslccicuu hll vieldn S'Ct!'':!ft 1090 I. Ha"''''f, pri.or c .... 

•• !hace chat hc:tioa'! 1343 lIay .'Ppt, co .. pICI:' of eha 

inc •• raced cran.actlon. l,a.raLly ~ropO'ld. Th~' labor 

proc.ccien 11 requLr,4.31 .. . -
the •• jorit1 ••••• co yl.v Chi labor ,rol:ece,on i"u, oel1 

~n the coat •• c ot •• ploy ••• aa ~.ial r.pr •• eaced by • labor 

or.aailltios a~d ae a ••••••• uc of th. co.t iD~.C:C b ••• d OD 

ft'loctac.d labor .Ir •••• nc •• 

y S .... 1., ~'U'nlo & si!vncon !C.C.~. Co .• 4uuhirioft , 
opaucioa. JU ICC Hz (1979$. IU.'. IUA T. iI.s. 69' 12d alS 
( IOCll CLr. IU3); Putr!. Tr\lck !tall", .. _.1\4! ui,i.tioft Ind 
Op.rlcloA, , •• tCe % I 'atf. ~ P'CI • of State at 
tlii~ot. Y. a.s. ~04 Tld 519 (7ch CLr. ! "~i, •••.• 1,0 
Cadillac. Lake CLcy ~y C~ •• AcqyLaieioft & Operaciotl. 320 tee 
617 (1964). 

L' Sa ••• , •• rn ~o, 306&2. K'R •• ~~ill P'p,r Co. - e.ew~cion 
(noe $lrlnc.lI) ser.,.d Au,.,.c ii, !iiS ""d':l) ~o. 50657. G~"ft 
!!l!l.s ~\H.l l)eveLooaent. :01:. , :hillieoche Souther:! l'.a~Q 
£e.:.. lupl'a. 

- , J ~ 
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f',Ardie, coae 1.~.et b •• ed 10181'oe 

•• r •••• at. are iQlccur.te. 

COQllquaQt1y •• a,u.peLon. 

a-llece! •• ba~'A'nLQI 

I~ -, Yiev. cbe decision OD the esploy., pro~e~cLan i"ye i, 

overbroad lad ~ithouc lub.tancial e.i4.ati.ry Iypport to~ it, 

coaclu.ioa··ll the cl.,a exe.peion need aoe include a bLlake, 

~ ~rolp.ctlv. tindiac chit I.ploy •• proclcciv. coaditionl .rt 

unftec"I·~7· fhi, approacb do •• little to r.duct che pro.ptcc. 

ot t~cure l~cil.cion ftn4 jeopardize. ehe ben.tic. chi, ,xlapcion 

oebervil' •• eka co pro.idl by "eILie,cina eoaciQ~'~ ,.11 

tranlporeacion •• rvice.!! I vould have pr.f.rred di.pO.iCion ot 

chi, "'UI on a bali, ~b.c aLLow, • et.1 11.iced ~yb.i.,ioa lad .. . 

nellpc ioe .1.1 Tbl., t bllieve yould avoid Chi aor. cOllplex • 

. , 
.:' 

11 tbl dlei,Loa al.o tail, co .4d~ ••• t ••• dla' procld~r'. an4 
burd.q of Icool ia the ••• aC rl ... otaci04 L • • ou.ht iD amy 
~articular lD.caeee to which tbl ela,. ,a •• ,tioa may arauably 
"1'1,. '-.. ". 

5/ S .. •• 1., 110. 30137 Hartland Hid1alld Croup. Inc:. -' h'.ption 
- (not priDt.d) sU'Y.d Sepc •• bar i9. 191j, rlOptnillC cllmuG (Clot: 

pthe.4) setv.d It.reh 14. 1985. uvf.." Bled KI,' 17. IU~ m 
v !CC C~.e ~o. 8,-ll04 (D.C. Cir.). vOlurtf.rily r.open.d by 
Cow~~4sion (not ptiated) s.rved October 3. l~a5. 

;/ ct ~otor C~r:Ler !xe.~cion ~c ~~ era 1186. I ~t !es.; ~OdifY~~J 
Ex Part. ~a. SS (Sub-~o. 57), ~~~occion ~f Cer~ain 
T;a"saccio~s Und~r 4~ U.S.C. I l!~j. tc~ 2d. sa:ved ~ece~~er 
II. )')110. 
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~x parte NO 392 (Sub-No.1) 

AP~ENOIX 

Title 49, Subtitle S, Chapter X, Part 1150 of the COd& of 
:~d&ral aeQulaticns ~lll ~e ~mended 4S tollowsl .. 

1150.31 
1150.32 
1150.33 
1150.34 

sucoart 0 - ~xemot ~ransaction5 

Scope ot exemption. 
Procedures and relevant data •• 
Intormaticn to be contained in notice. 
Format tor caption 5~ma~f. 

subpart D exempt Transactions 

1150.31 Scope of exemption. 

t~c.pt as lnd1cate~ below, thts Gxe~pt!on appliee ~o all 
acquisiUon. antS o;>erations under s"ction 10901 (See 11S0.1, 
!!:!.m" This exemption dso includ.", (1' acqUhtt'ion t:ly a 
nonearrier of rail property that would'be operated by a third 
party, (2) operation by a new carrier of rail property acquired 
~y a tnire ~arey, (3) a change in o~aratore on the I1n., and (4) 
acquisition of inc1dental trackaqa riQhts. tncidental trackage 
ri9nts include the ;rant ot trac~age rights by the seller, or the 
assignment ot traCkage riQhts to operate over the line Qe a thi~d 
~ar~y that ~CCur at the time of the exempt acquisition o~ 
oper!tion. T~is exemption dees not apply w~en a class ! railroad 
aDandons a line and another claas t railroad t~en ac~uir&s ~~e 
li~e i~ a ~roposal ~hat ~ould result in A major market extension 
as def~ned at 49 C.r.R. ll80.lee). 

Ocher exemptions that may ~e relevant to a ~rQPosal ~nder 
~hia Suepa~t are the exemption for concrol at 49 C.l.R. 
11SO.2Cdlll) and (2), and the exemption !rom securities 
r=;ulation at ~9 C.F.R~ I115. 

1150.32 Pt"ocedul'es 'and ~elevant dates 

Ca) To quallty !Ol' this exemption, applicant must file a 
ve~ified notice ~roYiding details about the t~ansaction, 
and a brief caption summary, confo~ing to the format in 
1150.34, for pUQlication in the F.dera~ Re91ster. 

(0) T~. exempt10n will De effective 7 days Itter the notice 
is filed. The Commission, tnrouQh the irector of t~e 
Of~ic.o! ~~oeeedings, wtll publisn a ~tice 1~ the 
F@deral Regiscer wi~hin 30 d4YS of the f11ing. A change 
~n operators would follow the provisions at 49 C.r.R. 
1150.14. and notice mUSt be 9iven to Shippers. 

ee) rf the notice contains false Or mi$leadino info~ation, 
the exemption is void ab 1nitin. A petition to revoke 
uncer 49 U.S.C. l050S(d) does not automatically Stay the 
exem~tion. 

llSO .33 Information to be cOntained in notica",_ •. 

(a) t~e full name ~nd address of the ~pp1icant: 

(0) the name. addresS. and t~le?hOne number ot the 
rep~esent~tiye of tne dPpli~3nt who 5hould rac.ive 
cor~es£lo"d8ncCt: 

ee) 4 ;tatement ~~~t: an ~~re.ment has. ~Cen reached O~ 
~et311s aeout ~hel'l ~n 4gr~ement ~li! ~e ~9a~hed: 

.. 
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ex Parte NO, 392 (Sub-"Io. 1) 

(d) the operator of the p~Qperty: 

( e) 4 bcief summary at; eta i;a·o~QS.c:I tranllill,c:t ~on, inl:l;Jd i.n9 
(1) the name and address of the rll111:'0'4<1 trllneferring 
the sub,ect propetty, (li) the proposed t1me 8cnedule 
for eon.V~Ation at ehe t~lInsaction, (iii) the 
~ile-po.t. of the suoject property, 1ncludin; any ~rAnch 
lin •• , An~ (iu) ~he '0 •• 1. rOute miloo ;:'wLIlY 41J4ULI:IICI: 

(f) a map ~h&t cle&~ly ind1oat •• the ar.a eo oe served, 
lncludin; o~iQlns, te~in1, .tations, citi.s, countie~, 
and States, and 

1150.34 CaPtion Summary 

The caption SWlllllary \\'lust be 1n tne follow11~Q form. The 
intormation .ym~oltz.d by num~er, 18 identified in the ~.y belowt 

INT!!:RSTATt COMMERCE COHMISSIOI~ 

~OTICE OF EXEMPTION 

Pinance DQcket No. 

(1) has filed a netice of exe~p:ion to ell (3)'. lin. 
bet..,e.n (4). COlMlenu must be filed wi th tne Cmllm1ssion and 
se~ved on (51. (6). 

Th. notice is tiled un~e~ ,~ C.r.R. 1150.31. If the notice 
contains tal.e or ~isleadLno information, t~. a,~emption is void 
30 initio. Petition .. to "evoke the exemption urldar 49 U.S.C. 
TIrS05(a) lII&y be tUed at Any time. Tne !1l1nq Clf a petition to 
revoke will not. &U.to""tLCAlly Itay ena t"anSAcUon. 

Sy tne Commission, Cha1rman aradison, Vice Chairman Simmon, 
Commi.sioners Taylor, sterrett, Andre, L4mooley, and Strenio. 
Vice Ch.1~.n Simmons concurr.~ with a separate expres.ion. 
Ccsmmi.s1oner tamboley concurred 1n part, and dil,sentad in part 
w1tn a .eparate expression. 

James fl. Sayn. 
SeCr.tary 

(SEALI 

Key to symbols: 

(1) Name of .ntity acquirin; or operatinq tne l1ne, Or 
Doth. - •.• 

(2) Tne type ot transaction, ~, to acquire, cp.rate, or 
botn. 

(3) Th. trAnsferor. 

(4) Oese~1e. the l1ne. 

!!l petitioners r.p~ ••• ntatiY., a~dr.s., And tel.pho~e 
n1.Ul\Oer. 

(61 Cro •• reference to Other class eXQm?t~ons ~eln~ used. 
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THE OEC1Sl0~ WILL BE !~CLUOED 'IN TilE BOUND VOLUMES Of' TH£ 

ICC 2~ SE~!ES or PRINTED REPORTS 

INTERSTATE: COM)1£RCf.:: COH~n SS!ON 

Ex PlS!:'te ~O. 392 (Sub-Nt'). 1) 

SERVICE DA E 
JAN 15 1986 

CL~S5 EXEMPT!O~ fOR THe ACQU:SITICN AND OPERATION OF RAIL LINE~ 
UNOER 4~ u.s.c. 10901 

Decided: December 19, 1985 

~he Commission _dopts final rulos exe~tinq from ~egulation s11 
A~quisitions and ope~atlons under ~9 u.S.C. 10901, e~cept 
w~ere a clas. t railroad aOandons a line and &not~er class I 
railroad then acquires tlle.Une where t.he transaction 
results in a major market extension~ 

De~IstoN 
" , 

BY ~BE COMMISSIONI 

on August 28, 11a5, we pu~lish.d a Kotlee of Propose4 
Rules (NPR) (SO Fed. Reg. 31880) to ~xempt from reQu~atiOn 
acquisitions and oparac1ons / under 49 U.S.C. 10901. I 

.. ~oncArrier$ require CommiGel"on approval uncler section 10901 to 
·acqulre or operate 4 rail Line in interstate commerce. exiSting 
carriers require Ap~roval under section 10901 to Acquire or 
o9~r~te a line owned by 4 noncarrier ~nd to acquirJ and operate 
?reviously aoandoned lines of an exi5t1nQ carrier. / 
~c~ proe.-Con5truct., A~g. Or Ooer. R. tinis, 365 :.C.C. 
516, 518 (1982) (Aonlicatien ~ro~.), ~nd 49 C.F.R. 11S0.1. 
S.etion 10901 also ;overns a cnange 1n op.rato~s. The 
regu15t.ions 90y.rning section 10901 tranlac~lon$ are set forth at 
49 C.E'.R. 1150 • 

The NPR ~xpanded a ~r09os41 filed by Anacostia , ?acific 
Cvr? (APel ~eekin9 exemp~iQn for noncarrie~ acqui$itions And 
operation~, ~here the noncarrier ~ould ~e a class tII carrier 
after eoml;lletion ot tne eransoicclon. with one except.ion, the NPR 
proposed ~~ exempt frQm regulation all acquiSitions and 
operations under .~ U.S.C. 10901, including: (1) acquisition of 
tracka9- ri~hts ~overn.~ by 10901: (1) acqUiSition by A 
nonearrier of rail ~rQperty tnat ~cu14 De operated ~y a third 
partYJ (3) operation by a n.~ carrier of rail property acquired 
~y.a third pArty: and (4) a cnange ~n operatore on th. line. the 
wx.mpr.icn would not. Apply when another class I railroad abandons 
a 11n. and a class I railroad then ac~uires the line in a ' 
tran~action that would r •• ult 1n a major market extenSion IS 
defined at 49 C.F.R. 1180~l(C). 

fhe NPR proposed to amend the reoulaelons at 49 C.r.A. 1150 
Dy 4ddlng Subpart 0, txe~2t T~!n,aetions. Th. pro~o.ed 
reQul.t~on. requir.d the ;~rrno 0: 4 notic. of exemption that 

1/ The terms ·acquir.~ and ~cp.~ate· inclUde ·1nt.rests in 
railroad 11n •• o~ I l •••• r exten~ ~han f •• 4im~1. own.~Bhtp, .u~h 
••• 1 •••• or a riqht ~o op.~.te. 

2/ fhis ?ropoeal does not include railro4d :onstru~tion, w~ich is 
also ooverned by sect!on ~090l. 

3/ ~c~u'eition of art Jc:i~. :!!l li~. wh.rw ~~th ~~'ler lnd !.l~or 
i~e c.rr1.ra 1~ ~ov.,~.d ~y ~~ ~.5.C. 11343. 
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Opinion by Judie Noonan 

Petition for lReview 
of a Decision oi the Interstate Commerce Commission 

SUMMARY 

RaUroed. 

Petition for review of decision of the Interstate Commerce 
Commission. Affirmed in pan and remanded in part. 

1 
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This action arises from the [nlerstate Commerce Commis­
sion'. (Commission) refusal to impose labor protective con­
ditions on intcrvcnor Railtcx. and its nc:wly-formed and 
wboUy-owncd subsidiary, the San Dieao & Imperial Valley 
n.a..&.. 0 ... '""" .. .1-... (1_ ..... ;..1). 'PL.. i.luL. - ... _UMu& "I"u~".l .. 

Development Board (MTDB) selected Imperial to replace 
Kyle Railways' wboUy-owned subsidiary. Transportation 
Company as the provider of common carrier freiaht service 
for the Southern Califomia lines in question. The Commis­
SiOD granted Imperial's petition for an exemption from labor 
protective condition., 

111 It is undisputed that Imperial was not a carrier prior to 
its mlkins the contract to operate the tracks in question. (21 
While it is true that 49 U.S.C. § 10901 only mentions a line 
that is extended or additional. the Commission hu not 
unreasonably interpreted the statute to include a contraet to 
operate an existiulline. (3) Once the transaction is classified 
as fallina within section 10901 t the Commission bas discre­
tion as to whether or not to impose labor protective concU­
tions. This court cannot say that the Co~mission abused its 
discretion in declining to impose the conditions. 

(4) MTDB. Kyle and Transportation Company occupy a 
position ana10gus to that of a vendor in the transfer of opera­
tions to Imperial. Petitioner Railway Labor Executives' Asso. 
ciation should have the opportunity to attempt to make an 
exceptional showing to justify labor protection as to MTDB, 
Kyle., and Transportation Company. 

COUNSEL 

John 0'8. Clarke, Washington. D.C., for the petitioner. 

Dennis Statlcs. Wasbinaton, D.C .• for the respondents. 
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RAlLWi\Y LuoR EXECUTIY'£S ASS'N v. ICC 3 

P. Lawrence McCaffrey, Jr., Washinaton, D.C., for the 
respondent-intervenofl. 

OPINION 

NOONAN, Circuit ludie: 

Railway Labor Executives' Association (RLEA) petitions 
for a review of the Interstate Commerce Commission (the 
Commission) refusal to impose labor protective conditions 
OD RaUtex and its subsidiary, the San Diego & Imperial Val­
ley Railroad Company, Inc. (Imperial). We qree with the 
Commission that Imperial is a new carrier exempt under 49 
U.S.C. § 1981 from the mandatory labor protective provi­
sions of 49 U.S,C. § 11343 and that the Commission did not 
abUIC its discretion in declinm, to impose such conditions. 
We remand the case to the Commission to permit RLEA to 
petition the Commission under Section 10S0S(d) to revoke 
its denial of labor protection u to related carriers and to per­
mit the Commission to consider SUcJ:l a petition if it is filed. 

Rl1ltv_,",..,1 , .. ~+h •• _OI ..... ftA. C! ... n:ao" ..... .a • ..: •••• 
Eastern Railway (Railway), rormerl~' operated the lines in 
question in Southern California. Railway was a subsidiary of 
the Southern PaciDc Transportation Company (SP). After a 
tropical storm struck the San Dicao region and damaaed a 
portion of Railway's lincs in 1976. SP sought to abandon the 
entire operation; its application was denied by the Commis­
sion. Sp then sold the stock of Railway to the Metropolitan 
Transit Development Board (MTDB) with MTOB agreeing 
that common carrier freight service would be provided by a 
short line operator under a lease and management contract. 
MTDB selected Kyle Railways, Inc. (Kyle) to operate the 
lines. This arrangement was approved by the Commission in 
1979. Railway continued to be the legal owner of the lines. 
Kyle operated the lilles through its whoUy-owned subsidiary 
Transportation Company (Transportation). 
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Operanna results were disappointina and in late 1983 
Transportation sought approval to discontinue its service and 
Railway souaht abandonment of service. Their joint applica­
tion was denied by the Commisaion on April 30. 1984. 
MTDB then solicited proposals to replace Kyle and its sub­
sidiary. Railtex, Inc .• I Texas-bucd freiaht CIt leuina COm­
pany. applied to be the replacement thtoup its newly·formed 
and whoUy-owned subsidiary t Imperial. MTDB accepted this 
proposal. Imperial petitioned for an exemption from labor 
protective conditions. On October 7, 1985 the Commission 
puted this request. 

Issues. Is Imperial as a new carrier exempt from the man .. 
datory labor protective condition. imposed by 49 U.S.C. 
H 11343. 113471 . 

Did the Commission abuse its discretion in refusin8 to 
impose labor protective conditions? 

(t J Analysis. It is undisputed that Imperial wai not a car­
rier prior to its makin, the contract to operate the tracks of 
R.ailway. Under established law a new carrier's applieation to 
operate is treated by the Commission under Section 10901. 
_____ ••• ___ •• _________ • __ • ,_. _. .. L_ • •• t l .. , l .• 

11343 has been construed to apply only to acquisitions 
involvinl two or more existing carriers, fiot to a transaction 
between a carrier and a new entrant. RLEA v. ICC. 784 F.2d 
959.968 (9th Cir. 1986); accord. RLEA v. United Stales. 791 
F.ld 994, 1004 (2nd Cir. 1986). Under these precedents there 
can be no doubt that Section 10901 was the correct section to 
apply in this case. 

(2) RLEA in its brief stresses that the Congress in 
§ 11343(a)(2) spolce "directly to the type of transaction" here 
involved, namely "a contract to operate propeny of another 
carrier," in contrast § 10901(a)(3) refen only to approval to 
"operate an extended or additional railroad line." But while 
it is true that § 1090 I only mentions a line that is "extended 



or additional," the Commission hu not unreasonably inter­
preted the atatute to include a contract to operate an exiltina 
tine. Such interpretation is appropriate when the Commis­
sion it dea1ioa with a aOIl-carfter 'that it *"mil1l an entrant 
and 10 hu DO emtina lines of its own. We cannot .. y that the 
Comraiaion's interpretation of the statute was arbitrary or 
uureuonable. Chevron USA Inc. y" Natural Resources Def~1Ue 
Council, Inc., 467 U.S. 837, 104 ~~.Ct. 2778, 81 L.Ed.2d 694 
(1984). 

(31 Once the transaction is classified II falliDi within 
§ 10901, the Commission hu discretion as to whether or not 
to impose labor protective conditions. RLBA points to seri­
ous hardship suft"ered by senic,r employees of Railway 
because of the Commission declinilll to impose these eondi· 
tions. It is, however, within the authority of the Commission 
to balance the erect of ita decision on railway labor qainst 
the COltS that such conditioDl would impose on the carrier. 
Given the financial difIlcu1ties of runniDi this railroad, we 
cannot say that the Commission abused its discretion in 
declinina to impose the conditions. The Commission's brief 
conelusory statements justifyi.nl hs decision are, in the con­
text, enouah, even if they are Mbarely suillcient." RLEA v. 
ICC, 784 F.2d 9S9, 971 (9th Cir. 1986). 

(4) MTDB, Kyle and TrallspOration occupy a position anal­
ogous to that of a vendor in the transfer of operations to 
Imperial and Railtex. Precedent exists for imposing labor 
protective conditions on a vendor. Durango, 363 I.e.c. 
295-296 (1979). When the Commission did not discuss at all 
the propriety of imposing labor ptotections on a vendor, its 
orders were remanded for consideration of this point. RLEA 
v. ICC 184 F.2d 9S9, 971 (9th Cir. 1986). The failure to 
address the issues. to articulate tile relevant factors, and to 
balance them was held to make the orderS arbitrary and capri­
cious. Even thouah by rule of the Commission no protective 
conditioDs will now be imposed "a:; a matter of course" on the 
vendor, the l'\lle. recognizes that ~lD. ~?C.ceptionai showing of 
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labor protection miaht be justified. Class Exemption for the 
C01l$tructioft and Operation o/Rail Lilies, 49 U.S.C. § 10901, 
Ex Pane No. 392 (Deeember 1985) (Ex Parte 392). RLEA 
should have the opportunity to attempt to make such an 
exceptioaallhowilll u to MDTB. Kyle, and Transportation. 
RLE.4. v. ICC at 973. 

Amtmed in part and remanded in part. 
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IN THE MATTER of the Application of ) 
The MOUNTAIN STATES TELEPHONE ) 
AND TELEGRAPH COMPANY (Mountain ) 
Bell) For Authority to Increase Rates ) 
and for Approval of Tariff Changes for ) 
Telecommunications Service. ) 

UTILITY DIVISION 

DOCKET NO. 82.2.8 

PROTECTIVE ORDER 

On April 9, 1982, Applicant, Mountain Bell filed a motion requesting 

that the Commission enter a protective order in this Docket. 

The situation, issues and grounds giving rise to Mountain Bell's motion 

are basically identical to those addressed by the f\lontana Supreme Court in 

the case of r..loun tain States Telephone and Telegraph ~:0ll!pany, ~.! al. ~ 

Department of Public Service Regulation, et al., !'.'Iont. 634 P.2d 

181, 38 st. Rept. 1479 (1981). Pursuant to the findings handed down in 

that case, the Commission is compelled to enter a Protective Order. 

Mountain Bell's Objections to Montana Consumer Counsel Data Requests 

(First Set) by their own terms having been rendered moot upon the issuance 

of a Protective Order, the same are hereby denied. Mountain Bell is 

directed to Ans\':er the subject dota requests consistent with the provisions 

of the Protective Order en tered herein. 

It is further orderE:d that the follmving Protective Order shall be in 

effect throughout the proceedings in Docket No. 82.2.8: 
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1. (a) Confidential Information. All documents, data, information, 

studies and other materials. furnished pursuant to any inter­

rogatories or requests for information, subpoenas, deposi­

tions, or other modes of discovery that are claimed to be of a 

trade secret, privileged or confidential nature s],,-,l1 be fur­

nished pursuant to the terms of this Order, and shall be 

treated by all persons accorded access thereto pursuant to 

this Order as constituting trade secret, confidential or 

privileged commercial and financial information (hereinafter 

referred to as "Confidential Information"), and shall neither 

be used nor disclosed except for the purpose of this proceed­

ing, and solely in accordance with this Order. -> All material 

claimed to be Confidential Information shall be so marked by 

the party or. affiliate by stamping the same with a designation 

indicating its trade secret, proprietary or confidential nature. 

(b) Use of Confidential Information and Persons Entitled to 

Review. All Confidential Information made available pursuant 

to this Order shall be given solely to counsel for the parties I 

and shall not be used or disclosed except for purposes of this 

proceeding; provided, however, that access to any specific 

Confidential Information may be authorized by said counsel, 

solely for the purpose of this proceeding I to those persons 

indicated by the parties as being their experts in this matter. 

l\ny such expert mily not be an officer I director or employee 

(except legal counsel) of the parties I or an officer, director, 

employee or stockholder or member of an association or cor-
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poration of which any party is a member, subsidiary or 

affiliate. Any member of the Public Service Commission, and 

any member of its staff, the Consumer Counsel, and any 

member of his staff may have access to any Confidential 

Information made available pursuant to this Order, and shall 

be bound by the terms of this Order. 

(c) Nondisclosure. Agreement. Prior to giving access to Confi­

dential Information as contemplated in paragraph 2 above to 

any expert, counsel for the party seeking reviev·; of the 

Confidential Information shall deliver a copy of this Order to 

such person, and prior to disclosure such person shall agree 

in writing to comply with and be bound by thit Order. In 

connection therewith, Confidential Information shall not be 

disclosed to any person who has not signed a nondisclosure 

agreement in the form Ishich is attached hereto and incor­

porated herein as Exhibit "A." Court reporters shall also 

sign an Exhibit "A." The nondisclosure agreement (Exhibit 

"A") shall require the person to whom disclosure is to be 

made to read. a copy of this Protective Order and to certify in 

writing that they have reviewed the same and have consented 

to be boune, by its terms. The agreement shall contain the 

signatory's full name, permanent address and employer, and 

the name of the party \"ith whom the siqnatory is associated. 

Such agreement shall be delivered to counsel for the provid­

ing party and the Commission. 
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(d) Delivery of Documentation. Where feasible, Confidential 

Information will be marked as such and delivered to counsel. 

In the alternative, the Confidential Information may be made 

available for inspection and be reviewed by counsel and 

experts as defined in paragraph 1 herein in a place and a 

time mutually agreed on by the parties, or as directed by th~ 

Public Service Commission. 

2. Challenge to Confidentiality. (a) This Order establishes a pro-

cedure for the expeditious handling of information that a 

party claims is confidential; it shall not be construed as an 

agreement or ruling on the confidentiality of any such 

document. ~ 

(b) In the event that the parties hereto are unable to agree that 

certain documents, data I information I studies or other matters 

constitute trade secret, confidential or privileged commercial 

and financial information, the party objecting to the trade 

secret claim shall forthwith submit the said matters to the 

Commission for its review pursuant to this Order. \\'hen the 

Commission rules on the question of whether any documents I 

data, information, studies or other matters submitted to them 

for review and determination are Confidential Information I the 

Commission will enter an order resolving the issue. 

(c) Any party at any time upon ten (10) days prior notice may 

seek by appropriJte pleading to have documents thJt have 

been de.signated C:iS Confidential Information or which \\'ere 

accepted in to the sealed record in accor-dJnce \\"i th this Order 
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removed from the protective requirements of this Order or 

from the sealed record and placed in the public record. If 

the confidential or proprietary nature of this information is 

challenged, resolution of the issue shall be made by a hearing 

examiner and/or the Commission after proceedings in camera, 

which shall be conducted under circumstances such that only 

those persons duly authorized hereunder to have access to 

such confidential matter shall be present. The record of 

such in camera hearings shall be marked "CONFIDENTIAL-­

SUBJECT TO PROTECTIVE ORDER IN DOCKET NO. 82.2.8." 

It shall be transcribed only upon agreement by the parties or 

Order of the Hearing Examiner or the Commission ,.) and in that 

event shall be separately bound, segregated, sealed, and 

withheld from inspection by any perso['; not bound by the 

terms of this Order, unless and until released from the 

restrictions of this Order either througrh agreement of the 

parties, or after notice to the parties and hearing, pursuant 

to an Order of the Hearing Examiner or the Commission. In 

the event that the Hearing Examiner or the Commission should 

rule in response to such a pleading that any information 

should be removed from the protective requirements of this 

Order or from the protection of the sealed record, the 

purties, at the request of the providing party and to enable 

the providin~J party to seek a stuy or ot.her relief, shall not 

disclose such information or use it in the public record for 

five (5) business duys. 
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3. (a) Receipt in to Evidence. Provision. is hereby made for receipt 

of evidence in this proceeding under seal. At least ten (10) 

days prior to the use of or substantive reference to any 

Confidential Information as evidence, the party intending to 

such use Information shall make that intention known to the 

providing party. The requesting party and the providing 

party shall make a good faith effort to reach an agreement so 

the information can be used in a manner which will not reveal 

its trade secret, confidential or proprietary nature. If such 

efforts fail, the providing party shall separately identify, 

within five (5) business days, which portions, if any, of the 

documents to be offered or referenced on the record contain­

ing Confidential Information shall be placed in the sealed 

record. Only one (1) copy of documents designated by the 

providing party to be placed in the sealed record shall be 

made and only for that purpose. Otherwise, parties shall 

make only general references to Confidential Information in 

these proceedings. 

(b) Seal. While in the custody of the Commission, these materials 

shall be marked "CONFIDENTIl\L--SU13JECT TO PROTECTIVe 

ORDER 1:\ DOCKET NO. 82.2.8," and due to their trade 

secret nl1ture they shall not be considered as records in the 

possession or retained by the Commission \\'ithin the meaning 

of the open meetings or public records statutes. 

(c) In-cClmertl Hearing.. Any Confidential Information which musl 

be orally disclosed to be placed in the sCC1led record in this 
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proceeding shall be offered in an in-camera hearing, attended 

only by persons authorized to have access to the Information 

under this Order. Similarly, cross-examination on or making 

substantive reference to Confidential Information as well as 

that portion of the record containing references thereto shall 

be marked and treated as provided herein. 

(d) Appeal. Sealed portions of the record in this proceeding may 

be forwarded to any court of competent jurisdiction on appeal 

in accordance with applicable rules and regulations, but 

under seal as designated herein for the information and use 

of the Court. 

(f) Return. Unless otherwise ordered, Confidential '1nformation, 

including transcripts of any depositions to which a claim of 

confidentiality is made, shall remain under seal, shall continue 

to be subject to the protective requirer:1ents of this Order, 

and shall be returned to counsel for the providing party 

within 30 days after final settlement or conclusion of this 

matter including administrative or judicial review thereof. 

4. Use in Pleadings. Where reference to Confidential Information in 

the sealed recorj is required in pleadings, cross-examinations, 

briefs, argument or motions (except as provided in paragraph 4), 

it shall be by citi1tion of title or exhibit number or by some other 

nonconfidential description. Any further use of or substantive 

references to Confidential Information shall be placed in a separate 

section of the pleading or brief and submitted to the Hearing 

f.x<lminer or the Commission under seal. This sealed section shall 
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5. 

be served only on counsel of record (one copy each), who have 

signed an Exhibit· II A. II All the protections afforded in this Order 

apply to materials prepared and distributed under this paragraph. 

(a) Use in Decisions and Orders. The Hearing Examiner or the 

Commission will attempt to refer to Confidential Information in 

only a general or conclusionary form and will avoid reproduc­

tion in any decision of Confidential Information to the greatest 

possible extent. If it is necessary for a determination in this 

proceeding to discuss Confidential Information other than in a 

general or conclusionary form, it shall be placed in a separate 

section of the Order or Decision under seal. This sealed 
) 

section shall be served only on counsel of recora (one copy 

each) who have signed an Exhibit "A." Counsel for ot.her 

parties shall receive the cover sheet to the sealed portion and 

may review the sealed portion on file with the Commission 

once they have signed an Exhibit II A. II 

(b) Summary for Record. If deemed necessary by the Commis-

sion, t1: ~ providing party shall prepare a written summary of 

the Confidential Information referred to in the Decision or 

Order to be placed on the public record. 

6. Seg~~8i<2.!:!. of Files. Those parts of any \."[i ting, depositions 

reduced to writing, written examination, interrogatories and 

answers thereto, or other written references to Confidential 

Information in the course of discovery I if filed \vith the Commis-

sion ,\\'ill be seeded by the Commission, segregllted in the files of 

the Commission, and withheld from inspection by any person not 
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bound by the terms of this Order, unless such Confidential Infor­

mation is released from the restrictions of this Order either 

through agreement of the parties or, after notice to the parties 

and hearing, pursuant to the Order of the Commission and/or final 

order of a Court having jurisdiction. All written Confidential 

Information coming into the possession of the Consumer Counsel 

under this order may be retained by him in his office files, but 

shall be withheld. from inspection by others, except for his staff 

and his counsel, unless released by the Publlc Service Commission 

and/or a final order of a court under this paragraph 6 and subject 

always to the terms of paragraph 7 of this Order. 

7. Preservation of ~::onfidentiality. All persons who may be entitled 

to receive, or who are afforded access to any Confidential Infor­

mation by reason of this Order shall neither use nor disclose the 

Confiden tial Information for purposes of business or competition, 

or any other purpose other than the purposes of preparation for 

and conduct of 1his proceeding, and then solely as contemplated 

herein, and shall take reasonable precautions to keep the Confi­

dential Information secure and in accordance with the purposes and 

in ten t of this Order. 

8. ReservCltion of Bights. The parties hereto a.ffected by the terms 

of this Protective Order further retain the right to question, 

challenge, and object to the admissibility of any and all data, 

information, studies and other mCltters furnished under the terms 

of this Protective Order in response to interrogatories, requests 



DOCKET NO. 82.2.8 10 

for information or cross-examination on the grounds of relevancy 

or materiality. 

This Order shall in no way constitute any waiver of the 

rights of any party herein to contest any assertion or finding of 

trade secret, confidentiality or privilege, and to appeal any such 

determination of the Commission or such assertion by a party. 

9. The provisions of this Order are specifically intended to apply to 

data or information supplied by or from any party to this proceed­

ing I and any nonparty that supplies documents pursuu,nt to 

process issued by this Commission. 

DONE AND DATED this 19th day of April, 1982 by a vote of 

f1. 
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BY ORDER OF THE MONTANA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION. 

ATTEST: 

JOHN B. DRISCOLL, Commissioner 
I J:L ~ . 

/
- ~- / ....-:> 

_- J / .- -, - , , / .....:x /' /,-' , 
/ rh- ",!. j.-" (/ j . (~, _.-(' / _:: .~) 

HOWARD L. ELLIS, Commissioner 

~
'/) 

,///' ".. ;? , 
~Jft /' >, YC~F-7,"-:0.,-'t!_c:...LV _____ _ 

CLYDE }fJRVI 7mrnlSSionerj) 

'-- -/' ~'? /' 

r~,~~~~:~~/L~2-;=;' --:=.--_ 
THOMAS J. ~NEIDER, Commissioner 

Madeline L. Cottrill 
Secretary 

(SEAL) 

NOTE: You may be entit1,ed to judicial review of the final decision in this 
matter. If no Motion for Reconsideration is filed, judicial revie\'i 
may be obtained 1'Jy filing a petition for review within thirty (30) 
duys from the service of this order. If a Motion for Reconsideru­
tion is filed, a Commission order is final for purpose of appeal 
upon the entry of a ruling on that motion, or upon the pussage of 
ten (0) days foLowing the filing of that motion. cf. the t'>lontana 
Administrative Procedure Act, esp. Sec. 2-4-702, MC1\; and Com­
mission Rules of PrJ.ctice and Procedure, esp. 38.2.4805, AR:'l. 
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EXHIBIT "A" 

I have reviewed the foregoing Protective Order dated April 19, 1982, in 

Docket No. 82.2.8, and agree to be bound by the terms and conditions of 

such order. 

Name 

Residence Address 

Employer or Firm 

Business Address 

Party 

Date 
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VOLUr-IE 38 

NO. 80-448 

THE HOU~TAIN STATES TELEPHONE AND 
TELEGRAPH COMPANY, et al.,. 

Plaintiff and Appellant, 

MOUNTAIN S'rATES LEGAL FOUNDATION, et al., 

:Sc.t"'"C :') 2 -1°81 
, j f.- i~ I 

Intervenors and AppE~llants, -Submitted: Jun. 9,. 19 81 
Sep. 8, 1981 v. 

THE DEPART~/LENT OF PUBLIC SERVICE 
REGULATION, THE PUBLIC. SEHVICE COMllISSION 
OF THE STATE OF MONTAl~A, et al., 

.. " ..:- ... . , 

,. :,- -Defendants and Respondents 

Decided: 

PUBLIC UTILITIES, Petition for Declaratory Judgment by Telephone 
Company that the Public Service Corr.mission.issue a. Protective 
Order preserving the Confidentiality of Certain Trade Secrets 
Clained to be a Valuable Property Right--CONSTITUTIONAL Lruq 

Appealed from the First Judicial District Court, :C.et.,is and Clark 
County, Hon. Gordo~ Bennett, Judge 

For Appellants: J. Walter Hyer, Helena 
Hughes,_ Bennett, Kellner and Sullivan, Helena 

For Intervenors! Haxwell Miller and R. Norman Cramer, Denver 

For Respondents: Eileen E. Shore, PSC~ Helena 
James Payne, Helena 
John.C. Allen, Hontana Consumer Counsel, Helena 
Roge~ Tippy, Helena 
Alan Joscelyn, Helena 
John R. Kline, Helena 

Hr. Hyer argued the case orally for Appellants; Hr. Hiller and Hr. 
Cra~er for Intervenors; and Ms. Shore and Hr. Allen for Responde~ts. 

Opinion by Justice Sheehy; Chief Justice Haswell and Jtlstices 
Daly, Harrison, Weber, Mo~rison and Hon. Robert M. Hol~er, sitting 
for Justice Shea, concurred. 

Reve!"sed. 
P.2d 



Mou~tain States T & T Co., Plaintiff and Appellant, v. 
"Dep~rtment of Public Service Regulation, Defendants and Respondents 

38 St. Rep. 1479 

Mr. Justice Sheehy delivered the Opinion of the Court. , 
...... 

This appeal arises out of the denial by the District Court, First 
Judicial District, Lewis and Clark County, of a petition for declaratory 
judgment by Mountain States Telephone and Telegraph Company (Mountain 
Bell) that the Public Service Commission:. (PSC). issue a protective 
order preserving the confidentiality of certain trade secrets claimed 
by Mountain Bell to be a valuable property right. 

Mountain Bell is a public utility incorporated.in Colorado, offering 
regulated telephone services, and other servises in the State of Montana. 
The Public Service Commission is the arm of state government charged 
with the duty of regulating public utilities .. The Montana.Consumer 
Counsel (HCC), working with the Consumer Corrmittee (both provided for 
in Title 5, Ch. 15, MCA) is given the statutory authority to. appear 
at public hearings conducted by the PSC.as the representative of the 
consuming public in all matters which. in any way affect the conslli~ing 
public. Section 69-2-201, MCA. 

Mountain Bell filed an application for. a rate. increase for its 
regulated services before the PSC. MCC and the other defendants-re­
spondents appeared before the PSC in opposition to the application for 
increases. During the course of discovery, MCC. served upon Moun~ain 
Bell certain data requests. Mountain Bell filed objections to the data ~ 
requests contending that the requested information consisted of trade .' 

~secrets, and proprietary and confidential business information. Moun­
tain Bell offered to make the inforT.lation. available. to the cOIT'.r:.ission 
and the MCC subject tofue commission1s entry of a proposed protective 
order. 

The PSC denied Mountain Bell's ~.~io~ for a protective order on the 
.grounds that a corporation is not entitled to the protection of the 
incividual privacy exception ur:.der 1972 Nont.:Const., Art. II, sec. 9, 
and that parties of record should be able to ex~~ine any and all docu­
ments in a rate increase proceeding before the PSC. 

After final denial by the PSC of the motion for a protective order, 
Mountain Bell filed an action for judicial review and declaratory re­
lief in the District Court. The facts were stipulated to for the pur­
pose of submitting pure legal issues to the District Court for summary 
judgment. Leave to intervene was granted the plaintiff-intervenors who 
also join as appellants in this cause. 

t·lountain Bell and intervenors filed motions for sur..mary judg'2ent. 
The District Court denied the motions for sununary judgment, and order2d 
that general judgment be entered in the cause for all the defendants. 
Fro~ this sunm~=y disposition of the cause appeal was duly perfected. 

Mountain Bell states the issue presented to us for review in this 
paro..']cl:?h: 

"t'lh~ t!1er ce=tain iden tiE ied provisions of Hon tana Cons ti tu tio:1al and 
statutory law, which mandate public disclosure and dissemination of 
resulut2d utili~y trade secret property whenever such informatio~ is 
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necessary to a rate deter::nination. of the Public Service Cormnission, are 
in fatal contr:lvention to other Hontana Constitutional guarantees and 
the protections and guarantees of the Fifth and Fourteenth Amendments 
to and the e9ual. protecti,:)n and interstate cor.unerce clauses of the Uni te~ 
Sta tes Const~ tu t~cn. " '.' • 

On July 9, 1981, we issued an interlocutory order in this cause, in 
effect requiring the issuance of a_protective. order regarding Moun~ain 
Bell's trade secret property. A copy of that interlocutory order is 

.attached he~eto. We undertake in this opinion to explain the reasons 
. for our interlocutory ord,er, and to issue a decla.:ratory judqnent in 
favor of Mountain Bell. 

3.·'.··· .. 
There is no doubt rais,ed by any party to t...~ese proceedings that the I'~ 

trade secret informaticn is essential to the PSC.to make a determination­
on Mountain Bell's applicati.on for revenue increases, and that Hountain 
Bell relies on.the.trade secretinfor~ation in support of its application 
for revenue increases. T.~e dispute centers. SOlely around Bountain 11 
Bell's contention that In submitting the informatlon requested upon I 

.discovery, it is entitled to a protective order preserving t~e confiden-

. tialit:( of the trade secr,et information from MOU.n·tain Bell's unregulatedJ 
competltors. ':. .. 

Mountain Bs 11 contend.s that the trade secf"_etJ.n.f.Qrm.a..ti.o~p_::-..Qp_enY! 
which should be protected ag-al.nst compelled publi.~:: disclosure tq_ ~ 
coro.-p_et:i"t.t?]:"s,. and asserts five grounds. \vhy certain !-lontana statutes and 
Provisions of the 197 2 ~lon.tana CO:1sti tut1.on are ul1consti tutional, 
facially and as appl~ed. The intervenors ass2rt unconstitutlo~ality J 
under the Fourth and Fifth Amendments of .. the United States Cons ti tution.1 

We refer first to the state constitutional. section and the statutes I 
which Mountain Bell contends are unconstitutional on thel.r face and as ~ 
applied hera. The 1972 tl:::lnc. Const., Art. II, sec. 9 (the Cl.tlzen's 
"right to kno,v" I, pro:'ide:; ~he right. in all :persoI:s to exa.:."1\ir'.~ documents

l
" 

or to observe the del~beratlons of all publl.c bod:Les "except ~n cases ~. 
in which the demand of l.ndividual privacy clearly exceeds the merits 
of public dlsclcsure ~ " SE~ct..Lon 69- 3 -1 OS, NCA (th,,~ citizen IS rlgh1: to 
inspect), makes all records in. the.possession of the PSC open to the • 
public at reasonable tices subject to. withtold~ng only in the interest I 
of the public for a perl.od net exceeding 90 days. Section 2-6-102, MCA 
(the citizen's eight to lnspect and copy records), opens the records of Ii 
all publlC bodies in this state to inspectio~ and copying, except as 
otherwise p=avid2d by statu1:e, and g~ves any citizen the righ1: to a 
certified copy of an~' such document upon pay~ent of legal fees. 

Basically, the prl.ncipal legal raason gl.ven by the PSC for its 
denial of a p.retecrive crc:er was that ~·lollntain Bell was not entitled 
to th~ indl~ldual pCl.vacy.provided for in,the exception clau~e of the ~ 
1972 hont. canst i Art 1.[, sec .. 9. The PSC concluded that t .. ~e constltu-I 
tion.::l.l S8':: t.lon dil~ not. guc:.r:lr. tee i!1dl v l.d ual pr 1. vacy to corpor:J. tl.C:1S. """" 
711e Distc.l.ct Cour..t eXJ..~:.::':d l.n detail the order oj: the PSC, a:1c!. Ol.~t- I' 

li:!eQ for .i.t:s·:::l£ Lh~ ::"SSI":"~S to be decided l.ly It 1.I1 this caUS2 lZ1 ll:e ~ 
following fJshion: 
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"~vhile we. agree \-1i th. the Commission' 3 principle,. we cannot agree 
that the principle strips a private corporation of all rights to 
protect its trade secrets in M~ntana.The.provisions of a constitution, 
as well as a statute, must ba read together and effect must be given 
t~ all of them~ insofar as possible. While the privacy interest of 
the corporation ~ay not be pl~ced in.the balance in considering the public's 
'right to know' guaranteed by Article.II, . Section 9 of our constitu-
tion, the right of the corporation tc due process of law before being 
deprived of its property (Article II, Section 17) , the right of the 
corporation to compensationin.the event it is deprived of its pro-
perty for a public purpose (Article II, Section 29), possibly its 
right to remain secure against unreasonable. searches and seizures 
(Article II, Section 11) and even the right to enforce its unenumerated 
rights (Article II, Section 34) are no~necessarily abrogated by its 
lack of entitlement under the 'right to know' provision. Nor, of 
course, are any rights guaranteed c~rporations.by the U.S. Constitution. 
To protect any or all of these rights, the Public Service Commission 
might, in a proper case, issue a protect~ve order despite the cor­
poration's exclusion from protecti~n under Art. II, Section 9. That 
section is therefore not. facially defective,nor should it be held 

.decisive in this case on the question of whether the plaintiff is 
entitled to a protective order, 

"If the plaintiff is not necessarily excluded from entitlement to 
." a protective order by Article II, Section. 9, the next question is 

whether it is entitled, contrary to the specific statutes of Montana 
(inter alia MCA sections 69-2-203(2), 69-3-105, 2-6-102 and 2-6-10~), 
to a protective order in th~s part~cular proceeding before the. Public 
Sarvice Co~~ission. In relation to that question, part of the seco~d 
legal reason given by the Publ~c Se~v~ce.Conmission is most pertinent 
and compelling: 'Parties of record in this proceeding should be 
able to examine any and all aocu:rten ts . upon. \vhich. the Commissio?:l \vill 
b~se its decision and upon which Applicant relies in filing its request 
for increased revenues **,.., " Dist~'ict Court. Opinion and Order, dated 
October 2, 1980, 

The f~rst task facing the District Court, and now facing us, is 
~~ether a trade -spcre t of tho k; cd ~nvolved here is pro2erty sUbiect 
to constitutional - actions. T~e District Court concluded it was. 

ne ~s~r~ct Court then further concluded,. in effect, that because 
Mountaln Bell is a public ut~l~ty, subject to regulation, when it 
applied to the PSC for an increase of its revenues for its regulated 
services, Mountain Bell was required to divulge to the PSC and to the 
public all pertinent in£ormatlon upan.which its application for rate 
increas8s \Vas based and that such compelled disclosure did. not viol~te 
any state or federal const~tut.l.onal !:.l.ghts of Hountain Bell. 

As W~ examine the constitutlcnal problems brought up in this appeal, 
~t beco~9s ObVlOUS to us that If th~ denial of a protective ord~r has 

W'::.l:~ eft~(.~t of viol.:ltlnq 2ny one of Houor:::.;n Bell's constitutio:1r'..L rHj"hts 
{:5 cC'l'-'-;:1d::od 1n th1.:-5 dr.tl.O:1, then sl.!cn D!":Jt'2Ct.iv(> order oUCTht to 
;:='2 (j".:'a'-.:_'2d lI: by so <:.tranting, th2 u()J;Q;;,~t-Jtlltional efi=ect- is o~ed. 

We have concl~ded that we agree Wlth~e District Court that trade 
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secret in£or~ation of the.kin~involved.he~e is a species of property \ 
that ~s ent~tled to const.~tut~onal protect~on; b1..l.t: 'I..,e have further ~ 
concluded that Ehe prov:u;j on <; of. G1:.11::" sa "'ate constitution and statutes, 
when applied to de~; 1h6- p :cot.ec H ve order in this case, have the effect 31 
~lating, as applied, the equalprorection clause of the Fourceenthl 
A.mE11C!ment of the federal constitution, and the due process clau.s~3 
of ~he scate ana=reaoral constitutions. We leave for decision to I ..... . 
some - 6ther ~ase and time ,".,hether the renaining consti tutional argu..rnents c 

of Mountain· Bell have validity. 

TRADE SECRETS AS PROPERTY 

We are given no record here as to what it is we have categorized 
as "trade secret" ; that is, whether it is anidec~ r design; syste:n or 
implement, or combination of these. The respondents make no pOLnt of 
this, conceding, and we accept their concession, that some process 
resulting from Mountain Bell's reasearch and development gives Moun­
tain Bell a competi ti ve edge as to the co:nmunl.ca t:ions Services it 
offers. This however, leads respondents to the argument that dis-

I 

.closure of the trade secret does not necessarily deprive Mountain Bell 
of the use of its trade secret. Regardless of disclosure, say the ~ 
respondents, Mountain Bell still has the use of its trade secret I 
available and that disclosure t~ere£o=e does not take away fro::'. n~U!1-
tain Bell arLY p.;:cperty of value. On that basis, respondents clal.;n c:.ha·j 
the trade secret as such is not entitled to const~tutional prot8cclon.~ 

The intervenors point out that the respondents have not a?pea12d 
from the finding of the Distr~ct Court that trade secrets are pro­
tectable property. However~ a determination that a trade secret lS 
protectable property is sine qua non.to our deClsion and in any event, 
is a matter which we must: cons.l.der under Rule 14J,.N.~.App.Civ.P. 

To be short about it, we agree with the Glstrict Court, whl.ch 
poirited out that the Ninth Circuit case of Trl-Tron Intern. v. Velto I~ 
(9th Cir. 1975), 525 F.2d 432, upheld the deci3Lon of the rIontana 
Federal District Court recognizing as a ca~92nsable tort the de~clva­
tion of a tr3.de secret throL4gh a breach cf £ai t.h, Also, th'3 aon tan a I;~ 
Rules of Civil Procedure recognize trade secrets as protectable. Rule 
26, (C) (7), H.R.Clv.P. ~~he District Corut concluded: 

"To insist in the face of all this that HO:lt:ana, or any other state,1 
should eschew recognitLon of a trade secret as rroperty would be to 
insist on a legal fabrl.cation ur:sullied by real.:.ty." District C01.~rt 
Opinion and Order, dated October 2, 1930. 

It is oQviqus to us that a tro.dc~ecrc:t I'lhlcn is used in one's 
bU3~ness, and Hhich gl'!83 one an opportunity to obEaln E\h-crd'7~.'l' .(re- 3 
ov~ co:n:;etl tors i/no do not knml Q>"' ll'3e 1.. t~T·:t"iT<rt~rop-::~-ey-w.r-~.l.ch • 

cOUld be renaercd valueless or of h~ss valL!C! to .LtS Ot~'ner ::..f di.s ..... ...A 
Cl.o,:;;-ure of the in:orr:'.atl.on to the publ.LC cwcl to Gne' s competlto::.; '.'Tt~r~ 

cOr.l?2l~..:;c~. Surely, l.:e an!.:1di'lui'.12.1 o\,li1ed a tLac~e secret C'~:Cl SO~i::'·.t:~ 
protL!ct.io~1 again~t C;O::l?~·~.Ll~u--J.l.~(':.!.'.J:3\'1.C2, \\'e \vOli.!.,} hold su~i). prl.'.'d;.~ . ~ 
pl.-ogerty protcccilD18 und,..!!: the e~.,:cept1.0n .l.n 1972 ;·:ont. Cons:.. ~ .l'.,~~ .11] 
sec. 9, ("ca3e.s in \·.'hich the denand of 1.1ld:lv~(~:J.:L ;)rLvacy clearl'~' . 
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." exceeds the merits of public disclosure") I to the extent necessary 
under the circuns tances. Nhether._a... CQl"'poratp owner of a trade secret 
is en ti tIed to the same exception Ne ~"ill. discuss belm". 

-:--.. --_ .. --=....--==--""--
-'-.~-

CO('!PELLED. DISCLOSURE Al.'1D DUE. PROCESS 

It is conceded ~hat there is constitutional and statutory authority 
for compelled disclosure of trade secret. information to the PSC and 
the Consumer Counsel. Indeed, Mountain.Bell offers. to disclose such 
information to those agencies, subject to the issuance of a protective 
order. 

The Consumer CounSel is a constitutional agency having the duty of 
representing consumer interests in hearings.before the PSC. 1972 
Mont. Canst., Art. XIII, sec. 2. 

By statute, the Consumer Counsel has all .. the investigatory powers 
necessary to perform its duties and it may examine under oath in. any 
PSC pra~eedings any employee of a regulated.company and the business 
and corpora te records of such a cOT.pany in accordance \.;i tr-. the law 
and in the exercise of its duties .. Section 69-2-203, MCA. Since it 
is conceded by Mountain Bell that its application before the PSC 
for incr~ased revenues is based in.part upon its trade secret process, 
it is obvious that the Consumer Counsel, in the exercise of its duties, (:. 

r' has a fn 11 statutory right to the disclosure by Houn tain Bell of its \; 
trade secret information. 

The PSC is vested with "full power of supervision, regulatio~, and 
control of .•• public utilities." Section 69-3-102, MCA. It has '/ 
auth~r~ty to inquire into the managenent of the business of all public ~ 
util~t~es, keeping itself in~orrned as to the m~thod in which the same 
is co~ducted. It has the right to obtain from any public utility all 
ne:.e:~~~y ~~~o:cmation to ena~l:, th; P~~. to perfo:m its dut~es. ~ ~e:?~n \ 
69 j _u_, ~._.. The PSC has. Ju~_sd~ct_~n to set ~ates to b_ cha~gea ~ 
by public utilities for their regulated services. Sections 69-3-301 
a~d 69-3-302, MeA. 

The compelled disclosur8 1 thecef~re/ of. a trade secret owned by a 
publ:'..c utility, \.;here such inforT1at~on is necessary to the proper 
eX2rci.se of the di.lties of the PSC or the ConSl.lIr'.er Counsel is not a 
"tak~ng" or a depriva tion unde:c e~ther the state of federal du.: process 
cla.uses. u.s. Canst., Amend. V' 1972 rIont. Const., Art. II, sec. 17. 
(S 2e... G ceat Northern utili ties Co .. v. Public Service Comm' n. (1930), 
8~:':ont. 180, 293 P. 294, for a discussion of the constitutionalitv 
a! che powe:c of the PSC to regulate utility rates.) -

l'~e constitutional rub lies, as Mountain Bell. contends,. in the 
cC"1?21leci sclosure of the inforrr:3.tion to all of the public--incluc1-
1n1 l·:"::~..lntaln Dell IS nonregulated competitors--beyond the stRtc agencies . 

... 1'h::: Dl.ztC'::'ct Court and the PSC conCluded that such compelled discl,~succ ( 
~;2S ;:.-..::r~:Lrp.d ur . .:ler the right tc kno';i and right to inspect const:itutic:.al 
2..!ld ;:t.:..:t.;to::-y p::ov~sions of !'lO:-itJ.nil. 

A: ~e h~ve noted, sec on 69-3-105, MCA provides that records oE 
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every natu=e in the possession of the PSC are open to the public at 
reasonable tines, except for a minor.provision that the PSC night 
\'lith.~old the information for not more than 90 days. Section 2-6-102, 
MeA, gives every citizen a right· to inspect and get copies of any ~ 
public Hri tings. The term "public \'7ri tings" would include all doc:..: .. ::l.en ts I 
filed with the PSC. Section 2-6-101(2), HCA. Host importantly, the 
District Court and. the PSC applied the 1972 Mont. Const., Art. II, 
Sec. 9--the constitutional "right to know" provision--so as to com~el 
disclosure to any citizen of all information in regulatory proceedings. 

This is a classic case for the application of the "means end test" 
wherein the power of the state to interpose its authority on behalf of 
the public is balanced against the constitutional requirement of due 
process in the protection, in this case, of private property. Lawton 
v. Steele (1894), 152 U.S. 133, 14 S.Ct. 499, 38 L.Ed. 385. Courts 
are not required to follow one extreme or the other of colliding con­
sti tutional rights ; __ iudicial Erotection of the confidentiali tv of the 

_ .. ', .. _-_ ... -' .... _-_ ................. __ .. ,--- ... -------- --, .,----_ .. _---- - .. 

t_rade __ ~~cE'et informatio~ i.§.....:.proper ,,,here both~l1~_needs of the. pt.!bl.:t-e' 
and the protection of private_2i9pe~t~call-equalLy~~se~veg~See-,-

-r.C:-c:-v~chteIb-er-(T9-65T_;_ .. -381 U.S. 279,85 S.Ct. 1459, 14 L.Ed.2d 
383. We find it possible to protect fully the o\mership of the trade 
secret information and at the same time, sUP9ly fully the need of the 
state agencies for the information required in the exercise of thei= 
duties. \~e find that an order ca~ be fashioned in such manner tha~ 

I 

the state public agencies can perform-their duties Hith the fullest 
available information and at the same time disclose to the public all 
info=mation required to enable citizens to determine the pro?riety l 
of gcvernnental actions affecting them. As the cou=t stated in Pen~zoili 
Co. v. Federal Pmver Cornmission (5th Cir. 1976), 534 F.2d 627: 

"Implicit in Schreiber is the proposition that the balanci~g of I 
the public and private interests might compel secrecy, 381 u.S. at 296, 
85 S.Ct. 1459. Therefore, in reviewing this case we must li%ewise 
dete=Dine whether the Cor.~,ission abused its discretion in balancing 1-' 
the public and private interests." 534 F.2d at 631. 

Here, neither the District Court nor the PSC balanced the con?e~ing 
public and private interests presented in this case. Rather, they 
deter~in2d that if the data was necessary for the determination by 
the PSC, that fact alone made it necessary to disclose all of the 
informatio~ to all of the parties, including persons not necessarily 
interested in the ratemaking process. Such a construction mav lead in 
this case to the destruction of a property right based on rn3t~riality 
rather than on a considerJtion of whether full public disclos~r2 i~ -Ij 

~sed upon a reasonable and rational means to achieve the pur~0se inheren 
in the right to know provision. I~ore v. City of East Cleveland, Ohio 
(1977), 431 U.S. 494, 97 S.Ct. 1932, 52 L.Ed.2d 531; Nectow v. City 
of Cambridge (1928), 277 ~.s. 183, 48 S.Ct. 447, 72 L.Ed. 842; Tyson 
& Bro.--United Theatre Ticket Offices v. Bato~ (1927), 273 U.S. 418, 
47 S.Ct. 426, 71 L.Ed. 718; Norfolk & W. Ry. Co. v. Public Service 
CO::'::'.issia", (192~), 265 u.s. 70, 44 S.Ct. 439, 68 L.Ed. 90!.; Ja:l Burns 
Ba;~i:lg Co. v. B.:r.:yl~n (192.:':), 2G,~ U.S. 50·1, ,,~ S.Ct. 412, 68 L.Ed. 813; 
i,daf~':; v. Tdnner (1917), 2Ll4 U.S. 590, 37 S.Ct. 662, 61 L.Ed. 1336. 
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